GS700TP Smart Switch Software Administration Manual



NETGEAR, Inc. 4500 Great America Parkway Santa Clara, CA 95054 USA

202-10393-01 April 2008 © 2007 by NETGEAR, Inc. All Rights reserved

Trademarks

NETGEAR and the NETGEAR logo are registered trademarks of NETGEAR, Inc. in the United States and/or other countries. Microsoft, Windows, and Windows NT are registered trademarks and Vista is a trademark of Microsoft Corporation. Other brand and product names are trademarks or registered trademarks of their respective holders.

Statement of Conditions

In the interest of improving internal design, operational function, and/or reliability, NETGEAR reserves the right to make changes to the products described in this document without notice.

NETGEAR does not assume any liability that may occur due to the use or application of the product(s) or circuit layout(s) described herein. Information is subject to change without notice.

Certificate of the Manufacturer/Importer

It is hereby certified that the GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch has been suppressed in accordance with the conditions set out in the BMPT-AmtsblVfg 243/1991 and Vfg 46/1992. The operation of some equipment (for example, test transmitters) in accordance with the regulations may, however, be subject to certain restrictions. Please refer to the notes in the operating instructions.

The Federal Office for Telecommunications Approvals has been notified of the placing of this equipment on the market and has been granted the right to test the series for compliance with the regulations.

Voluntary Control Council for Interference (VCCI) Statement

This equipment is in the first category (information equipment to be used in commercial and/or industrial areas) and conforms to the standards set by the Voluntary Control Council for Interference by Data Processing Equipment and Electronic Office Machines that are aimed at preventing radio interference in commercial and/or industrial areas.

Consequently, when this equipment is used in a residential area or in an adjacent area thereto, radio interference may be caused to equipment such as radios and TV receivers.

Federal Communications Commission (FCC) Compliance Notice: Radio Frequency Notice

This device complies with part 15 of the FCC Rules. Operation is subject to the following two conditions:

This device may not cause harmful interference.

This device must accept any interference received, including interference that may cause undesired operation.

NOTE: This equipment has been tested and found to comply with the limits for a Class A digital device, pursuant to part 15 of the FCC Rules. These limits are designed to provide reasonable protection against harmful interference in a residential installation. This equipment generates, uses, and can radiate radio frequency energy and, if not installed and used in accordance with the instructions, may cause harmful interference to radio communications. However, there is no guarantee that interference will not occur in a particular installation. If this equipment does cause harmful interference to radio or television reception, which can be

ii

determined by turning the equipment off and on, the user is encouraged to try to correct the interference by one or more of the following measures:

- Reorient or relocate the receiving antenna.
- Increase the separation between the equipment and receiver.
- Connect the equipment into an outlet on a circuit different from that which the receiver is connected.
- Consult the dealer or an experienced radio/TV technician for help.

EU Statement of Compliance

The NETGEAR GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch is compliant with the following EU Council Directives: 89/336/ EEC and LVD 73/23/EEC. Compliance is verified by testing to the following standards: EN55022 Class A, EN55024 and EN60950-1.



Warning: This is a Class A product. In a domestic environment, this product may cause radio interference, in which case the user may be required to take appropriate measures.

Canadian Department of Communications Radio Interference Regulations

This digital apparatus (NETGEAR GS700TP Smart Switch) does not exceed the Class A limits for radio-noise emissions from digital apparatus as set out in the Radio Interference Regulations of the Canadian Department of Communications.

Règlement sur le brouillage radioélectrique du ministère des Communications

Cet appareil numérique (NETGEAR GS700TP Smart Switch) respecte les limites de bruits radioélectriques visant les appareils numériques de classe A prescrites dans le Règlement sur le brouillage radioélectrique du ministère des Communications du Canada.

Customer Support

For assistance with installing and configuring your NETGEAR system or for questions or problems following installation:

- Check the NETGEAR Web page at http://www.NETGEAR.com/support
- Call Technical Support in North America at 1-888-NETGEAR. If you are outside North America, please refer to the phone numbers listed on the Support Information Card that was included with your switch.
- Email Technical Support at support@NETGEAR.com.
- Defective or damaged merchandise can be returned to your point-of-purchase representative.

Internet/World Wide Web

NETGEAR maintains a World Wide Web home page that you can access at the uniform resource locator (URL) http:// www.NETGEAR.com. A direct connection to the Internet and a Web browser such as Internet Explorer or Netscape are required.

FCC Requirements for Operation in the United States

FCC Information to User: This product does not contain any user-serviceable components and is to be used with approved antennas only. Any product changes or modifications will invalidate all applicable regulatory certifications and approvals

FCC Guidelines for Human Exposure: This equipment complies with FCC radiation exposure limits set forth for an uncontrolled environment. This equipment should be installed and operated with a minimum distance of 20 cm between the radiator and your body. This transmitter must not be co-located or operating in conjunction with any other antenna or transmitter.

FCC Declaration Of Conformity: We, NETGEAR, Inc., 4500 Great America Parkway, Santa Clara, CA 95054, declare under our sole responsibility that the model GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch complies with Part 15 of FCC Rules. Operation is subject to the following two conditions: a) This device may not cause harmful interference and b) This device must accept any interference received, including interference that may cause undesired operation."

Product and Publication Details

Model Number:	GS700TP
Publication Date:	April 2008
Product Family:	Smart Switch
Product Name:	GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch
Home or Business Product:	Business
Language:	English
Publication Part Number:	202-10393-01
Publication Version Number:	1.0

Contents

About This Manual

Who Should Use this Book	x
How to Use This Book	x
Conventions, Formats, and Scope	xi
How to Use This Manual	xii
How to Print this Manual	xiii
Revision History	xiii

Chapter 1

Getting Started with Switch Management

System Requirements	1-1
Switch Management Interface	1-2
Network with a DHCP Server	1-3
Network without a DHCP Server	1-5
Web Access	1-8
Additional Utilities	1-9

Chapter 2

Introduction to the Web Browser Interface

Logging Into the NETGEAR Home Screen	2-1
Using the NETGEAR Web Management Syste	m Options2-3

Chapter 3

Managing System Settings

Using the System Settings Utility	3-1
Management	3-1
Device View	
PoE	3-7
SNMP	3-13
LLDP	3-33

Chapter 4 Configuring Switching Settings	
Configuring Switching Settings	4-1
Ports	4-1
LAG	
VLAN	
Voice VLAN	
STP	
Multicast	4-39
Address Table	4-47
Chapter 5 Configuring QoS	
Configuring the Basic and Advanced QoS Settings	5-1
CoS	5-1
Chapter 6 Managing Security	
Setting Security Configuration Options	6-1
Management Security	6-1
Port Authentication	6-9
Traffic Control	6-15
ACL	6-19
Chapter 7 Monitoring the Switch	
Setting Monitoring Options	7-1
Logs	7-1
RMON	7-9
Port Mirroring	7-22
Chapter 8 Maintenance	
Using the Maintenance Options	8-1
Reset	8-1
Upload	8-3
Download	8-4
File Management	8-5
Troubleshooting	8-6

Chapter 9 Online Help	
Online Help	9-1
Support	9-1
User Guide	
Appendix A Default Settings	
Index	

About This Manual

The NETGEAR[®] GS700TP Smart Switch Software Administration Manual describes how to install, configure, operate, and troubleshoot the GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch using its included software. This book describes the software configuration procedures and explains the options available within those procedures.

Who Should Use this Book

The information in this manual is intended for readers with intermediate to advanced system management skills.

This document was created primarily for the system administrator who wishes to install and configure the GS700TP Smart Switch in a network. This user guide assumes that the reader has a general understanding of switch platforms and a basic knowledge of Ethernet and networking concepts. To install this switch, it is not necessary to understand and use all of its capabilities. Once basic configuration is performed, the switch operates using the remaining factory default parameters. However, a greater level of configuration—anywhere from the basic up to the maximum possible—will allow your network the full benefit of the switch's features. The web interface simplifies this configuration at all levels.

How to Use This Book

This document describes configuration commands for the GS700TP Smart Switch software. The commands can all be accessed from the Web interface.

- Chapter 1, "Getting Started with Switch Management" describes how to use the SmartWizard Discovery utility to set up your switch so that you can communicate with it.
- Chapter 2, "Introduction to the Web Browser Interface" introduces the Web browser interface.
- Chapter 3, "Managing System Settings" describes how to configure the System functions.
- Chapter 4, "Configuring Switching Settings" describes how to configure the Switching functions.
- Chapter 5, "Configuring QoS" describes how to configure QoS functions.

- Chapter 6, "Managing Security" describes how to configure security.
- Chapter 7, "Monitoring the Switch" describes how to configure switch monitoring.
- Chapter 8, "Maintenance" describes the firmware upgrade procedure and reset functions.
- Chapter 9, "Online Help" describes how to obtain online help and support.
- Appendix A, "Default Settings" gives GS700TP Smart Switch specifications and lists default feature values.

≯

Note: Refer to the product release notes for the GS700TP Smart Switch Software application level code. The release notes detail the platform specific functionality of the Switching, SNMP, Config, and Management packages.

Conventions, Formats, and Scope

The conventions, formats, and scope of this manual are described in the following paragraphs:

• Typographical Conventions. This manual uses the following typographical conventions:

Italics	Emphasis, books, CDs, file and server names, extensions
Bold	User input, IP addresses, GUI screen text
Fixed	Command prompt, CLI text, code
italics	URL links

• Formats. This manual uses the following formats to highlight special messages:





Tip: This format is used to highlight a procedure that will save time or resources.



Warning: Ignoring this type of note may result in a malfunction or damage to the equipment.



Danger: This is a safety warning. Failure to take heed of this notice may result in personal injury or death.

• **Scope.** This manual is written for the GS700TP Smart Switch according to these specifications:

Product Version	GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch
Manual Publication Date	April 2008



Note: Product updates are available on the NETGEAR, Inc. website at *http://www.netgear.com/support*.

How to Use This Manual

The HTML version of this manual includes the following:

- Buttons and for browsing forwards or backwards through the manual one page at a time.
- A **button** that displays the table of contents and a **button**. Double-click on a link in the table of contents or index to navigate directly to where the topic is described in the manual.
- A button to access the full NETGEAR, Inc. online knowledge base for the product model.
- Links to PDF versions of the full manual and individual chapters.

How to Print this Manual

To print this manual, select one of the following options:

- **Printing a Page from HTML**. Each page in the HTML version of the manual is dedicated to a major topic. Select **File > Print** from the browser menu to print the page contents.
- **Printing from PDF**. Your computer must have the free Adobe Acrobat reader installed in order to view and print PDF files. The Acrobat reader is available on the Adobe Web site at *http://www.adobe.com*.
 - Printing a PDF Chapter.
 - Click the *PDF of This Chapter* link at the top left of any page in the chapter you want to print. The PDF version of the chapter you were viewing opens in a browser window.
 - Click the print icon in the upper left of your browser window.
 - Printing a PDF version of the Complete Manual.
 - Click the *Complete PDF Manual* link at the top left of any page in the manual. The PDF version of the complete manual opens in a browser window.
 - Click the print icon in the upper left of your browser window.



Tip: If your printer supports printing two pages on a single sheet of paper, you can save paper and printer ink by selecting this feature.

Revision History

Part Number	Version Number	Date	Description
202-10242-02	1.0	May 2007	Product created
202-10242-02	1.0	April 2008	

Chapter 1 Getting Started with Switch Management

This section provides an overview of switch management, including the methods you can choose to start managing your NETGEAR GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch. It also leads you through the steps necessary to get started, using the SmartWizard Discovery utility. The section includes this information under the following menu options:

- "System Requirements"
- "Switch Management Interface"
- "Network with a DHCP Server"
- "Network without a DHCP Server"
- "Web Access"
- "Additional Utilities"

System Requirements

The following hardware and software facilities are required to run the applications described in this manual:

- Network facilities:
 - Ethernet network with or without DHCP server as appropriate
 - Ethernet cable to connect the switch to a PC
- For running the SmartWizard Discovery utility and local or remote Web Management:
 - IBM-type PC with CD drive: RAM size and disk specification are not critical
 - OS software: Microsoft Windows Vista, Windows XP, or Windows 2000
 - Desktop computer running Microsoft Internet Explorer 5.0 or later or Netscape Navigator 6.0 or later, or equivalent.

Note: For complete hardware installation instructions, refer to the *GS700TP Smart Switch Hardware Installation Manual* included on your *Resource CD*, or go to *http://www.netgear.com/support*.

Switch Management Interface

-}>

Your NETGEAR GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch contains an embedded web server and management software for managing and monitoring switch functions. This switch operates as a simple switch without using the management software. The management software enables you to configure more advanced features, and consequently improve switch efficiency as well as overall network performance.

Web-Based Management enables you to monitor, configure, and control your switch remotely using a common web browser, instead of having to use expensive and complicated SNMP software products. Simply by using your web browser, you can monitor the performance of your switch and optimize network configuration. Using your browser, for example, you can set up VLANs, traffic priority, and configure port trunking.

In addition, NETGEAR provides the SmartWizard Discovery utility with this product. This program runs under Microsoft Windows XP or Windows 2000 and provides a "front end" that discovers the switches on your network segment. When you power up your switch for the first time, the SmartWizard Discovery utility enables you to configure its basic network parameters without prior knowledge of IP address or subnet mask. Following such configuration, this program leads you into the Web Management interface.

Some features of the SmartWizard Discovery utility and Web Management interface are shown in the table below.

Management Method	Features
SmartWizard Discovery utility	No IP address or subnet mask setup needed Discover all switches on the network User-friendly interface under Microsoft Windows Firmware upgrade capability Password change feature Provides entry to web configuration of switch
Web browser interface	Password protection Ideal for configuring the switch remotely Compatible with Internet Explorer and Netscape Navigator on any platform Extensive switch configuration possible Configuration backup and restore Can be accessed from any location via the switch's IP address Intuitive browser interface Most visually appealing

Table 1-1. Switch Management Methods

For a more detailed discussion of the SmartWizard Discovery utility, continue with this section: "Network with a DHCP Server" or "Network without a DHCP Server". For a detailed discussion of the Web Browser Interface, see Chapter 2, "Introduction to the Web Browser Interface".

Network with a DHCP Server

To install the switch in a network with a DHCP server, proceed as follows:

- 1. Connect the GS700TP Smart Switch to a DHCP network.
- 2. Power on the switch by connecting its AC-DC power adapter.
- **3.** Install the SmartWizard Discovery utility, located on the switch installation CD, on your computer.
- 4. Start the SmartWizard Discovery utility.

5. Click **Discover** for the SmartWizard Discovery utility to find your GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch. You should see a screen similar to that shown below.

00000011-122-12-2	Playseer Class choose	Prolone Version	Product he re 357411P	S-man Jana	Locale
41					>
			<u> </u>	-11-20 A	

Figure 1-1

- **6.** Note the displayed IP address assigned by the DHCP server. You will need this value to access the switch directly from a web browser (without using the SmartWizard Discovery utility).
- 7. Select your switch by highlighting the name of the switch. Then click **Web Access**. The discovery utility displays a login window similar to the following:

Logist Note		-
	1000	
	feamed [
	19862	

Figure 1-2

8. Use your web browser to manage your switch. The default password is **password**. Then use this screen to proceed to management of the switch covered in Chapter 2, "Introduction to the Web Browser Interface".

Network without a DHCP Server

This section describes how to set up your switch in a network without a DHCP server, and is divided into the following tasks:

- Manually assign network parameters for your switch
- Configure the NIC settings on the host PC
- Log in to the web-based switch management utility

Manually Assigning Network Parameters

If your network has no DHCP service, you must assign a static IP address to your switch. You can also assign the switch a static IP address even if your network has DHCP service. Proceed as follows:

- 1. Connect the GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch to your existing network.
- **2.** Power on the switch by plugging in the AC-DC power adapter. The default IP is 192.168.0.239.
- **3.** Install the SmartWizard Discovery utility on your computer. The SmartWizard Discovery utility is located on the switch installation CD.
- 4. Start the SmartWizard Discovery utility.
- 5. Click **Discover** for the SmartWizard Discovery utility to find your GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch. You should see a screen similar to that shown in Figure 1-1.

6. Click Configuration Setting. A screen similar to that shown below appears.

VAL AN	- Atres	E morel ve e m	Enter Anne	Tooler here	
11 11 15 87 - 1 1	- F2 160 T N39	2 001 112	A17-MP		
nliguration sett	ina				
inut lana 196	Mb		VAL AVV ###	11.11.167.87.11.1	٣
		2	Tuthwi Hout	25955 - 2	bo
		254	2Martas		
anan 🧠 🤆	: ®r.	···			
W] //			<u></u>	eval 🛛
			. #101-92	nedi 📄 💼	a
eree skilling - 17 Liver skilling	Dect.a	ed theory	W. Access	tur.s	ar Joganik

Figure 1-3

- 7. Select **Disable** to disable DHCP.
- **8.** The default IP address is 192.168.0.239 and the default subnet mask is 255.255.255.0. If you want different values, enter the switch IP address, gateway IP address and subnet mask.
- **9.** Type your password and click **Set**. Please ensure that your PC and the GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch are in the same subnet. Note the settings for later use.

NIC Setting on the Host that Accesses the GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch

The settings of your Network Interface Card (NIC) under MS Windows OS are made with entries into Windows screens similar to the ones shown below. For comparison, the settings screens of the switch are also shown although they do not appear in the Windows view.

1	Smartwizard Discovery					
The submit address of the start of the set The submit for each of the set The submit for each of the set The submit for each of the submit for the set The submit for submit for each of The submit for submit for Pin	Reflections BRANSER Protect Version Production reliance Tools No. of FF 22, 42, 20, 435, 510, 512, 515, 005, 0524 519					
An rad biotrant (1792-19) biomether 3.1. of Yes varies. Fractionary and an available bios in a set bi- trainers and these operators and an available set of biotran Progenoids. Providing (* Dealers Providency 1 addess Problem (* 192, 168, 0, 52) Substant (* 192, 207, 207, 0)	Configuration setting Production setting Production setting Productions setting Produc					
D. Sall gal						
COUNTRY EAST CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR Contract Of Second Contractor Contractor Contract Of Second Contract	Received y <u>Mingards Mail y</u> <u>assessive</u> <u>settlemass</u> <u>ennemetries</u> <u>Mi</u>					

Figure 1-4

You need Windows Administrator privileges to change these settings.

- 1. On your PC, access the MS Windows operating system TCP/IP Properties.
- 2. Set IP address and subnet mask appropriately. The subnet mask value is identical to that set in the switch. The PC IP address must be different from that of the switch but lie in the same subnet.
- **3.** Click **Web Access** in the SmartWizard Discovery utility to enable the management screens as described in the following section.

Web Access

For Web access, you can either:

- Select **Web Access** using the SmartWizard Discovery utility (see "Network with a DHCP Server" or "Network without a DHCP Server").
- Access the switch directly, without using the SmartWizard Discovery utility.

You must work from the same network segment that contains the switch (i.e., the subnet mask values of switch and PC host must be the same) and you must point your browser using the switch IP address. If you used the SmartWizard Discovery utility to set up IP address and subnet mask, either with or without DHCP server, use that IP address in your browser window.

If you are starting with an "out of the box" switch and are not using the SmartWizard Discovery utility, you must initially configure your host PC to be on a network segment to match the default parameters of the switch, which are:

- IP address: 192.168.0.239
- Subnet Mask: 255.255.255.0

You can change the network parameters to match those of your network (this procedure is described in Chapter 3, "Managing System Settings"). Your host PC network parameters must then be set to match your network.

Clicking **Web Access** on the SmartWizard Discovery utility or accessing the switch directly displays the screen shown below.

Look New		()
	1000	
	Annual [
	(and)	

Figure 1-5

Use this screen to proceed to management of the switch covered in Chapter 2, "Introduction to the Web Browser Interface".

Additional Utilities

Alternatively, from the main screen shown on Figure 1-1 you can access these additional functions:

- "Password Change"
- "Firmware Upgrade"

Password Change

You can set a new password of up to 20 ASCII characters.

- 1. Click **Password Change** from the Switch Setting section. The Password Change screen appears. You can set a new password. You must enter the old and new passwords and confirm the new one.
- 2. Click Set to enable the new password.

Firmware Upgrade

ب

The GS700TP Smart Switch software is upgradeable, and enables your switch to take advantage of improvements and additional features as they become available. The upgrade procedure assumes that you have downloaded or otherwise obtained the firmware upgrade and that you have it available as a binary file on your computer. This procedure uses the TFTP protocol to implement the transfer from computer to switch.

Note: You can also upgrade the firmware using the Download menu of the switch (see "Download").

If you click **Firmware Upgrade** from the main screen (see Figure 1-1), after you have selected the switch to upgrade, the following screen appears:

	Suls and a	Product Films	19-27-144 (APA)
•			0
hould h. n.	937-072		
hoduct EXtelances	1		777 3364
material cooligned in a re- e	CHUgen Currents	on of the second se	b
in the Passioned			10

Figure 1-6

- 1. Enter the following values into the appropriate places in the form:
 - **Product Assigned Firmware**: The location of the new firmware. If you do not know the location, click **Browse** to locate the file.
 - Upgrade Password: Enter your password; the default password is password.
- 2. Click Apply to apply the settings to the Upgrade Configuration.
- **3.** Click **Start Upgrade** to begin loading the upgrade. The system software is automatically loaded. The **Upgrade State** field shows upgrading in progress. When the process is complete, the switch automatically reboots.

Exit

Click Exit from the SmartWizard Discovery screen to close the SmartWizard Discovery utility.

Chapter 2 Introduction to the Web Browser Interface

This section introduces the web browser interface that enables you to configure and manage your NETGEAR GS700TP Gigabit PoE Smart Switch. Your GS700TP Smart Switch provides a built-in browser interface that enables you to configure and manage it remotely using a standard Web browser such as Microsoft Internet Explorer or Netscape Navigator. Online Help is also provided for many of the basic functions and features of the switch.

This section introduces the areas of the browser interface and includes the following topics:

- "Logging Into the NETGEAR Home Screen"
- "Using the NETGEAR Web Management System Options"

Logging Into the NETGEAR Home Screen

Begin your overview of the GS700TP Smart Switch browser interface by logging in:

- 1. Start the application by one of the following methods, as described in Chapter 1, "Getting Started with Switch Management":
 - a. In the SmartWizard Discovery utility click Web Access.

or

b. In the web browser enter the switch's IP address and press **Enter**.

The Login screen appears.

Angle Backs		
<u></u>		
	Transmit T	
	2000	

Figure 2-1

2. Enter the password (the factory default is **password**) and click **Login**. The home screen of the GS700TP Smart Switch browser interface displays.

The Navigation Menu

As shown below, logging in brings you to the view of the web browser interface.



Figure 2-2

The NETGEAR GS700TP web browser interface contains the following views:

Main Navigation Area – Located on the top of the NETGEAR GS700TP web browser interface and marked as 1 in Figure 2-2. The Main Navigation Area includes Primary and Secondary Navigation Bars. The Primary Navigation Bar contains a list of the different features that can be configured including System, Switching, QoS, Security, Monitoring, Maintenance and Help. Each feature expands to a subset of features that can be configured as part of the Secondary Navigation Bar.

Left Navigation Tree – Located on the left side of the NETGEAR GS700TP web browser interface and marked as 2 in Figure 2-2. For each Secondary Navigation Feature the Left Navigation Tree contains a subset of features that can be expanded to display all the components.

Work Area – Located on the right side of the NETGEAR GS700TP web browser interface and marked as 3 in Figure 2-2. The Work Area contains device tables, general device information, and configurable device parameters.

For further description of the functions, refer to the appropriate section of this manual:

• Chapter 3, "Managing System Settings" describes how to configure the System functions.

- Chapter 4, "Configuring Switching Settings" describes how to configure the Switch functions.
- Chapter 5, "Configuring QoS" describes how to configure QoS functions.
- Chapter 6, "Managing Security" describes how to configure security.
- Chapter 7, "Monitoring the Switch" describes how to configure monitoring functions.
- Chapter 8, "Maintenance" describes maintenance functions, such as firmware upgrade.
- Chapter 9, "Online Help" describes how to obtain online help and support.

Using the NETGEAR Web Management System Options

The GS700TP web browser interface provides the following options:

- **Device Management Buttons** Provides an explanation of the management buttons in the NETGEAR GS700TP Smart Switch.
- **Informational Services** Provides access to informational services including technical support, online help and device information.
- Using Screen and Table Options Provides an explanation of specific GUI characteristics and tables for configuring the device.

Device Management Buttons

The NETGEAR GS700TP Smart Switch web browser GUI management buttons allow network managers to easily configure the device from remote locations. The management buttons are shown below:

Button Name	Description
ADD	Adds information to tables or information windows.
APPLY	Applies configured changes to the device.
CANCEL	Cancels modifications to tables or information windows.
CLEAR ALL	Refreshes device information.
CLEAR ALL COUNTERS	Resets statistics counters.
CLEAR LOGS	Clears logs.
CURRENT MEMBERS	Displays current members of a LAG.
DELETE	Deletes information from tables or information windows.
GO	Selects the specified interface.

Table 2-1. Device Management Buttons

Button Name	Description			
REFRESH	Refreshes the screen with current data.			
TAGGED PORT MEMBERS	Displays tagged port members of a VLAN.			
TEST	Tests copper cables.			
UNTAGGED PORT MEMBERS	Displays untagged port members of a VLAN.			

Table 2-1. Device Management Buttons (continued)

Informational Services

Informational services provide access to technical support, online help and device information and are displayed in the following topics:

- "Help Navigation Tab"
- "Accessing Device Information"

Help Navigation Tab

The Help Navigation Tab provides access to informational services including NETGEAR online support and an online user guide in PDF format. For a detailed description of how to access and use these functions, see Chapter 9, "Online Help".

Accessing Device Information

Each screen of the web browser interface contains a help file with configuration information relating to the selected screen.

To access the help file for a screen:

1. Click the encircled red Question Mark icon, shown in the example below.

TIGEA	R	GS74817
Spythose - The	the brands madering withouses only	
ale the state	Tent TLM TT Release Advances Takes	
7.000	a second second	
	Television and the second seco	

Figure 2-3

A help window for the screen opens.



Figure 2-4

Using Screen and Table Options

The NETGEAR GS700TP web browser interface contains screens and tables for configuring devices. This section describes the table options:

- "Selecting an Entry"
- "Adding an Entry"
- "Modifying an Entry"
- "Deleting an Entry"
- "Special Table Options"

Selecting an Entry

To select an entry:

1. Check the entry's **Select** box. The selected entry is highlighted and the information appears in the first row, which contains the editable fields.

LAG	TAG Configuration @								
Select	Intertore	Description	Status	Reactivate Suspended	Туре	Speed	Nuplear Node	Auto Negotiation	Flow Control
			Up 🖻	Costic 💌			NI E	baok 🖻	Double 💌
Г	1AM		Down	Books	Static.	100М	None	Unknown	Disable
E	LAUZ		refresent	Disable	Slaw		Nana	Unuteren	Castle
	1465		notReason:	Disable	Static		Rose	Unknown	Disable
	LAU4		retheadt.	Disable	state		Nanc	Unu own	Costle
Г	1465		not Reason	Bushin	Static.		Rone	Unknown	Disable
-	LAUS		relification.	Disable	Slaw		Nana	Unutwo	Contile
Г	1467		not Reason	Disable	Static.		None	Unknown	Disable
E	LAUS		refresent	Disable	Slaw		Nana	Unuteren	Contile



To select all entries:

1. Check the **Select** box in the first row to select all entries in the table. Fields that are unique are grayed out and displayed as read-only fields.

TAR	TAR Configuration @								
Select	Intertace	Description	Status	Reactivate Suspended	Туре	Speed	Duplear Mode	Auto Reguliation	Flow Control
							×.		
11 - 14	1061	******	Dawn	Disese	Stell	300N ((Ngor	Instead	DISANE
	LACE		nd reach.	Duare	state		None.	Undewn	UNLUC
	1465		retReason	Disasa.	Stells		None	Unknown	Disable
	LAU4		indiferent.	Duare	staar		None	Undown	Unsable
F	1466		retReser	Disasa.	Stells		Rose	Incom	Display
	LAUS		nd reach	Duare	state		Nang	Unueve	Unable
	1267		retRistant	Disase.	Stells		None	Insteam	Disable
P	LAUS		nutreach.	Duare	state		None	Uniterin	UNLOW

Figure 2-6

Adding an Entry

An entry may be added to the table by creating a new entry or by duplicating an existing entry.

To add an entry by creating a new entry in the table:

1. Enter the fields for the new entry in the provided fields in the first row.

VLAN Configuration							
Select	VLAN JD	VLAN Name	Type				
	2	Viso 2					
-	1	default	Detaul				

Figure 2-7

2. Click ADD to update the device. The new entry is displayed.

VLAN	Configuration		Contraction Contraction
Select	VLAN ID	VLAN Name	Турс
	1	default.	Decali
	2	Vitir 2	staw

Figure 2-8

Modifying an Entry

An entry may be modified by editing its values in the first row.

To modify an entry:

1. Select the entry to be modified. Its contents are displayed in the first row.

VLAN	VLAN Configuration (6)							
Select	VLAN JD	VLAN Name	Type					
	2	Man 2						
	1	derzult.	Decul					
R	2	Vita 2	Shine					

Figure 2-9

- 2. Modify the fields in the first row.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Deleting an Entry

To delete entries from a table:

- 1. Select the entries to be deleted.
- 2. Click **DELETE** to update the device.

Special Table Options

The NETGEAR web browser interface tables have a unique GUI design which includes the following options:

- Gold Buttons
- Quick Boxes
- Interface View and Selection

Gold Buttons

Gold Buttons provide flexibility in viewing and configuring VLANs/LAGs on a port level. The following example displays gold button basic usage options.

To view the LAG configuration of the ports:

1. Click anywhere on the ports gold button. The ports panel is displayed:

: Nem	hers	diip																						- 29
LAG 1D						-						L	AGN	ama			- P	61						
LASS 1999	•	1000 1000 100	1. 1. 21.	24.24	12	de 🖢		0.05	000	2505	ese.		C118	REN()	NEVA	EBS		201.25			24,24			
1010																								
-																								
CE Part	m	112	ш	01	05	116	02	нх	0.5	10	11	12	18	14	15	16	14	18	19	20	21	22	28	21
GE Port	25	25	27	25	29	00	51	32	23	34	35	35	37	36	39	40	41	42	40	44	45	45	47	40

Figure 2-10

- 2. Select the ports to be added as LAG members within the selected LAG by clicking on their respective boxes.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Quick Boxes

Quick Boxes provide users with flexibility in configuring VLANs for all ports or LAGs. Clicking on the quick box toggles between the various options that exist for this field. A quick box appears to the right of the arrow on the left-hand side of the gold button. The following example displays quick box basic usage options.

To mark or unmark all ports:

1. Click on the quick box that appears to the left of the **Port** gold button. A **T** appears in the quick box. This sets all ports as Tagged.

VI AN Nembersh	ip		3
VIANTE		Descrip Operations 🔤 🖓	 Bernstein (2010)
VLAN Name	Default	UNITAGGED FORT MONBERS	0404040404040
VI OR LINE	cococo <mark>tanis</mark>	TAODED HONT MEMBERS	renenenenenen
E Part			

Figure 2-11

2. Click on the **Port** gold button to display the ports, which are now all Tagged.

O VEAR	N Me	mbe	eshij	μ																				- 29
MINNIN	•											Elenn (p () p	mala				۰.	сN.	- 5				
VLAN N	ma					daal						UN	1AGS	ED NO	ш	5485	85							
MINE IN						i etic						12	VO O E	e POR	гыз	N9 BRS								
T real																								
GE Port	01	02	60	64	05	66	07	00	99	10	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	10	19	20	21	32	23	24
	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	Т	т	т	Т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т	т
GE Post	25	26	27	28	29	301	ж	ж.	30 8	84	30	301	87	ж	89	400	41	42	44	44	45	40	47	48
	T	T	T	T	T	T	T	T	T	T	T	T	Т	T	Т	T	Т	T	Т	T	Т	T	Т	T

Figure 2-12

3. Click again on the **Port** quick box, and a **U** appears in the quick box and in all the port boxes, marking the ports as untagged.

VI A	N Me	mbe	eshij	p -																				- 29
VIONID									Com 1	n Ope	- estatu	•••			۰.	сN.	- 2							
VLAN No	m					ɗaul						UN	waa	ED 10	шн	SM80	8							
VION IN						letic						TA	O O E	e FOR	r Ne	VBERS								
• U _{Port}																								
GE Port	01	02	60	64	65	66	07	00	99	10	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	10	19	20	21	32	23	24
	U	U	U.	U	U	U	U	Ų	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
GE Poet	25	26	27	28	29	ж	81	89	ж	84	85	30	87	ж	89	400	41	42	48	44	45	46	47	48
	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U

Figure 2-13

- 4. Click again on the quick box, and the quick box and all the port boxes appear blank, marking the ports as neither tagged nor untagged.
- 5. You may click on individual port boxes to toggle their tagged/untagged status.

Interface View and Selection

A port or LAG interface may be selected from a table by using the interface selection row, located above the row of column headers. Clicking on Ports or LAGS displays the ports or the LAGs:

NETGEAR	r		G\$728TP Harr Bash fut Sean Send
-	the set	Manhalan Manhalanan Ibda	
-	Part PVID Confegeratio		4
C. Lawrence .	and a second strength of the		
I will be improved	Contraction and		
1 million and an other	LAGE M	at to attain the second	
	Select Constant		
	No.		
	1.4		
	COLUMN TO A	1 P 1	
	E #	1	
	1 M 1 M 1	X.L. S.L	
	- E #		
	and the second s		
	1.7.1.44		
	E at		
	T #1	4.0	
	E (#1		
	1.0	1	
	in the second se		
	C. P. Let	1	
	INT I WE	P	
	15		
	1.21.49	A STATE OF S	
	E 40		
	The second second		
			in the second



To display all ports:

1. Click **Ports** in the interface selection row. The screen displays a table of all ports.

To display all interfaces:

1. Click All in the interface selection row. A confirmation window opens.



Figure 2-15

2. Click OK. The screen displays a table of all interfaces.

To display the LAG table:

1. Click LAGS in the interface selection row. The screen displays a table of all LAGs.

			GS748TP 4X-son Gigsbir Fat Shan Seitch
Califier And	May All Free	ly Had our Hids move his	(2004)
	teat to tradigour		
 Alternational generation of the second second	TERMENTE LOFFICIERO E FRITV LASS N I	n 🦟 TV TV II TRIMVE 📃 📖	
<u></u>			
	L G		
	CONTRACTOR OF A	TA TA BIRLAN	

Figure 2-16

To select an interface:

- 1. Enter the number of the interface in the GO TO INTERFACE field.
- 2. Click GO to select the interface, as in the following example.

NETGE	AR'	G5748TP
Bartest	and the base of the base of the base of the	
-	Part P1D Cavingsration	1
2010		



Chapter 3 Managing System Settings

Using the System Settings Utility

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a System tab that enables you to manage your GS700TP Smart Switch with features under the following main menu options:

- "Management"
- "Device View"
- "PoE"
- "SNMP"
- "LLDP"

The description that follows in this chapter describes configuring and managing system settings in the GS700TP Smart Switch.

Management

The **Management** menu enables configuration of some system parameters, the switch IP Address and the system time, and contains the following options:

- "System Information"
- "IP Configuration"
- "Time"

System Information

The System Information screen contains parameters for configuring general device information including the system name, system location, system contact, and idle timeout.
To configure system parameters:

1. Click System > Management > System Information. The System Information screen displays:

ITGEA	R'		SS7481 At your Digited for Load Sector
Speller in	defining and benef	a Mandadag Manmanana Anto	
	of the set they live		
	System Information		
	NAMES ADDRESS		
-	former hang		
	Designed Longmont		
	Number Statist		
	Surface Stated 10	0.000.000.0000.000	
	Dans & Parts	terminal state as an end	
	Applaining News	D-date - 1 Town, 47 Internal, 18 methods	
	Side Invested	The second se	
	Mana Note: Address	01/01/044-12-08100	
	here/horse	Feature	
	Design Connected and	Teamur	
	perity frame After Start	lines al	
	and the second second		
	The Party of the P	NAMES OF TAXABLE PARTY AND ADDRESS OF TAXABLE PARTY.	
	Conception - of some	The second design of the secon	
	and a state	Contraction of the second seco	

Figure 3-1

The System Information screen contains the following fields:

- **System Name** Enter the user-defined device name. The field may contain 0-160 characters.
- **System Location** Enter the location where the system is currently running. The field may contain 0-160 characters.
- **System Contact** Enter the name of the contact person. The field may contain 0-160 characters.
- System Object ID Displays the vendor's authoritative identification.
- **Date & Time** Displays the current date and local time.
- **System Up Time** Displays the amount of time since the most recent device reset. The system time is displayed in the following format: days, hours, minutes, seconds. For example, 41 days, 2 hours, 22 minutes, 15 seconds.
- Idle Timeout Enter the amount of time (minutes) that elapses before an idle station is timed out. Idle stations that are timed out must login to the system. The field range is 5 30 minutes. The field default value is 10 minutes.
- Base MAC Address Displays the MAC address of the device.

- Serial Number Displays the device serial number.
- Jumbo Frames Status Displays the Jumbo Frame status.
- Jumbo Frames After Reset Select the Jumbo Frame status. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable Jumbo Frames.
 - Disable Disable Jumbo Frames.

The Versions Table displays the following fields:

- **Model Name** Displays the device model name.
- Hardware Version Displays the installed device hardware version number.
- **Boot Version** Displays the current boot version running on the device.
- Software Version Displays the installed software version number.
- 2. Enter the System Name, System Location, System Contact and Idle Timeout in the provided fields.
- 3. Select whether to enable or disable Jumbo Frames After Reset.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the system settings.

IP Configuration

The IP Configuration screen contains fields for assigning IP addresses. IP addresses are either defined as static or are retrieved using the Dynamic Host Configuration Protocol (DHCP). The IP Interface screen also contains information for defining default gateways. DHCP is also configured from the IP Interface screen. The DHCP assigns dynamic IP addresses to devices on a network. DHCP ensures that network devices can have a different IP address every time the device connects to the network.

Note the following when configuring IP Addresses:

- If the device is accessed using SmartWizard Discovery, the IP address retrieved through DHCP is displayed.
- If the device fails to retrieve an IP address through DHCP, the default IP address is 192.168.0.239.

To define an IP interface:

1. Click **System > Management > IP Configuration**. The IP Configuration screen displays:

Hant Bankt ful bent tek	

Figure 3-2

The IP Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Dynamic IP Address (DHCP)** Enable the IP address to be configured automatically by the DHCP server. Selecting this field disables the **IP Address**, **Subnet Mask**, **Gateway** and **Delete** fields.
- Static IP Address Enable the user to define a static IP address.
- IP Address Enter the static IP address used to manage the device.
- **Subnet Mask** Enter the IP address mask.
- Gateway Enter the default gateway IP address. The following option is available:
 - **Delete** Delete the default gateway IP address.
- 2. Select the method of assigning the IP address by selecting either **Dynamic IP Address** or **Static IP Address**.
- **3.** If you selected **Static IP Address**, enter the **IP Address**, **Subnet Mask** and **Gateway** address in the provided fields.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the system settings.

Time

The **Time** menu enables local system time or SNTP server configuration, and contains the following options:

• "Time Configuration"

• "SNTP Server Configuration"

Time Configuration

The Time Configuration screen contains information for defining both the local hardware clock and the external SNTP clock. If the system time is managed via an external SNTP clock, and the external SNTP clock fails, the system time reverts to the local hardware clock.

To configure the local system time:

1. Click System > Management > Time > Time Configuration. The Time Configuration screen displays:

ITGEAR		attyper ligging for these lines	
Spinish Rails	ting that there	Ty Mandralay Watermannen Hally	-
-	Time Configeration		
Taket.	Ondelineers Aare Maa	Const C (201) Const C	

Figure 3-3

The Time Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- Clock Source Select the source used to set the system clock. The possible field values are:
 - Local The system time is set locally via the **Date** and **Time** fields.
 - SNTP The system time is set via an SNTP server. Select SNTP to disable the **Date** and **Time** fields.
- **Date** Enter the local system date. The field format is DD/MMM/YY (Day/Month/Year). For example: 04/May/50 (May 4, 2050).
- **Time** Enter the local system time. The field format is HH:MM:SS. For example: 21:15:03.
- **Time Zone Offset** Select the difference between Greenwich Mean Time (GMT) and local time. For example, the Time Zone Offset for Paris is GMT +1, while the Time Zone Offset for New York is GMT –5.
- 2. Select the Clock Source by selecting either Local or SNTP.

- 3. If you selected Local, then enter the local Date and Time in the provided fields.
- 4. Select the **Time Zone Offset** from the list.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the system settings.
- **Note:** If you selected **SNTP**, you must configure the SNTP servers. See "SNTP Server Configuration" for detailed instructions on configuring the SNTP servers.

SNTP Server Configuration

The SNTP Server Configuration screen allows network administrators to define primary and secondary SNTP servers. The system time is first retrieved through the primary SNTP server. If the device is unable to retrieve the system time through the primary server, the device retrieves the system time from the secondary server.

To configure SNTP servers:

1. Click System > Management > Time > SNTP Server Configuration. The SNTP Server Configuration screen displays:

TETGEAR		GS7487 at part ligable full from Deter	
Springer Such	the ort brooty methods summers only		
	MRTP Server Configuration		



The SNTP Server Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **SNTP Server 1** Enter the primary SNTP server IP address. The Primary SNTP server is the first server used to retrieve the system time. The following option is available:
 - Delete Remove the currently configured SNTP Server 1.
- SNTP Server 2 Enter the secondary SNTP server IP address. The Secondary SNTP server retrieves the system time if the Primary SNTP server times out. The following option is available:
 - Delete Remove the currently configured SNTP Server 2.
- 2. Enter the SNTP Server 1 and SNTP Server 2 in the provided fields.

3. Click **APPLY** to update the system settings.

To remove SNTP servers:

- 1. Check the **Delete** box for each SNTP server that is to be removed.
- 2. Click **APPLY** to update the system settings.

Device View

The Device View menu option displays the Device View screen, which provides a graphic representation of the device, including the port and LED statuses.

To display the Device View screen:

1. Click **System > Device View**. The Device View screen displays:



Figure 3-5

PoE

Power over Ethernet (PoE) provides power to devices over existing LAN cabling without updating or modifying the network infrastructure. This removes the limitation of placing network devices close to power sources.

Power over Ethernet can be used in the following applications:

- IP Phones
- Wireless Access Points
- IP Gateways

Managing System Settings

• Audio and video remote monitoring

Powered Devices are devices that receive power from the device power supply, for example IP phones.

The **PoE** menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The PoE **Basic** menu contains the following option:

• "PoE Configuration"

PoE Configuration

The Basic PoE Configuration screen contains system PoE information for enabling PoE on the device, monitoring the current power usage, and enabling PoE traps.

To configure PoE on the device:

1. Click System > PoE > Basic > PoE Configuration. The Basic PoE Configuration screen displays:





The Basic PoE Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Power Status** Displays the online power source status. The possible field values are:
 - On The power supply unit is functioning.
 - Off The power supply unit is not functioning.

- Faulty The power supply unit is functioning, but an error has occurred. For example, a power overload or a short circuit.
- Nominal Power Displays the actual amount of power the device can supply. The field value is displayed in Watts.
- **Consumed Power** Displays the amount of the power used by the device. The field value is displayed in Watts.
- **System Usage Threshold** Enter the percentage of power consumed before an alarm is generated. The field value is 1-99 percent. The default is 95 percent.
- **Traps** Select the PoE device trap state. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable PoE traps on the device.
 - Disable Disable PoE traps on the device. This is the default value.
- 2. Enter the System Usage Threshold in the provided field.
- 3. Select either Enable or Disable in the **Traps** field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The PoE Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "PoE Configuration"
- "PoE Port Configuration"

PoE Configuration

The Advanced PoE Configuration screen contains system PoE information for enabling PoE on the device, monitoring the current power usage, and enabling PoE traps.

To configure PoE on the device:

1. Click System > PoE > Advanced > PoE Configuration. The Advanced PoE Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR	GS7481 alleret Signet Tel Level Select
System Relating and Secondy Residency Researcher (191)	
Put Definentian	
Chief Carly Contraction	
And and Annual Strength Strength and Strength and	
The state of the state	

Figure 3-7

The Advanced PoE Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Power Status** Displays the online power source status. The possible field values are:
 - On The power supply unit is functioning.
 - Off The power supply unit is not functioning.
 - Faulty The power supply unit is functioning, but an error has occurred. For example, a power overload or a short circuit.
- **Nominal Power** Displays the actual amount of power the device can supply. The field value is displayed in Watts.
- **Consumed Power** Displays the amount of the power used by the connecting devices. The field value is displayed in Watts.
- **System Usage Threshold** Enter the percentage of power consumed before an alarm is generated. The field value is 1-99 percent. The default is 95 percent.
- **Traps** Select the PoE device trap state. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable PoE traps on the device.
 - Disable Disable PoE traps on the device. This is the default value.
- 2. Enter the System Usage Threshold in the provided field.
- 3. Select the **Traps** mode from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

PoE Port Configuration

The PoE Port Configuration screen contains system PoE information for enabling PoE on the device, monitoring the current power usage, and enabling PoE traps.

To enable PoE on the device:

1. Click System > PoE > Advanced > PoE Port Configuration. The PoE Port Configuration screen displays:

and party	-	100	managery .	Mandal Inc.	84.4		P	Ψ		_
_										
	Post P	wrt Cashin	per al lerr							
	1094	Part Lines								
							-	-	-	Conc.
	Party of	Contract of the	10		1	-	(second s	-	-	and the second se
		Independence	Annual Photos	Second Second		-	-	-	inter a	and the second se
			+							
	1		- Anarast	Alper .	۹.	deb.	44	11	24	(merot-
	1000	£	And I	Same '		44	10	NO.	ALC: N	Research .
	. r.	÷	ê de de la	100	÷	14	34	-14	111	Esene
	1921	P	1000	-		H	11	96000	85.00	Carrow C.
		#	entered	100		44	10	11	-0.0	Castal
	3908		distant	-		£4	84	14122	10.00	Treesed.
	1	18	- Protest	101	<u>.</u>	11	-14	14	4.2	Darro .
	10DI			-	19.000				****	C annual (
		+	-110000			11	23		38	Tunne.
	100.00		T-MARK			-			****	Charles .
	in the second	- Ta	1.0.0		· · · ·				- Andrew	(and a second
	200		and and a state of the state of		-	-	-	-	-	(Letter)
	index.		and the second s	100	÷	÷	-	(and the second	-	and a second sec
	120	-	Contract of Contract					-		Taxana .
	100		and and a second	1.00	-i	-	-	diam'r.	in the second	and the second se
	100	100	diam'r.	-		++	4.4	-0.4	-14.6	Canada .
	1000	10.00	diam'r.	-		11	11	100	100	Danced .
	r.	10	diama -	1001		34		14	24	Caseser-
	1000	144	(rideat)	Ser.	14	44	10.00	44055	NUC	Descript.
	17	100	diales .	-		11	10	11	2.2	(insert)
	1971	100	Trans.	100	14.000	84	84	84000	88000	Canada Cana
	10	44	there is a second secon	200 C		11	30	-	18.8	Transine .
	1000	10 million	these .	and the second s		++	8.8	MIN	48.111	Same:
								_	and a	A second s

Figure 3-8

The PoE Port Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Displays the specific interface for which PoE parameters are defined. PoE parameters are assigned to the powered device that is connected to the selected interface.
- Admin Mode Select the device PoE mode. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable the Device Discovery protocol and provides power to the device using the PoE module. The Device Discovery Protocol enables the device to discover Powered Devices attached to the device interfaces and to learn their classification. This is the default setting.

- Disable Disable the Device Discovery protocol and stops the power supply to the device using the PoE module.
- **Priority Level** Select the port priority if the power supply is low. The field default is low. For example, if the power supply is running at 99% usage, and port 1 is prioritized as high, but port 3 is prioritized as low, port 1 is prioritized to receive power and port 3 may be denied power. The possible field values are:
 - Low Set the PoE priority level as low. This is the default level.
 - Medium Set the PoE priority level as medium.
 - High Set the PoE priority level as high.
- **Class** Displays the classification of the powered device. The class defines the maximum power that can be provided to the powered device. The possible field values are:
 - Class 0 The maximum power level at the Power Sourcing Equipment is 15.4 Watts.
 - Class 1 The maximum power level at the Power Sourcing Equipment is 4.0 Watts.
 - Class 2 The maximum power level at the Power Sourcing Equipment is 7.0 Watts.
 - Class 3 The maximum power level at the Power Sourcing Equipment is 15.4 Watts.
 - Class 4 Treated as Class 0.
- **Output Voltage** Displays the Output Voltage in Volts.
- **Output Current** Displays the Output current in milliamps.
- **Output Power** Displays the Output power in Watts.
- **Power Limit** Displays the power limit in Watts.
- **Status** Displays the port's PoE status. The possible field values are:
 - Delivering Power The device is enabled to deliver power via the interface.
 - Disabled The device is disabled for delivering power via the interface.
 - Test Fail The powered device test has failed. For example, a port could not be enabled and cannot be used to deliver power to the powered device.
 - Testing The powered device is being tested. For example, a powered device is tested to confirm it is receiving power from the power supply.
 - Searching The device is currently searching for a powered device. Searching is the default PoE operational status.

- Fault The device has detected a fault on the powered device when the port is forced on. For example, the power supply voltage is out of range, or there is a communication error with PoE devices, or a short occurs or unknown error occurs.
- Other Fault The device has detected a fault on the powered device when the port is not forced on. For example, a hardware fault occurred, or the system is initializing, or the port is not responding, or there is an overload or underload, or the power budget is exceeded or the maximum temperature is exceeded.
- **2.** Select an interface.
- **3.** Select the **Admin Mode** and **Priority Level** from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

SNMP

Simple Network Management Protocol (SNMP) provides a method for managing network devices. The device supports the following SNMP versions:

- SNMP v1 and v2c
- SNMP version 3

The SNMP agents maintain a list of variables that are used to manage the device. The variables are defined in the Management Information Base (MIB). The SNMP agent defines the MIB specification format, as well as the format used to access the information over the network. Access strings control access rights to the SNMP agents. SNMP v3 applies access control and a new traps mechanism. In addition, User Security Model (USM) parameters are defined for SNMPv3, including:

- Authentication Provides data integrity and data origin authentication.
- **Privacy** Protects against the disclosure of message content. Cipher Block-Chaining (CBC) is used for encryption. Either authentication is enabled on an SNMP message, or both authentication and privacy. However, privacy cannot be enabled without authentication.
- **Timeliness** Protects against message delay or message redundancy. The SNMP agent compares the incoming message to the message time information. Enter the amount of time the device waits before re-sending informs.
- Key Management Enter key generation, key updates, and key usage.

The device supports SNMP notification filters based on Object IDs (OIDs). OIDs are used by the system to manage device features. SNMP v3 supports the following features:

- Security
- Feature Access Control
- Traps. The device generates copy traps.

The SNMP menu contains the following options:

- "SNMPv1/v2"
- "SNMPv3"

SNMPv1/v2

The SNMPv1/v2 menu contains the following options:

- "Community Configuration"
- "Trap Configuration"

Community Configuration

Access rights are managed by defining communities in the Community Configuration screen. When community names are changed, access rights are also modified.

To configure SNMP communities:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv1/v2 > Community Configuration. The Community Configuration screen displays:



Figure 3-9

The SNMPv1/v2 Community Configuration screen contains the following fields:

• **Management Station** – Enter the management station IP address for which the Basic SNMP community is defined.

- **Community String** Enter the SNMP community string used to authenticate the management station to the device.
- Access Mode Select the access rights of the community. The possible field values are:
 - Read Only Management access is restricted to read-only. Changes cannot be made to the device configuration and to the community.
 - Read Write Management access is read-write. Changes can be made to the device configuration but not to the community.
 - SNMP Admin User has access to all device configuration options, as well as permissions to modify the community.
- **2.** Select the community entry.
- 3. Enter the Management Station and Community String in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Select the Access Mode from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMP community:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv1/v2 > Community Configuration. The Community Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the Management Station and Community String in the provided fields in the first row.
- 3. Select the Access Mode from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove an SNMP community:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv1/v2 > Community Configuration. The Community Configuration screen displays.
- **2.** Select the entry to be removed.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Trap Configuration

The SNMPv1/v2 Trap Configuration screen contains information for defining filters that determine whether traps are sent to specific users, and the trap type sent. SNMP notification filters provide the following services:

- Identifying Management Trap Targets
- Defining Trap Filtering

- Defining Trap Generation Parameters
- Providing Access Control Checks

To configure SNMPv1/v2 trap station management:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv1/v2 > Trap Configuration. The SNMPv1/v2 Trap Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAL	K.	GS74811 Manual States Tell
Name of Street	and and accept maduling manusates and	
	Trop Configuration	
Tables .	Trap Definition	
designed in the local division of the local	And Property in the local descent later. And the local data	

Figure 3-10

The SNMPv1/v2 Trap Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Recipients IP** Enter the IP address to which the traps are sent.
- Notification Type (Configurable only if the Notification Version is SNMPv2.) Select the type of notification sent. The possible field values are:
 - Traps Traps are sent.
 - Informs Informs are sent only when SNMPv2 is enabled.
- **Community String** Enter the community string of the trap manager.
- Notification Version Select the trap type. The possible field values are:
 - SNMPv1 SNMP Version 1 traps are sent.
 - SNMPv2 SNMP Version 2c traps are sent.
- **UDP Port** Enter the UDP port used to send notifications. The default UDP port is 162.
- **Timeout** Enter the amount of time (in seconds) the device waits before re-sending informs. The default is 15 seconds.
- **Retries** Enter the amount of times the device re-sends an inform request. The default is 3 seconds.
- **2.** Select the trap entry.

- **3.** Enter the fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMP trap:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv1/v2 > Trap Configuration. The SNMPv1/v2 Trap Configuration screen displays.
- **2.** Enter the fields in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove an SNMP trap:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv1/v2 > Trap Configuration. The SNMPv1/v2 Trap Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Select the entry to be removed.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

SNMPv3

The **SNMPv3** menu contains the following options:

- "Engine ID"
- "View Name"
- "View Content"
- "Community Configuration"
- "Group Configuration"
- "User Configuration"
- "Global Trap Configuration"
- "Trap Configuration"
- "Trap Filter Name"
- "Trap Filter Content"

Engine ID

The SNMPv3 Engine ID screen allows network managers to define the SNMP Engine ID and to assign the default parameters to SNMP.

To define the Local Engine ID:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Engine ID. The SNMPv3 Engine ID screen displays:



Figure 3-11

The SNMPv3 Engine ID screen contains the following fields:

- Local Engine ID (10-64 Characters) Enter the local device Engine ID. The field value is a hexadecimal string. Each byte in hexadecimal character strings is two hexadecimal digits. Each byte digit can be separated by a period or a colon. The Engine ID must be defined before SNMPv3 is enabled.
- Use Default Check the box to use the device-generated Engine ID. The default Engine ID is based on the device MAC address and is defined per standard as:
 - First 4 octets First bit = 1, the rest is the IANA Enterprise number.
 - Fifth octet Set to 3 to indicate the MAC address that follows.
 - Last 6 octets MAC address of the device.
- 2. Specify the Local Engine ID field or check Use Default to use the device-generated Engine ID (Checking Use Default will override any entry in the Local Engine ID field).
- **3.** Click **APPLY** to update the device.

View Name

The SNMPv3 View Name screen allows the network managers to define SNMPv3 View Names. SNMPv3 views provide or block access to device features or portions of features.

To define SNMPv3 view names:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > View Name. The SNMPv3 View Name screen displays:



Figure 3-12

The SNMPv3 View Name screen contains the following field:

- **View Name** Enter the user-defined view name. The view name can contain a maximum of 30 alphanumeric characters.
- 2. Select the entry.
- 3. Enter the View Name field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMP View Name:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > View Name. The SNMPv3 View Name screen displays.
- 2. Enter the View Name field in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove an SNMP View Name:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > View Name. The SNMPv3 View Name screen displays.
- 2. Select the entry to be removed.

3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

View Content

SNMP views provide or block access to device features or portions of features. For example, a view can be defined to provide a view that SNMP group A has Read Only (R/O) access to Multicast groups, while SNMP group B has Read-Write (R/W) access to Multicast groups. Feature access is granted via the MIB name or MIB Object ID.

To define the SNMP View Content:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > View Content. The SNMPv3 View Content screen displays:





The SNMPv3 View Content screen contains the following fields:

Views

- View Name Select the user-defined view name. The view name can contain a maximum of 30 alphanumeric characters.
- **Object ID Subtree** Enter the device feature OID.
- **View Type** Select whether the defined OID branch will be included in or excluded from the selected SNMP view. The possible field values are:
 - Included The OID is included in the SNMP view.
 - Excluded The OID is excluded from the SNMP view.
- 2. Select the View Name from the list in the provided field in the Views table.

- 3. Enter the **Object ID Subtree** in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select either Included or Excluded from the View Type provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMP OID entry:

- Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > View Content. The SNMPv3 View Content screen displays.
- 2. Select the View Name from the list in the provided field in the Views table.
- 3. Enter the **Object ID Subtree** in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select either Included or Excluded from the View Type provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove an SNMP OID entry:

- Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > View Content. The SNMPv3 View Content screen displays.
- 2. Select the View Name from the list in the provided field in the Views table.
- **3.** Select the OID entry to be removed.
- 4. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Community Configuration

Access rights are managed by defining communities in the Community Configuration screen. When community names are changed, access rights are also changed. To define SNMPv3 communities:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Community Configuration. The SNMPv3 Community Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR		At part linguist full loan Second
Ny contra la contra da	the last browly medicing manuscript hilly	-
	Concessarily Configuration	

Figure 3-14

The SNMPv3 Community Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Management Station** Enter the management station IP address for which the SNMP community is defined.
- **Community String** Enter the password used to authenticate the management station to the device.
- **Group Name** Select the SNMP group from a list of SNMP groups defined in the SNMP Group Configuration screen.
- 2. Select the SNMP community entry.
- 3. Enter the Management Station and Community String in the provided fields.
- 4. Select the Group Name from the list.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMPv3 community:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Community Configuration. The SNMPv3 Community Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the Management Station and Community String in the provided fields in the first row.
- 3. Select the Group Name from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove an SNMPv3 community:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Community Configuration. The SNMPv3 Community Configuration screen displays.
- **2.** Select the community entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Group Configuration

The SNMPv3 Groups screen provides information for creating SNMP groups and assigning SNMP access control privileges to SNMP groups. Groups allow network managers to assign access rights to specific device features or feature aspects.

To define an SNMP group:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Group Configuration. The SNMPv3 Groups screen displays:

TGEAR		GS74817
Name of Street	Non the Second Mandering Materialism State	
	Or source Particular Control of	

Figure 3-15

The SNMPv3 Groups screen contains the following fields:

- **Group Name** Enter the user-defined group to which access control rules are applied. The field range is up to 30 characters.
- **Security Model** Select the SNMP version associated with the group. The possible field values are:
 - SNMPv1 SNMPv1 is defined for the group.
 - SNMPv2 SNMPv2c is defined for the group.
 - SNMPv3 SNMPv3 is defined for the group.

- **Security Level** Select the security level attached to the group. Security levels apply to SNMPv3 only. The possible field values are:
 - No Authentication Neither the Authentication nor the Privacy security levels are assigned to the group.
 - Authentication Authenticates SNMP messages and ensures that the SNMP message's origin is authenticated.
 - Privacy Encrypts SNMP messages.
- **Operation** Select the group access rights. The possible field values are:
 - Read Management access is restricted to read-only. Changes are made to the assigned SNMP view.
 - Write Management access is read-write. Changes are made to the assigned SNMP view.
 - Notify Sends traps for the assigned SNMP view.
- **2.** Select the SNMP group entry.
- **3.** Select the **Security Model** and **Security Level** from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- **4.** Specify the group access rights for the selected SNMP views in the **Operation** provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMPv3 group:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Group Configuration. The SNMPv3 Groups screen displays.
- 2. Select the Security Model and Security Level from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- **3.** Specify the group access rights for the selected SNMP views in the **Operation** provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove an SNMPv3 group:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Group Configuration. The SNMPv3 Groups screen displays.
- **2.** Select the group entry.

3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

User Configuration

The SNMPv3 User Configuration screen provides information for creating SNMP groups and assigning SNMP access control privileges to SNMP groups. Groups allow network managers to assign access rights to specific device features or feature aspects.

To define SNMP users:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > User Configuration. The SNMPv3 User Configuration screen displays:



Figure 3-16

The SNMPv3 User Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- User Name Enter the user name. The field range is up to 30 alphanumeric characters.
- **Group Name** Enter the group name from a list of user-defined SNMP groups. SNMP groups are defined in the Groups screen.
- Engine ID Select either the local or remote SNMP entity to which the user is connected. Changing or removing the local SNMP Engine ID deletes the SNMPv3 user database.
- Authentication Select the method used to authenticate users. The possible field values are:
 - MD5 Key Users are authenticated using the HMAC-MD5 algorithm.
 - SHA Key Users are authenticated using the HMAC-SHA-96 authentication level.
 - MD5 Password The HMAC-MD5-96 password is used for authentication. The user must enter a password.

- SHA Password Users are authenticated using the HMAC-SHA-96 authentication level. The user must enter a password.
- None No user authentication is used.
- Password (1-32 Characters) Enter the password for the group member.
- Authentication Key Enter the HMAC-MD5-96 or HMAC-SHA-96 authentication level. The authentication and privacy keys are entered to define the authentication key. If only authentication is required, 16 bytes are defined. If both privacy and authentication are required, 32 bytes are defined. Each byte in hexadecimal character strings is two hexadecimal digits. Each byte can be separated by a period or a colon.
- **Privacy Key** Enter the privacy key (LSB). If only authentication is required, 20 bytes are defined. If both privacy and authentication are required, 36 bytes are defined. Each byte in hexadecimal character strings is two hexadecimal digits. Each byte can be separated by a period or colon.
- 2. Select the user entry.
- 3. Enter the User Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the Group Name and Engine ID from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Select the Authentication method from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. If you selected a password method of Authentication, enter the Password in the provided field in the first row. If you selected a key method of Authentication, enter the Authentication Key and Privacy Key in the provided fields in the first row.
- 7. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new SNMPv3 user:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Users Configuration. The SNMPv3 User Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the User Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Select the Group Name and Engine ID from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Select the Authentication method from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. If you selected a password method of Authentication, enter the Password in the provided field in the first row. If you selected a key method of Authentication, enter the Authentication Key and Privacy Key in the provided fields in the first row.
- 6. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove an SNMPv3 user:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Users Configuration. The SNMPv3 User Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Select the user entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Global Trap Configuration

The SNMPv3 Global Trap Settings screen contains parameters for defining SNMP notification parameters.

To configure SNMP notification global parameters:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Global Trap Configuration. The SNMPv3 Global Trap Settings screen displays:





The SNMPv3 Global Trap Settings screen contains the following fields:

- **SNMP Notifications** Select whether or not the device can send SNMP notifications. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable SNMP notifications.
 - Disable Disable SNMP notifications.
- Authentication Notifications Select the SNMP authentication failure notification status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable the device to send authentication failure notifications.
 - Disable Disable the device from sending authentication failure notifications.

- 2. Select either Enable or Disable in the SNMP Notifications provided field.
- 3. Select either Enable or Disable in the Authentication Notifications provided field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Trap Configuration

The SNMPv3 Trap Configuration screen contains information for defining filters that determine whether traps are sent to specific users, and the trap type sent. SNMP notification filters provide the following services:

- Identifying Management Trap Targets
- Defining Trap Filtering
- Selecting Trap Generation Parameters
- Providing Access Control Checks

To define trap station management:

1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Configuration. The SNMPv3 Trap Configuration screen displays:

TIGEAR					GS7487 at-part tilgalle for sear two
System Surface	ting (and) becard	g Modules agene	man (map)		-
	True Configuration	Access 115-1			
-spinit	Sectors of	Roblington Barry Roser	Secure Level 200 Same	1	
Property in					
San Distanti					
Pag tai					
The Star Same					

Figure 3-18

The SNMPv3 Trap Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Recipients IP** Enter the IP address to which the traps are sent.
- Notification Type Select the type of notification sent. The possible field values are:
 - Traps Traps are sent.

- Informs Informs are sent.
- User Name Enter the user name. The field range is up to 30 alphanumeric characters.
- **Security Level** Select the security level attached to the group. Security levels apply to SNMPv3 only. The possible field values are:
 - No Authentication Neither the Authentication nor the Privacy security levels are assigned to the group.
 - Authentication Authenticates SNMP messages and ensures that the SNMP message's origin is authenticated.
 - Privacy Encrypts SNMP messages.
- UDP Port Enter the UDP port used to send notifications. The default is 162.
- Filter Name Select the SNMP filter name from the list of SNMP Notification filters.
- **Timeout** Enter the amount of time (in seconds) the device waits before re-sending informs. The default is 15 seconds.
- **Retries** Enter the amount of times the device re-sends an inform request. The default is 3 seconds.
- 2. Enter the **Recipients IP** address in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Select either Traps or Informs in the Notification Type provided field in the first row.
- 4. Enter the User Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the Security Level from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Enter the **UDP Port** in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Select the **Filter Name** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 8. Enter the **Timeout** and **Retries** in the provided fields in the first row.
- 9. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new trap:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Configuration. The SNMPv3 Trap Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the **Recipients IP** address in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Select either Traps or Informs in the Notification Type provided field in the first row.
- 4. Enter the User Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the Security Level from the list in the provided field in the first row.

- 6. Enter the **UDP Port** in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Select the Filter Name from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 8. Enter the **Timeout** and **Retries** in the provided fields in the first row.
- 9. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a trap:

- Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Configuration. The SNMPv3 Trap Configuration screen displays.
- **2.** Select the trap entry.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Trap Filter Name

The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name screen permits filtering traps based on OIDs. Each OID is linked to a device feature or a portion of a feature. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name screen also allows network managers to filter notifications.

To define the SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name:

 Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Filter Name. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name screen displays:



Figure 3-19

The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name screen contains the following field:

- Filter Name Enter the user-defined notification filter name.
- **2.** Select the trap filter entry.

- 3. Enter the trap Filter Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new trap filter name:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Filter Name. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name screen displays.
- 2. Enter the trap **Filter Name** in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove a trap filter name:

- Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Filter Name. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Name screen displays.
- **2.** Select the trap filter name entry.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Trap Filter Content

The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Content screen permits filtering traps based on OIDs. Each OID is linked to a device feature or a portion of a feature. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Content screen also allows network managers to filter notifications.

To define SNMPv3 Trap Filter settings:

 Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Filter Content. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Content screen displays:



Figure 3-20

The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Content screen contains the following fields:

Trap Filter Settings

• Filter Name – Select the user-defined notification filter from the list.

Trap Filter Settings

- **Object ID Subtree** Enter the OID for which notifications are sent or blocked. If a filter is attached to an OID, traps or informs are generated and sent to the trap recipients. OIDs are selected from either the Select field or the Object ID field.
- **Filter Type** Select whether to send traps or informs relating to the selected OID. The possible field values are:
 - Excluded Do not send traps or informs.
 - Included Send traps or informs.
- 2. Select the **Filter Name** from the list in the provided field.
- **3.** Select the trap filter content entry from the OID table.
- 4. Enter the **Object ID Subtree** in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the **Filter Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new trap filter content entry:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Filter Content. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Content screen displays.
- 2. Select the Filter Name from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Enter the **Object ID Subtree** in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the **Filter Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a trap filter content entry:

- 1. Click System > SNMP > SNMPv3 > Trap Filter Content. The SNMPv3 Trap Filter Content screen displays.
- 2. Select the **Filter Name** from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Select the trap filter content entry.
- 4. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

LLDP

The Link Layer Discovery Protocol (LLDP) allows network managers to troubleshoot and enhance network management by discovering and maintaining network topologies over multivendor environments. LLDP discovers network neighbors by standardizing methods for network devices to advertise themselves to other system, and to store discovered information. Device discovery information includes:

- Device Identification
- Device Capabilities
- Device Configuration

The advertising device transmits multiple advertisement message sets in a single LAN packet. The multiple advertisement sets are sent in the packet Type Length Value (TLV) field. LLDP devices must support chassis and port ID advertisement, as well as system name, system ID, system description, and system capability advertisements.

The LLDP menu enables configuration of LLDP parameters and contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The LLDP **Basic** menu contains the following option:

• "LLDP Configuration"

LLDP Configuration

The Basic LLDP Configuration screen allows network managers to assign global LLDP and LLDP-MED (LLDP – Media Endpoint Discovery) parameters.

To configure LLDP settings:

1. Click System > LLDP > Basic > LLDP Configuration. The Basic LLDP Configuration screen displays:

ITGEA	R.	GS748TF attant ligate ful inset 1-400	
System 📑	androne (and becards	Mandrolog Mantrosact Malp	-
and the second s	LLDP Configuration LLDP Configuration LLDP Internetic LLP Internetic Internetic Internetic Internetic Internetic Internetic Internetic	P Junio T Paris Torry 20 Sec.	
	SLOT MULTINAMINA	*	

Figure 3-21

The Basic LLDP Configuration screen contains the following fields:

LLDP Properties

- LLDP Select the LLDP global status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable LLDP on the device. This is the default value.
 - Enable Enable LLDP on the device.
- **LLDPDU Handling** Select LLDPDU (LLDP Data Unit) packet handling when LLDP is disabled. The possible field values are:
 - Flooding LLDPDU packets are flooded to all ports in the system.
 - Filtering LLDPDU packets are filtered. This is the default.
- **TLV Advertised Interval** Enter the rate in seconds at which LLDP advertisement updates are sent. The possible field range is 5 32768 seconds. The default value is 30 seconds.
- Hold Multiplier Enter the amount of time that LLDP packets are held before the packets are discarded, measured in multiples of the TLV Advertised Interval. The possible field range is 2 10. The field default is 4. For example, if the TLV Advertised Interval is 30 seconds and the Hold Multiplier is 4, then the LLDP packets are discarded after 120 seconds.

- **Reinitializing Delay** Enter the amount of time in seconds that passes between disabling and reinitializing LLDP. The possible field range is 1 10 seconds. The field default is 2 seconds.
- **Transmit Delay** Enter the amount of time in seconds that passes between successive LLDP frame transmissions due to changes in the LLDP local systems MIB. The possible field value is 1 8192 seconds. The field default is 2 seconds.

LLDP-MED Properties

- **Fast Start Duration** Enter the number of times LLDP packets are sent when the LLDP-MED Fast Start mechanism is initialized, which occurs when a new Endpoint device links with the LLDP-MED Network Connectivity Device.
- 2. Select the LLDP global status on the device by selecting Enable or Disable in the LLDP field.
- **3.** If you selected Disable in the **LLDP** field, select the type of **LLDPDU Handling** from the list in the provided field.
- If you selected Enable in the LLDP field, enter the TLV Advertised Interval, Hold Multiplier, Reinitializing Delay, Transmit Delay and Fast Start Duration in the provided fields.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The LLDP Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "LLDP Configuration"
- "LLDP Port Settings"
- "LLDP-MED Network Policy"
- "LLDP-MED Port Settings"
- "Local Information"
- "Neighbors Information"

LLDP Configuration

The Advanced LLDP Configuration screen allows network managers to assign global LLDP and LLDP-MED (LLDP – Media Endpoint Discovery) parameters.

To configure LLDP settings:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > LLDP Configuration. The Advanced LLDP Configuration screen displays:

ITGEAR'		GS748TF attant ligalis for least Sector	
Sectors States	ng dat benefty	Benducing Butterstein Hills	-
	LLOP Configuration		
	LADE Proprietory	and the second sec	
	inter Science interaction New Advancement Interact Inter Advancement Advancement Interact Transmit Inter	* Janis Crem Sorg 3] Soci Soci Soci Soci	
	111P-MIL Property	22	
	Intel State Security.	the second secon	

Figure 3-22

The Advanced LLDP Configuration screen contains the following fields:

LLDP Properties

- LLDP Select the LLDP global status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable LLDP on the device. This is the default value.
 - Enable Enable LLDP on the device.
- **LLDPDU Handling** Select LLDPDU (LLDP Data Unit) packet handling when LLDP is disabled. The possible field values are:
 - Flooding LLDPDU packets are flooded to all ports in the system.
 - Filtering LLDPDU packets are filtered. This is the default.
- **TLV Advertised Interval** Enter the rate in seconds at which LLDP advertisement updates are sent. The possible field range is 5 32768 seconds. The default value is 30 seconds.
- Hold Multiplier Enter the amount of time that LLDP packets are held before the packets are discarded, measured in multiples of the TLV Advertised Interval. The possible field range is 2 10. The field default is 4. For example, if the TLV Advertised Interval is 30 seconds and the Hold Multiplier is 4, then the LLDP packets are discarded after 120 seconds.

- **Reinitializing Delay** Enter the amount of time in seconds that passes between disabling and reinitializing LLDP. The possible field range is 1 10 seconds. The field default is 2 seconds.
- **Transmit Delay** Enter the amount of time in seconds that passes between successive LLDP frame transmissions due to changes in the LLDP local systems MIB. The possible field value is 1 8192 seconds. The field default is 2 seconds.

LLDP-MED Properties

- **Fast Start Duration** Enter the number of LLDP packets sent when the LLDP-MED Fast Start mechanism is initialized, which occurs when a new Endpoint device links with the LLDP-MED Network Connectivity Device.
- 2. Select the LLDP global status on the device by selecting Enable or Disable in the LLDP field.
- **3.** If you selected Disable in the **LLDP** field, select the type of **LLDPDU Handling** from the list in the provided field.
- If you selected Enable in the LLDP field, enter the TLV Advertised Interval, Hold Multiplier, Reinitializing Delay, Transmit Delay and Fast Start Duration in the provided fields.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

LLDP Port Settings

The LLDP Port Settings screen allows network administrators to define LLDP port settings, including the port type, the LLDP port state, and the type of port information advertised.
To define LLDP Port Properties:

 Click System > LLDP > Advanced > LLDP Port Settings. The LLDP Port Settings screen displays:

NETGEAR					GS7XETP stepst Tigstit Fel Team Tells
-		its maining had		-	
Second Se	Care Long Colorest Colorest	a second second second by the			
	11.0P Port Betting				
-	COLUMN TWO IS NOT				
Castle Ballingstered	p. and the second			and the second s	
	Personal Personal Person	Statement of the local division of the	TRACE IN COLUMN	And the second s	
- LOA-ONE	States and states and states	and the second se		and the second states	
120034011				2	
And the second	1.1.1		L. Contract	Provide Contraction of the Contr	
and the second			1.00		
	the second se		-		
		incident and		100 m	
	the second second	And also	-	and the second s	
	2.4	Description		lane.	
	The second second	1 AMERICAN ST	Barriel	Restaut 1	
	-17 at	Busic of be	diam'r	3-siles	
	C C pt	All	Caluto	Charles .	
	E 199 1	10110-0140	1000	Contract of Contra	
	ILC: #Files	Automation and Automation	faire .	Cardina Cardin	
	- E. 198	Elease-artes	(Parties	(hare)	
	C-2 44	Anima ana	\$74.00	79491	
	- Fr 198	depresation -	0.00	0.000	
	100 (BB) ()	transferrer i	0.0.00	0.000	

Figure 3-23

The LLDP Port Settings screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Displays the specific interface for which LLDP parameters are defined.
- Admin Status Select the LLDP packet transmitting and receiving status of the interface. The possible field values are:
 - Tx Only Enable transmitting LLDP packets only.
 - Rx Only Enable receiving LLDP packets only.
 - Tx & Rx Enable transmitting and receiving LLDP packets.
 - Disable Disable LLDP on the interface.
- Management IP Address Select the management IP address that is advertised from the interface. The possible field values are:
 - StopAdvertise Stop advertising the management IP address from the interface.
 - AutoAdvertise Advertise the device's current IP address as the management IP address.
- Notification Select the topology change notification status on the interface.

- Enable Enable topology change notification on the interface. This is the default value.
- Disable Disable topology change notification on the interface.
- **Optional TLVs** Select whether optional TLVs are advertised from the interface.
 - Enable Enable optional TLVs on the interface. This is the default value.
 - Disable Disable optional TLVs on the interface.
- 2. Select the **Interface** to configure.
- 3. Select the Admin Status from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the Management IP Address from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the **Notification** status from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Select the **Optional TLVs** status from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

LLDP-MED Network Policy

LLDP Media Endpoint Discovery (LLDP-MED) increases network flexibility by allowing different IP systems to coexist on a single network.

LLDP:

- Provides detailed network topology information, including what devices are located on the network, and where the devices are located. For example, what IP phone is connected to what port, what software is running on what switch, and what port is connected to what PC.
- Automatically deploys policies over networks for:
 - QoS Policies
 - Voice VLANs
- Provides Emergency Call Service (E-911) via IP Phone location information.
- Provides troubleshooting information. LLDP-MED sends network managers alerts for:
 - Port speed and duplex mode conflicts
 - QoS policy misconfigurations

The LLDP-MED Network Policy screen allows network administrators to define LLDP-MED network policies, which include the application, VLAN ID, VLAN type, user priority and DSCP value.

To configure LLDP-MED Network Policy:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > LLDP-MED Network Policy. The LLDP-MED Network Policy screen displays:

NETGEAR		Afgent lights for least tests
Spetters Burley	ing toth banafig Mandwing Manmananan	inter i
	LLDP-MED Retraineds Policy SEDE-RED Retrained Policy Retrained Retrained R	

Figure 3-24

The LLDP-MED Network Policy screen contains the following fields:

- Network Policy Number Select the network policy number. The field range is 1 32.
- **Application** Select the application for which the network policy is defined. The possible field values are:
 - Voice The network policy is defined for a Voice application.
 - Voice Signaling The network policy is defined for a Voice Signaling application.
 - Guest Voice The network policy is defined for a Guest Voice application.
 - Guest Voice Signaling The network policy is defined for a Guest Voice Signaling application.
 - Softphone Voice The network policy is defined for a Softphone Voice application.
 - Video Conferencing The network policy is defined for a Video Conferencing application.
 - Streaming Video The network policy is defined for a Streaming Video application.
 - Video Signaling The network policy is defined for a Video Signaling application.
- VLAN ID Enter the VLAN ID for which the network policy is defined.
- VLAN Type Select the VLAN type for which the network policy is defined. The possible field values are:

- Tagged The network policy is defined for tagged VLANs.
- Untagged The network policy is defined for untagged VLANs.
- User Priority Select the priority assigned to the network application. The field range is 0-7.
- **DSCP Value** Select the DSCP value assigned to the network policy. The possible field value is 0 63.
- 2. Select the Network Policy entry to configure.
- 3. Select the Network Policy Number from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Enter the VLAN ID in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the VLAN Type from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Select the User Priority from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Select the **DSCP Value** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 8. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new network policy entry:

- 1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > LLDP-MED Network Policy. The LLDP-MED Network Policy screen displays.
- 2. Select the Network Policy Number from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Enter the VLAN ID in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the VLAN Type from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the User Priority from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Select the **DSCP Value** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove a network policy entry:

- 1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > LLDP-MED Network Policy. The LLDP-MED Network Policy screen displays.
- 2. Select the Network Policy entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

LLDP-MED Port Settings

The LLDP-MED Port Settings screen contains parameters for assigning LLDP-MED network policies to specific ports.

To configure LLDP-MED port settings:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > LLDP-MED Port Settings. The LLDP-MED Port Settings screen displays:

LLDP MUD Part Settings	
Charles and not sublide	
and the second of the second sec	
Table Inter	
The second second	
- applicate the same	New Orac
AN	10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10,
CARDING AND AN ADDRESS OF A DECK	

Figure 3-25

The LLDP-MED Port Settings screen contains the following fields:

- **Port** Select the port to configure.
- **LLDP-MED Status** Select the LLDP-MED status for the selected port. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable LLDP-MED on the selected port.
 - Disable Disable LLDP-MED on the selected port.
- Notification Select the notification status for the selected port. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable notification on the selected port.
 - Disable Disable notification on the selected port.
- **Network Policies** Click on the gold button to select the network policy numbers to apply to the selected port.
- 2. Select the **Port** from the list in the provided field.

- 3. Select the LLDP-MED Status of the selected port from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Select the Notification Status of the selected port from the list in the provided field.
- 5. Click on the **Network Policies** gold bar and select the network policy numbers to apply to the port.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Local Information

The LLDP Local Information screen enables viewing detailed port LLDP-MED information.

To view LLDP-MED port information:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > Local Information. The LLDP-MED Local Information screen displays:

ITGEAR				G57481 alligate Digates for Devel Series
Byotom Matter	ing for there	To Manhating Manager	ere i tulo	
Contraction of Contract	the second			
-	Local Deburysations			
and the second se	Clarks Islands			
and interpreter	A CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR			
CONTRACTOR OF STREET,	the second second	and a standard and and the		
Contract in the local	And in case of	manual on the shot		
644-646	Inclusion Streemberry 1	River Avenue		
And other states	Sector Sectors	- 10 m		
and the second		11222		
	Constanting of			
	The second s	the state of the s	and the second se	
	10 100	38 10 10 00 M 10 10 10 TOP1-200	Presiden .	
	1 10 10	state of the local division of the local div	Distance	
	12 744	THE REPORT OF THE PARTY AND	Tracks	
	1 M M M	Manager Manager	Colorest	
	14 Percent	10110-1010-000x 3047-046	Cracine .	
	M 94	ALC: NOT TRANSPORT	Deserver .	
	16 144	00.00 00.00 00.00 Month date	2 at an	
	- 36 BG	Breathorne Portune	- Disatest	
	4 24	and the second second second second		
	-82 91	and the second second		
	and the second	The second	La Carto de	
		A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL		
	STREET, STREET	A DESCRIPTION OF A DESC	1 Disease	
	- 8.5 (inc)	the object to be writting	Strainer.	
	10.00	the owner was not been added at the	Engine	
	441 (944	10110 10100 0100 PUM 000	Arrented	
	and the second second	1 terminater and here and	Depart .	

Figure 3-26

The LLDP-MED Local Information screen contains the following fields:

Device Information

• Chassis ID Subtype – Displays the chassis ID type. For example, MAC address.

- **Chassis ID** Displays the chassis identification of the device transmitting the LLDP frame.
- System Name Displays the administratively assigned device name.
- **System Description** Describes the device. For example, system hardware type and version, operating system and network software.
- System Capabilities Describes the primary device function. For example: Bridge, Router.

Port Information

- **Interface** Displays the port number.
- **Port ID Subtype** Displays the port ID type. For example, MAC address.
- **Port ID** Displays the port identification of the port transmitting the LLDP frame.
- **Port Description** Displays information about the port, including manufacturer, product name and hardware/software version.
- Advertisement Displays the advertisement status of the port. The possible field values are:
 - Enabled Advertisement is enabled on the port.
 - Disabled Advertisement is disabled on the port.
- 2. Click **REFRESH** to refresh the Local Information screen.

To view LLDP-MED detailed port information:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > Local Information. The LLDP-MED Local Information screen displays.

2. Click the Interface to view its detailed information. The Port Information window opens:

Port Information		
Hereard Address		\mathbf{v}
Address Inkland	10.4	
and a second s	112,108,0.004	
Interface Vehicles at	a select	
Interface Facility	50 C	
Port Information		
MATORIAN		30
and arguments appared	16	
And a Respiration for the last	a secolor	
Autor Score da de la Adronativa Carada	and a second	
	1000 MINT MILLION AND A	
	many a second depicts works	
	sector and the sector planet states	
silentation and the	Ville vers	
HLX Density		J,
the set of the string on the fi	separation of a second static states	
Dervard Constelling	The stability field and find a set of the stars	
tentre des	Euler & Sumariale	
Hiderah Delaars		Ţ,

Figure 3-27

The Port Information window contains the following fields:

Managed Address

- Address Subtype Displays the managed address subtype. For example, IPv4.
- Address Displays the managed address.
- Interface Subtype Displays the port subtype.
- Interface Number Displays the port number.

MAC/PHY Details

- Auto-Negotiation Supported Displays the port speed auto-negotiation support status. The possible values are:
 - True Auto-negotiation is supported on the port.
 - False Auto-negotiation is not supported on the port.
- Auto-Negotiation Enabled Displays the port speed auto-negotiation active status. The possible values are:

- Enabled Auto-negotiation is enabled on the port.
- Disabled Auto-negotiation is not enabled on the port.
- Auto-Negotiation Advertised Capabilities Displays the port speed auto-negotiation capabilities. For example, 1000BASE-T half duplex mode, 100BASE-TX full duplex mode.
- **Operational MAU Type** Displays the Medium Attachment Unit (MAU) type. The MAU performs physical layer functions, including digital data conversion from the Ethernet interfaces' collision detection and bit injection into the network. For example, 100BASE-TX full duplex mode.

MED Details

- Capabilities Supported Displays the MED capabilities enabled on the port.
- **Current Capabilities** Capabilities indicates the TLV is advertised by the port.
- **Device Class** Network Connectivity indicates the device is a network connectivity device

Network Policies

- Application Type Displays the network policy application type. For example, Voice.
- VLAN ID Displays the network policy VLAN ID.
- VLAN Type Displays the VLAN type for which the network policy is defined. The possible field values are:
 - Tagged The network policy is defined for tagged VLANs.
 - Untagged The network policy is defined for untagged VLANs.
- User Priority Displays the network policy user priority.
- **DSCP** Displays the network policy DSCP.
- 3. Click the Network Policies gold bar to display the network policies applied to the port.

Neighbors Information

The LLDP Neighbors Information screen contains information received from neighboring device LLDP advertisements.

To view LLDP neighbors information:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > Neighbors Information. The LLDP Neighbors Information screen displays:

		10.00						
-	Heighbers	Balternal						
of the lateral	Road Links	Local Text	Oliveran (d Auto/spec	Classic D	ALC: UNKNOWN	Part IN	Pyratese Ramon	
pa say	-	*	144 944	No. of Street,	Fell PN		NUMBER OF STREET	
No. or Annual State	1	20		areas and	944		101107-02-001	



The LLDP Neighbors Information screen contains the following fields:

- MSAP Entry Displays the device's Media Service Access Point (MSAP) entry number.
- Local Port Displays the port number.
- Chassis ID Subtype Displays the chassis ID subtype. For example, MAC address.
- **Chassis ID** Displays the chassis identification of the device transmitting the LLDP frame.
- Port ID Subtype Displays the port ID subtype. For example, MAC address.
- **Port ID** Displays the port identification of the port transmitting the LLDP frame.
- **System Name** Displays the administratively assigned device name.
- 2. Click **REFRESH** to refresh the Neighbors Information screen.

To view LLDP Neighbors detailed information:

1. Click System > LLDP > Advanced > Neighbors Information. The LLDP Neighbors Information screen displays.

2. Click the MSAP Entry to view its detailed information. The Neighbors Information window opens:

Reightorn Jatoresation	
Full Dates	14
and Peril	2 ·
stand links	12
222 (24 Tur	
og staden:	
Read, Bellette	
Disease in the light spin	and the second sec
Disaso IN	10-11-10-00-00-01
Turk III Ballinger	
P	and a second second
rye surges	and the second sec
	Front Base
August Deservices	Televised.
W1002804W	
Manual Saltan	
Address Buildings	Interface Subfacer Extended Parameters
	and the second
14 16 16 LOA	Nat 19
HALLINGT Indam	
And Street and Description	The local sector of the lo
And Incompany Institut	No.
Anity Magnificture defined the objective	THE REPORT FOR A LONG TO A
	COMPANY AND INCOME. MICH.
	LUMBER TO ART ROOMS THAT
	1014mmin 11 half doubles made
Specificial Shiri Span	Partial Bargery \$ 199. Schular Sone
(MEE Defaile)	
Taxable Statistics	Sametrine Loaden, Pal-160
Demain Capital State	Capacities, and and
Denter Date	Graden et Older 3
and Device Type	Rower Terre
THE PARTY NAME	The Party Description
Put Person Propriet	
Top Possed Weben	2
Nambaum Novision	
Test Charles	1.0
Report 10	14
CHARTER OF THE OWNER	10
Anishing Advantages	-
	based and the second
fine .	
Tool .	11 (10) (00 weight 10) (11 (10) 00 (00) (11 (10) 10) (10) (
1000 10000000000	
tani Interitation Alfredami	11 (10) (0) (0) (0) (10) (11) (10) (10)
	1 (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1
nee Innitiana Alfreduction Manager A. Pallocian	
nem Series and Series and Series and Series and Augustantica Types 2010 1910	<pre>interface.chemical and a second and as second and a second and a</pre>
ner Inniheria Mennet Research Fridants Antiheria Type	
ten Inniheritä Serenaritä Australitä Australitä Australitä Yyper	n an la suit de la strain de la suit de
And Andreas	n an la suit de la strain a la suit de la strain de la st

Figure 3-29

The Neighbors Information window contains the following fields:

Port Details

- Local Port Displays the port number.
- MSAP Entry Displays the device's Media Service Access Point (MSAP) entry number.

Basic Details

- Chassis ID Subtype Displays the chassis ID subtype. For example, MAC address.
- **Chassis ID** Displays the chassis identification of the device transmitting the LLDP frame.
- **Port ID Subtype** Displays the port ID subtype. For example, IPv4 address.
- **Port ID** Displays the port identification of the port transmitting the LLDP frame.
- **Port Description** Displays information about the port, including manufacturer, product name and hardware/software version.
- **System Name** Displays the administratively assigned device name.
- **System Description** Describes the device. For example, system hardware type and version, operating system and network software.
- System Capabilities Describes the primary device function. For example: Bridge, Router.

Managed Address

- Address Subtype Displays the managed address subtype. For example, MAC or IPv4.
- Address Displays the managed address.
- Interface Subtype Displays the port subtype.
- Interface Number Displays the port number.

MAC/PHY Details

- Auto-Negotiation Supported Displays the port speed auto-negotiation support status. The possible values are:
 - True Auto-negotiation is supported on the port.
 - False Auto-negotiation is not supported on the port.
- Auto-Negotiation Enabled Displays the port speed auto-negotiation active status. The possible values are:
 - Enabled Auto-negotiation is enabled on the port.

- Disabled Auto-negotiation is not enabled on the port.
- Auto-Negotiation Advertised Capabilities Displays the port speed auto-negotiation capabilities. For example, 1000BASE-T half duplex mode, 100BASE-TX full duplex mode.
- **Operational MAU Type** Displays the Medium Attachment Unit (MAU) type. The MAU performs physical layer functions, including digital data conversion from the Ethernet interfaces' collision detection and bit injection into the network. For example, 100BASE-TX full duplex mode.

MED Details

- Capabilities Supported Displays the MED capabilities enabled on the port.
- **Current Capabilities** Displays the MED TLVs advertised by the port.
- **Device Class** Displays the LLDP-MED endpoint device class. The possible device classes are:
 - Endpoint Class 1 Indicates a generic endpoint class, offering basic LLDP services.
 - Endpoint Class 2 Indicates a media endpoint class, offering media streaming capabilities as well as all Class 1 features.
 - Endpoint Class 3 Indicates a communications device class, offering all Class 1 and Class 2 features plus location, 911, Layer 2 switch support and device information management capabilities.
- **PoE Device Type** Displays the port PoE type. For example, Powered.
- **PoE Power Source** Displays the port's power source.
- **PoE Power Priority** Displays the port's power priority.
- **PoE Power Value** Displays the port's power value.
- Hardware Revision Displays the hardware version.
- Firmware Revision Displays the firmware version.
- Software Revision Displays the software version.
- Serial Number Displays the device serial number.
- **Model Name** Displays the device model name.
- Asset ID Displays the asset ID.

Location Information

- **Civic** Displays the device's civic or street address location. For example, 123 45th St E. The field value length range is 6 160 characters.
- **Coordinates** Displays the device's location map coordinates latitude, longitude and altitude.
- ECS ELIN Displays the device's Emergency Call Service (ECS) Emergency Location Identification Number (ELIN). The field range is 10 25.
- Unknown Displays unknown location information.

Network Policies

- Application Type Displays the network policy application type. For example, Voice.
- VLAN ID Displays the VLAN ID for which the network policy is defined.
- VLAN Type Displays the VLAN type for which the network policy is defined. The possible field values are:
 - Tagged The network policy is defined for tagged VLANs.
 - Untagged The network policy is defined for untagged VLANs.
- User Priority Displays the network policy user priority.
- **DSCP** Displays the network policy DSCP.

LLDP Unknown TLVs

- **Type** Displays the unknown TLV type field.
- Value Displays the unknown TLV value field.
- **3.** Click the **Network Policies** gold bar to display the network policies applied to the MSAP entry.
- 4. Click the LLDP Unknown TLVs gold bar to display the MSAP entry's unknown TLVs.

Chapter 4 Configuring Switching Settings

Configuring Switching Settings

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a Switching tab that enables you to manage your GS700TP Smart Switch with features under the following main headings:

- "Ports"
- "LAG"
- "VLAN"
- "Voice VLAN"
- "STP"
- "Multicast"
- "Address Table"

The description that follows in this chapter describes configuring and managing switching settings in the GS700TP Smart Switch.

Ports

The **Ports** menu contains the following option:

• "Port Configuration"

Port Configuration

The Port Configuration screen contains fields for defining port parameters enabled on the ports.

To configure port parameters:

1. Click **Switching > Ports > Port Configuration**. The Port Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR									de ant State	G: Patr 2-	S748TH
ayroor sets	Nig	V33	SHEJ IV	P100	targ r	nal ran ia	1104	цH			(****
s Period diseases	Ports	w hy	, ratio								
	- 15 (1	t a dag	a de la com								a,
									an ola barra		تما
			ener Denersfere	1.000	An one of the	Ann.	Hose	Here deal and	erov stren Franciska Verdan	222	- 221
					- E		- A		2 2	2	
		÷		τ.		1	1-1		L.44	×κ.	Lat
		-2		A		1	14		L.H.	MK III	6.5.
		· *		N		1	1-1		L14-	×κ.	LAL
		-4		A		1	14		L14-	MK -	6.07
		••		ч. –		12	1-1		L.44	ЧK	Lat
		- N		A .		1	14		L0+	MK I	- LA.
	-			с.		1	1-1		L.44	~K.	Lat
	1.1					1	14		1.45	~K	La.
	1.1					1.7	1.1		1.45		1.5
	121					1.7	1.1		1.45	- N	1.51
				1. 1.		Loc 1	14		L.44	NB.	1.3.
		1.5		с.		1	1-1		L.44	NK.	Lat
		- 4		ų.,		1	14		L.44	NK.	La.
	7	۰.		τ.		1	1-1		L.44	NK.	LAL
	-									nu l	ane (

Figure 4-1

The Port Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Port** Displays the port number.
- **Port Description** Enter a user-defined port description.
- Status Select the port's operational status. The possible field values are:
 - Up The port is operational.
 - Down The port is not operational.
- **Reactivate Suspended** Select the reactivation status for a port disabled through the locked port security option. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable reactivation.
 - Disable Disable reactivation.

- **Port Speed** Select the data transmission rate for the port. The port type determines which speed setting options are available. Port speeds can only be configured when auto negotiation is disabled. The possible field values are:
 - 10M The port is currently operating at 10 Mbps.
 - 100M The port is currently operating at 100 Mbps.
 - 1000M The port is currently operating at 1000 Mbps.
- **Duplex Mode** Select the port duplex mode. This field is configurable only when auto negotiation is disabled and the port speed is set to 10M or 100M. The possible field values are:
 - Half The interface supports transmission between the device and the client in only one direction at a time.
 - Full The interface supports transmission between the device and its link partner in both directions simultaneously.
 - Auto The interface supports transmission between the device and the link partner based on the transmission mode of the link partner.
- Auto Negotiation Select the port auto negotiation status. Auto negotiation is a protocol between two link partners that enables a port to advertise its transmission rate, duplex mode, and flow control abilities to its partner. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable auto negotiation.
 - Disable Disable auto negotiation.
- **Back Pressure** Select the back pressure mode of the Port. Back Pressure mode is used with half duplex mode to disable ports from receiving messages. Back Pressure mode is disabled by default. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable back pressure mode.
 - Disable Disable back pressure mode.
- **Flow Control** Select the flow control status of the port. Operates when the port is in full duplex mode. Flow control is disabled by default. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable flow control.
 - Disable Disable Flow control.

- **MDI/MDIX** Select the MDI/MDIX status of the port. Hubs and switches are deliberately wired opposite the way end stations are wired, so that when a hub or switch is connected to an end station, a straight through Ethernet cable can be used and the pairs will match up properly. When two hubs or switches are connected to each other or two end stations are connected to each other, a crossover cable is used to ensure that the correct pairs are connected. The possible field values are:
 - Auto Provide automatic cable type detection.
 - MDI (Media Dependent Interface) Connect end stations.
 - MDIX (Media Dependent Interface with Crossover) Connect HUBs and switches.
- LAG ID Select the LAG ID to which the selected port is assigned.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- **3.** Enter or modify the fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

LAG

A Link Aggregated Group (LAG) optimizes port usage by linking a group of ports together to form a single LAG. Aggregating ports multiplies the bandwidth between the devices, increases port flexibility, and provides link redundancy. Ports added to a LAG lose their individual port configuration. When ports are removed from the LAG, the original port configuration is applied to the ports. Ensure the following, when configuring LAGs:

- All ports within a LAG must be of the same media type.
- A VLAN is not configured on the port.
- The port is not assigned to a different LAG.
- Auto-negotiation mode is not configured on the port.
- The port is in full-duplex mode.
- All ports in the LAG have the same ingress filtering and tagged modes.
- All ports in the LAG have the same back pressure and flow control modes.
- All ports in the LAG have the same priority.
- All ports in the LAG have the same transceiver type.
- The device supports up to eight LAGs with eight ports in each LAG.

• LACP LAGs support up to 16 ports, with eight ports active at any given time.

The LAG menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The LAG **Basic** menu contains the following options:

- "LAG Configuration"
- "LAG Membership"

LAG Configuration

The Basic LAG Configuration screen contains fields for configuring LAG parameters. The system supports 8 LAGs, and each LAG can contain up to 8 ports.

To define LAG parameters:

1. Click Switching > LAG > Basic > LAG Configuration. The Basic LAG Configuration screen displays:

	LAD Couldgestation					
	Bellevil Installed Benerumen	man Annual Pro-	-	Transa Adar	(the second s	
in the second se			-			
	AT LIVE	149	/9080	10	Tanto	
	LAD	19	- H0001	14	linese	
	5.47 (1998) 5 (1	1.00	- 10.00	24	Charles	
	DEDL HAM DO			14	0400	
					Then the	
	A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL			PM	Takes .	
	1.			1.104	19809	

Figure 4-2

The Basic LAG Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the LAG number.
- **Description** Enter a user-defined LAG description.

- **Status** Select the current link operation. The possible field values are:
 - Up The LAG is currently linked and forwarding traffic.
 - Down The LAG is currently not linked.
- **Reactivate Suspended** Select the action to apply to a suspended LAG. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Reactivate the suspended LAG.
 - Disable Do not reactivate the suspended LAG.
- **Type** Displays the LAG type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The LAG is configured manually.
 - LACP The LAG is configured automatically.
- **Speed** Select the data transmission rate for the LAG. The LAG type determines what speed setting options are available. The possible field values are:
 - 10M The LAG is currently operating at 10 Mbps.
 - 100M The LAG is currently operating at 100 Mbps.
 - 1000M The LAG is currently operating at 1000 Mbps.
- **Duplex Mode** Displays the duplex mode of the LAG. The possible field value is:
 - Full The interface supports transmission between the device and its link partner in both directions simultaneously.
- Auto Negotiation Select the auto negotiation status of the LAG. Auto Negotiation is a protocol between two link partners that enables a port to advertise its transmission rate, duplex mode, and flow control abilities to its partner. Auto Negotiation is enabled by default. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable auto negotiation.
 - Disable Disable auto negotiation.
- **Flow Control** Select the flow control status of the LAG. Operates when the LAG is in full duplex mode. Flow Control is disabled by default. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable flow control.
 - Disable Disable flow control.
- 2. Select the interface.
- 3. Enter or modify the fields in the first row.

4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

LAG Membership

The Basic LAG Membership screen allows network managers to assign ports to LAGs.

To assign ports to LAGs:

1. Click Switching > LAG > Basic > LAG Membership. The Basic LAG Membership screen displays:



Figure 4-3

The Basic LAG Membership screen contains the following fields:

- LAG ID Select the LAG ID.
- LAG Name Displays the user-defined LAG name.
- LAG Type Select the LAG type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The LAG is configured manually.
 - LACP The LAG is configured dynamically.
- 2. Select the LAG ID and LAG Type.
- 3. Click on the gold button. The port panel displays.
- 4. Select the ports to be members of the LAG.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

6. Click **CURRENT MEMBERS**. The Current Members window opens and displays the member ports included in the LAG:

LAG	🔹 la la companya da l
	Current Members
	al arta/

Figure 4-4

Advanced

The LAG Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "LAG Configuration"
- "LAG Membership"
- "LACP Configuration"
- "LACP Port Configuration"

LAG Configuration

The Advanced LAG Configuration screen contains fields for configuring LAG parameters. The system supports 8 LAGs, and each LAG can contain up to 8 ports.

To define LAG parameters:

1. Click Switching > LAG > Advanced > LAG Configuration. The Advanced LAG Configuration screen displays:

extension and	they and benefy	holds and	en i belg	-		
	LAS Configuration				-	
-	Salari Islation Descrator	manue Annalasia	Trees Breed	Reality Arrow	and Second	
ille and		10 11			-	
Independent .	in the second second	-		14	Course .	
	the second se			Test .		
	C.T. Lake L.T.	1 Mar 10	100	No.	Contract of Contra	
	C	-	1000	104	(Transition of the Institute of the Inst	
	E 148		1.1001	14	There are a second seco	
	P. set		1001	10	Desire .	
	ALC: GRIE	4	1004	14	- Bases	

Figure 4-5

The Advanced LAG Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the LAG number.
- **Description** Enter a user-defined LAG description.
- Status Select the current link operation. The possible field values are:
 - Up The LAG is currently linked and forwarding traffic.
 - Down The LAG is currently not linked.
- **Reactivate Suspended** Select the action to apply to a suspended LAG. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Reactivate the suspended LAG.
 - Disable Do not reactivate the suspended LAG.
- **Type** Displays the LAG Type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The LAG is configured manually.
 - LACP The LAG is configured automatically.
- **Speed** Select the data transmission rate for the LAG. The LAG type determines what speed setting options are available. LAG speeds can only be configured when auto negotiation is disabled. The possible field values are:

- 10M The LAG is currently operating at 10 Mbps.
- 100M The LAG is currently operating at 100 Mbps.
- 1000M The LAG is currently operating at 1000 Mbps.
- **Duplex Mode** Displays the duplex mode of the LAG. The possible field value is:
 - Full The interface supports transmission between the device and its link partner in both directions simultaneously.
- Auto Negotiation Select the auto negotiation status of the LAG. Auto Negotiation is a protocol between two link partners that enables a port to advertise its transmission rate, duplex mode, and flow control abilities to its partner. Auto Negotiation is *enabled* by default. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable auto negotiation.
 - Disable Disable auto negotiation.
- Flow Control Select the flow control status of the LAG. Operates when the port is in full duplex mode. Flow Control is disabled by default. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable flow control.
 - Disable Disable flow control.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- **3.** Enter or modify the fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

LAG Membership

The Advanced LAG Membership screen allows network managers to assign ports to LAGs.

To assign ports to LAGs:

1. Click Switching > LAG > Advanced > LAG Membership. The Advanced LAG Membership screen displays:

Applant and	they list bearly medicing manufactor (10)	
	And the distribution of the second device of the se	

Figure 4-6

The Advanced LAG Membership screen contains the following fields:

- LAG ID Select the LAG ID.
- LAG Name Displays the user-defined LAG name.
- LAG Type Select the LAG type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The LAG is configured manually.
 - LACP The LAG is configured automatically.
- 2. Select the LAG ID and LAG Type.
- 3. Click on the gold button. The port panel displays.
- 4. Select the ports to be members of the LAG.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

6. Click **CURRENT MEMBERS**. The Current Members window opens and displays the member ports included in the LAG:

LAGI		
Current Memb	ers	
91,91,97		

Figure 4-7

LACP Configuration

Aggregated links can be set up manually or automatically established by enabling LACP on the relevant links. Aggregated ports can be linked into link-aggregation port-groups. Each group is comprised of ports with the same speed. The LACP Configuration screen contains fields for configuring LACP.

To configure LACP:

 Click Switching > LAG > Advanced > LACP Configuration. The LACP Configuration screen displays:



Figure 4-8

The LACP Configuration screen contains the following field:

- **LACP System Priority** Enter the system priority value. The field range is 1-65535. The field default is 1.
- 2. Enter the LACP System Priority in the provided field.

3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

LACP Port Configuration

To configure LACP port priority:

 Click Switching > LAG > Advanced > LACP Port Configuration. The LACP Port Configuration screen displays:

NETGEA	R	GS748TF shpart Highlit Put Trans S-Int
System	arting toth macurity. Manipulay Managament Sala	
Commission Anna	None WAR (17) Bullious Address Table	b
	LACP Part Cardgeration (LACP Part Cardgeration) 2019 SYMMAR (Cardgeration) Card (Cardgerat	
	li an Γ = μα αετιασματία	

Figure 4-9

The LACP Port Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Displays the interface number to which timeout and priority values are assigned.
- LACP Priority Enter the port priority value. The field range is 1-65535.
- **Timeout** Select the administrative LACP timeout. The possible field values are:
 - Long A long timeout value (90 seconds). This is the default.
 - Short A short timeout value (3 seconds).
- 2. Select the interface.
- 3. Enter the LACP Priority and select the Timeout in the provided fields in the first row.

4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

VLAN

VLANs are logical subgroups with a Local Area Network (LAN) which combine user stations and network devices into a single unit, regardless of the physical LAN segment to which they are attached. VLANs allow network traffic to flow more efficiently within subgroups. VLANs use software to reduce the amount of time it takes for network changes, additions, and moves to be implemented.

VLANs have no minimum number of ports, and can be created per unit, per device, or through any other logical connection combination, since they are software-based and not defined by physical attributes.

VLANs function at Layer 2. Since VLANs isolate traffic within the LAN, a Layer 3 router working at a protocol level is required to allow traffic flow between VLANs. Layer 3 routers identify segments and coordinate with VLANs. VLANs are Broadcast and Multicast domains. Broadcast and Multicast traffic is transmitted only in the VLAN in which the traffic is generated.

VLAN tagging provides a method of transferring VLAN information between VLAN groups. VLAN tagging attaches a 4-byte tag to packet headers. The VLAN tag indicates to which VLAN the packets belong. VLAN tags are attached to the VLAN by either the end station or the network device. VLAN tags also contain VLAN network priority information.

The VLAN menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The VLAN **Basic** menu contains the following options:

• "VLAN Configuration"

VLAN Configuration

The Basic VLAN Configuration screen provides information and parameters for configuring and working with VLANs. The maximum number of active VLANs is 128.

To define VLAN properties:

1. Click Switching > VLAN > Basic > VLAN Configuration. The Basic VLAN Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR			alignet Digette Full Level Sector	
-	whitting data is not	ety Headwing No	distance into	
andigo Labora - united	Price these site making	a Annua Inte		
	VLAN Configuration			
	C N. AL CONTRACTOR		and the second se	
	Andreas Street Bill	Ville manual	Trans.	
	E	19994	and the second s	

Figure 4-10

The Basic VLAN Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- VLAN ID Enter the VLAN ID. The field range is 2-4093.
- VLAN Name Enter the user-defined VLAN name.
- **Type** Displays the VLAN type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The VLAN is user-defined.
 - Default The default VLAN ID is 1. It cannot be modified by the user.
- **2.** Select the VLAN entry.
- 3. Enter the VLAN ID and VLAN Name in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new VLAN:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Basic > VLAN Configuration. The Basic VLAN Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the VLAN ID and VLAN Name in the provided fields in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a VLAN:

1. Click Switching > VLAN > Basic > VLAN Configuration. The Basic VLAN Configuration screen displays.

Configuring Switching Settings

- **2.** Select the VLAN entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Advanced

The VLAN Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "VLAN Configuration"
- "VLAN Membership"
- "Port PVID Configuration"

VLAN Configuration

The Advanced VLAN Configuration screen provides information and parameters for configuring and working with VLANs. The maximum number of active VLANs is 128.

To define VLAN properties:

1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Configuration. The Advanced VLAN Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR			OS7481P Attant Signal hit bent beich	
Syntem Die	and benefits	- Nothering	Halestoneen C. Holp-1	
	VIAN Configuration			
	Sector Contract Con	and the second		
		Calad.	Terms 1	

Figure 4-11

The Advanced VLAN Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- VLAN ID Enter the VLAN ID. The field range is 2-4093.
- VLAN Name Enter the user-defined VLAN name.
- **Type** Displays the VLAN type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The VLAN is user-defined.
 - Default The VLAN is the default VLAN. The default VLAN is enabled by default.

- **2.** Select the VLAN entry.
- 3. Enter the VLAN ID and VLAN Name in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new VLAN:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Configuration. The Advanced VLAN Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the VLAN ID and VLAN Name in the provided fields in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a VLAN:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Configuration. The Advanced VLAN Configuration screen displays.
- **2.** Select the VLAN entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

VLAN Membership

The VLAN Membership screen contains a table that maps ports to VLANs. Ports are assigned VLAN membership by toggling through the Port Control settings.

To define VLAN group membership:

1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Membership. The VLAN Membership screen displays:





The VLAN Membership screen contains the following fields:

- VLAN ID Select the VLAN ID to be displayed and configured. VLAN ID = 1 cannot be modified.
- VLAN Name Displays the name of the VLAN.
- VLAN Type Displays the VLAN type. The possible field values are:
 - Static The VLAN is user-defined.
 - Default The VLAN is the default VLAN. The default VLAN is enabled.
- **Group Operation** Select the VLAN membership for all ports and LAGs. The possible field values are:
 - Tag All Defines all selected interfaces as tagged VLAN members. Packets belonging to the respective VLAN are tagged. The packets contain VLAN information.
 - Untag All Defines all selected interfaces as untagged VLAN members. Packets belonging to the respective VLAN are untagged.
 - Remove All Remove all the interfaces participating in the VLAN.
- 2. Select the VLAN ID from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Select the Group Operation from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To tag or untag selected ports or LAGs:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Membership. The VLAN Membership screen displays.
- 2. Click a gold button to display the ports or LAGs.
- 3. Click the boxes below the selected ports or LAGs to mark them as tagged (T) or untagged (U).
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To tag or untag all the ports or all the LAGs:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Membership. The VLAN Membership screen displays.
- 2. Click the ports quick box or the LAG quick box, repeatedly if necessary, until a T or U appears in the quick box, marking all the ports or LAGs as tagged or untagged, respectively.
- **3.** Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To view VLAN tagged port members:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Membership. The VLAN Membership screen displays.
- 2. Click TAGGED PORT MEMBERS. The VLAN Tagged Ports window opens:



Figure 4-13

To view VLAN untagged port members:

- 1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > VLAN Membership. The VLAN Membership screen displays.
- 2. Click UNTAGGED PORT MEMBERS. The VLAN Untagged Ports screen opens:



Port PVID Configuration

The Port PVID Configuration screen contains parameters for assigning Port VLAN ID (PVID) values to interfaces. All ports must have a defined PVID. If no other value is configured the default VLAN PVID is used. VLAN ID 1 belongs to the default VLAN which cannot be deleted from the system. Once the PVID is changed from 1 to another VLAN ID on an interface, the default VLAN on that interface is automatically removed.

To configure Port PVID parameters:

1. Click Switching > VLAN > Advanced > Port PVID Configuration. The Port PVID Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR	G5748TP Marri Bashi fut Instit
System Subling Ort Records Methodes Restauroom Hale	
Courte LAN VILLE WARE WARE THE RESIDENT ADDress Later	
Part Pyth Carlogs alian	#
And Stationard and Statio	
A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL	
Security International Proceedings of the Party Security of the Pa	
(F) (#)	
E # 1	
1 a	
1 W V	
h	-
17 m 4	
1 M 40	
E 19	
(C) 44	
10 10	
1 (40 Y	
No. of Concession, Name	

Figure 4-15

The Port PVID Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Displays the interface id (port number or LAG number) to which the PVID tag is assigned.
- **PVID** Enter the PVID value. The possible field range is 1-4093.
- 2. Select an interface.
- 3. Enter the **PVID** in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.
Voice VLAN

Voice VLAN allows you to enhance VoIP service by configuring ports to carry IP voice traffic from IP phones on a specific VLAN. VoIP traffic has a preconfigured OUI prefix in the source MAC address.

You can configure VLANs on which voice IP traffic is forwarded. Non-VoIP traffic is dropped from the Voice VLAN in auto Voice VLAN secure mode. Voice VLAN also provides QoS to VoIP, ensuring that the quality of voice does not deteriorate if the IP traffic is received unevenly. The system supports one Voice VLAN.

There are two operational modes for IP Phones:

- IP phones are configured with VLAN-mode as enabled, ensuring that tagged packets are used for all communications.
- If the IP phone's VLAN-mode is disabled, the phone uses untagged packets. The phone uses untagged packets while retrieving the initial IP address through DHCP. The phone eventually uses the Voice VLAN and starts sending tagged packets.

The Voice VLAN menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The Voice VLAN Basic menu contains the following options:

• "Properties"

Properties

The Voice VLAN Basic Properties screen contains information about Voice VLAN on the device, including the ports enabled and included in the Voice VLAN.

To define Voice VLAN settings:

1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Basic > Properties. The Voice VLAN Basic Properties screen displays:

NETGE	A R'	GS7481 Atuni Kashir fut Teer Tee	
Syntem	And and Sound and Annual Statements and		
	Properties Provide Homes Provide Concept Second Actions (25) Second Concept Concept Second Concept Concept Second Concept Concept Second Concept Concept Second Concept Concept		

Figure 4-16

The Voice VLAN Basic Properties screen contains the following fields:

- Voice VLAN Status Select the Voice VLAN status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable Voice VLAN on the device.
 - Disable Disable Voice VLAN on the device. This is the default value.
- VoiceVLAN ID Select the Voice VLAN ID number.
- **Class of Service** Select the CoS tag to add to untagged packets received on the voice VLAN. The possible field values are 0-7, where zero is the lowest priority, and seven is the highest priority.
- **Remark CoS** Enable or disable reassigning the CoS tag value to packets received on the voice VLAN. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable remarking the packet CoS tag value. This is the default value.
 - Enable Enable remarking the packet CoS tag value.

- Voice VLAN Aging Time Enter the Voice VLAN aging time. The Voice VLAN aging time sets the maximum inactivity time for a Voice VLAN port member after its MAC address is aged out. If the time since the last MAC address with telephony MAC address was aged out exceeds the Voice VLAN aging time, the port is dropped from the voice VLAN. The default time is one day. The field format is Day, Hour, Minute. The aging time starts after the MAC Address is aged out from the Dynamic MAC Address table. The default time is 300 sec. For more information on defining MAC address age out time, see "Dynamic Addresses".
- 2. Select the device VoiceVLAN Status in the provided field.
- 3. If you selected Enable in the VoiceVLAN Status field, select the VoiceVLAN ID, Class of Service, Remark CoS and enter the Voice VLAN Aging Time in the provided fields.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The Voice VLAN Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "Properties"
- "Port Setting"
- "OUI"

Properties

The Voice VLAN Advanced Properties screen contains information about Voice VLAN on the device, including the ports enabled and included in the Voice VLAN.

To define Voice VLAN settings:

1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Advanced > Properties. The Voice VLAN Advanced Properties screen displays:

NETGEAL	8	GS7481F altyper Signe for Seat	
-	And the barrying Mandming Watermanness Hits		
1	Properties Proven		

Figure 4-17

The Voice VLAN Advanced Properties screen contains the following fields:

- VoiceVLAN Status Select the Voice VLAN status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable Voice VLAN on the device.
 - Disable Disable Voice VLAN on the device. This is the default value.
- VoiceVLAN ID Select the Voice VLAN ID number.
- **Class of Service** Select a CoS tag to add to untagged packets received on the voice VLAN. The possible field values are 0-7, where zero is the lowest priority, and seven is the highest priority.
- **Remark CoS** Enable or disable reassigning the CoS tag value to packets received on the voice VLAN. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable remarking the packet CoS tag value. This is the default value.
 - Enable Enable remarking the packet CoS tag value.

- Voice VLAN Aging Time Enter the Voice VLAN aging time. The Voice VLAN aging time sets the maximum inactivity time for a Voice VLAN port member after its MAC address is aged out. If the time since the last MAC address with telephony MAC address was aged out exceeds the Voice VLAN aging time, the port is dropped from the voice VLAN. The default time is one day. The field format is Day, Hour, Minute. The aging time starts after the MAC Address is aged out from the Dynamic MAC Address table. The default time is 300 sec. For more information on defining MAC address age out time, see "Dynamic Addresses".
- 2. Select the device VoiceVLAN Status in the provided field.
- 3. If you selected Enable in the VoiceVLAN Status field, select the VoiceVLAN ID, Class of Service, Remark CoS and enter the Voice VLAN Aging Time in the provided fields.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Port Setting

The Voice VLAN Port Setting screen allows network managers to add ports or LAGs to the voice VLAN.

To add ports or LAGs to the Voice VLAN:

1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Advanced > Port Setting. The Port Setting screen opens:

NETGE	A R'			GS748TP at year linguist full least 1-440
Sectors 6	substances and it is	stating Mandaday 10	anna ann i Anna -	
Frank Loui Ver		and Address Latte		
	Part Setting			×
Contraction of the local division of the loc	Contraction of the			
Contraction of the	- Poll Selling			
	PORTS CARD AN	and up before	NCE LINEL	
	Select Interferent 1	Nerve Ville Bude Vesse Wilde Be	Contract Contraction	
		2 2	and the second se	
	-12 Call - 23	tre	and an and a second sec	
	1 P	Lat Starter	Refress Control of Con	
	-C # 3	hee heeter	4.010	
	5 C (#) () (Adv. Denter	for when	
	1.1	the Defen	4594	
	and the second s	100 000	100 Date:	
	17 10 10	and the second	100	
	in the second se	and	The second second second	
	The second secon	No.		
	in the second se	AND DESCRIPTION	and and a second s	
	P. Lett. 1	ber Tatat	- Auto-	
	GT 11 WW 11 P	Low ; Distant	The Advance of the	
	. 17 at	time instant		
	1 P . 44	Lat. Starter	Render 1	
	- C	trid (Sadari	4.010	
	E #8	Nr. Deeter	first service	
	T 48	the Second	Age a	
	100 AV 14	ALL Party	Aprovem.	
	1. 10. 10	tos Tatos	1494	
	11 1 10 1	AR. 2004	00.004	<u>N</u>

Figure 4-18

The Voice VLAN Port Setting screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the interface for which the Voice VLAN settings are applied.
- Voice VLAN Mode Select the Voice VLAN mode. The possible field values are:
 - None Maintain the current Voice VLAN port/LAG settings. This is the default value.
 - Auto Enable the port/LAG to join the Voice VLAN if traffic with an IP Phone MAC Address is transmitted on the port/LAG. The port/LAG is aged out of the voice VLAN if the IP phone's MAC address (with an OUI prefix) is aged out and exceeds the defined aging time. If the MAC Address of the IP phones OUI was added manually to a port/LAG in the Voice VLAN, the user cannot add it to the Voice VLAN in Auto mode, only in Manual mode.
- Voice VLAN Security Select the port/LAG security mode on the Voice VLAN. Port Security ensures that packets arriving with an unrecognized OUI are dropped.
 - Enable Enable port/LAG security on the Voice VLAN.
 - Disable Disable port/LAG security on the Voice VLAN. This is the default value.

- Membership Displays the Voice VLAN member status. The possible field values are:
 - Active Indicates the Voice VLAN membership is active for the interface.
 - Not Active Indicates the Voice VLAN membership is not active for the interface.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- **3.** Select the **Voice VLAN Mode**, **Voice VLAN Security** and **Membership** in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

OUI

The OUI screen lists the Organizationally Unique Identifiers (OUIs) associated with the Voice VLAN. The first three bytes of the MAC Address contain a manufacturer identifier, while the last three bytes contain a unique station ID. Using the OUI, you can add specific manufacturer's MAC addresses to the OUI table. Once the OUIs are added, all traffic received on the Voice VLAN ports from the specific IP phone with a listed OUI is forwarded on the voice VLAN.

To define OUIs:

1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Advanced > OUI. The Voice VLAN OUI screen displays:

Nervit Marrie					angert tigens fut town to
territore - 💼	disting 1	And Deserve 1	Bodying Butterney	Andar (
			- 1atta		
	001				
and a second second	1000				
-	(Parties	Subarbana Della	The Option of Contract of Cont		
and showing					
	S	10.0.01	194944		
	100	4218			
	. E.	140.09-69	1442		
	1000	1012030	MARPHINE		
	1.10	0000.00	mage		
	1000	4144-74	Parameter and a second se		
	10	0000-44	2010		



The Voice VLAN OUI screen contains the following fields:

- **Telephony OUI(s)** Enter the OUI to enable on the Voice VLAN. The following OUIs are enabled by default.
 - 00-01-E3 Assigned to Siemens IP Phones.
 - 00-03-6B Assigned to Cisco IP Phones.

- 00-0F-E2 Assigned to H3C IP Phones.
- 00-60-B9 Assigned to NEC/Philips IP Phones.
- 00-D0-1E Assigned to Pingtel IP Phones.
- 00-E0-75 Assigned to Polycom/Veritel IP Phones.
- 00-E0-BB Assigned to 3COM IP Phones.
- **Description** Enter an OUI description up to 32 characters.
- **2.** Select the OUI entry.
- 3. Enter the **Telephony OUI**(s) and **Description** in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new Voice VLAN OUI:

- 1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Advanced > OUI. The Voice VLAN OUI screen displays.
- 2. Enter the **Telephony OUI(s)** and **Description** in the provided fields in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a Voice VLAN OUI:

- 1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Advanced > OUI. The Voice VLAN OUI screen displays.
- **2.** Select the OUI entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

To restore Voice VLAN OUI factory defaults:

- 1. Click Switching > Voice VLAN > Advanced > OUI. The Voice VLAN OUI screen displays.
- 2. Click **RESTORE DEFAULTS** to restore the factory defaults.

STP

Spanning Tree Protocol (STP) provides network topology for any arrangement of bridges. STP also provides a single path between end stations on a network, eliminating loops. Loops occur when alternate routes exist between hosts. Loops in an extended network can cause bridges to forward traffic indefinitely, resulting in increased traffic and reducing network efficiency.

The **STP** menu contains the following options:

• "Basic"

• "Advanced"

Basic

The STP **Basic** menu contains the following options:

• "STP Configuration"

STP Configuration

The Basic STP Configuration screen contains parameters for configuring STP on the device.

To configure STP on the device:

1. Click Switching > STP > Basic > STP Configuration. The Basic STP Configuration screen displays:

ITGE	KR'		et per ligale fut feet tet
Springer .	Trees lines and in the second	Mandrackage Wagnesson	un tele
-	STF Configeration		
	(*2563) 41464		
	Ryanning Yean Rade RTP Operation Rode British Standing	Constantine of Fernance.	
	Maket		
	Kolga Likatifus Inno Inno Tapiliga Hango Despatitud Root Kasi Part Koo Aga (Soci Franco Robe (Soci) Kala Part (Soci)	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1 10 1	

Figure 4-20

The Basic STP Configuration screen contains the following fields:

Global Settings

- Spanning Tree State Select the STP state on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable STP on the device.
 - Disable Disable STP on the device.
- **STP Operation Mode** Select the STP mode on the device. The possible field values are:
 - STP Enable classic STP on the device.
 - RSTP Enable Rapid Spanning Tree Protocol (RSTP) on the device.

- **BPDU Handling** Select the method of handling STP BPDUs (Bridge Protocol Data Units) when STP is disabled on the device or interface. The possible field values are:
 - Filtering BPDUs are filtered. This the default.
 - Flooding BPDUs are flooded to all ports in the system.
 - Bridging BPDUs are bridged to all ports in the VLAN.

Status

- Bridge Identifier Displays the Bridge priority and MAC address.
- **Time Since Topology Change** Displays the amount of time that has elapsed since the bridge was initialized or reset or the last topology change that occurred. The time is displayed in a day-hour-minute-second format, such as 2 days 5 hours 10 minutes and 4 seconds.
- **Designated Root** Displays the Root Bridge priority and MAC address.
- **Root Port** Displays the port number that offers the lowest cost path from this bridge to the Root Bridge. This field is significant when the bridge is not the Root Bridge.
- Max Age (Sec) Displays the device Maximum Age Time. The Maximum Age Time is the amount of time in seconds a bridge waits before sending configuration messages. The default Maximum Age Time is 20 seconds.
- Forward Delay (Sec) Displays the device Forward Delay Time. The Forward Delay Time is the amount of time in seconds a bridge remains in a listening and learning state before forwarding packets. The default is 15 seconds.
- **Hello Time** (Sec) Displays the device Hello Time. The Hello Time indicates the amount of time in seconds a Root Bridge waits between configuration messages. The default is 2 seconds.
- 2. Select Enable or Disable in the **Spanning Tree State** provided field.
- 3. Select the STP Operation Mode in the provided field.
- 4. If you selected Disable in the **Spanning Tree State** field, select the **BPDU Handling** mode from the list in the provided field.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The STP Advanced menu contains the following options:

• "STP Configuration"

- "CST Configuration"
- "CST Port Configuration"
- "Rapid STP"

STP Configuration

The Advanced STP Configuration screen contains parameters for enabling STP on the device.

To configure STP on the device:

1. Click Switching > STP > Advanced > STP Configuration. The Advanced STP Configuration screen displays:

ITGEAR	r			GS74871 Meant Eights for Search and
	and i bearing	Bandwing Barrow	-	
	STF Configuration			
	Ignoring line Mate 217 Operation Role MATE Insuling	Contes Array Ages Contes Decision		
	Obstant			
	Million Charaffee Neue Dine Translage Charape Designated Dine Real Port Real April (Sec) Franced Dinks (Sec) Joshi Neue Dine	00.00000 (100000000000000000000000000000		

Figure 4-21

The Advanced STP Configuration screen contains the following fields:

Global Settings

- Spanning Tree State Select the STP state on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable STP on the device.
 - Disable Disable STP on the device.
- STP Operation Mode Select the STP mode on the device. The possible field values are:
 - STP Enable classic STP on the device.
 - RSTP Enable Rapid Spanning Tree (RSTP) on the device.

- **BPDU Handling** Select the method of handling STP BPDUs (Bridge Protocol Data Units) when STP is disabled on the device or interface. The possible field values are:
 - Filtering BPDUs are filtered. This the default.
 - Flooding BPDUs are flooded to all ports in the system.
 - Bridging BPDUs are bridged to all ports in the VLAN.

Status

- **Bridge Identifier** Displays the Bridge priority and MAC address.
- **Time Since Topology Change** Displays the amount of time that has elapsed since the bridge was initialized or reset, and the last topographic change that occurred. The time is displayed in a day-hour-minute-second format, such as 2 days 5 hours 10 minutes and 4 seconds.
- **Designated Root** Displays the Root Bridge priority and MAC address.
- **Root Port** Indicates the port number that offers the lowest cost path from this bridge to the Root Bridge. This field is significant when the bridge is not the Root Bridge. The default is zero.
- Max Age (Sec) Displays the device Maximum Age Time. The Maximum Age Time is the amount of time in seconds a bridge waits before sending configuration messages. The default Maximum Age Time is 20 seconds.
- Forward Delay (Sec) Displays the device Forward Delay Time. The Forward Delay Time is the amount of time in seconds a bridge remains in a listening and learning state before forwarding packets. The default is 15 seconds.
- **Hello Time** (Sec) Displays the device Hello Time. The Hello Time indicates the amount of time in seconds a Root Bridge waits between configuration messages. The default is 2 seconds.
- 2. Select Enable or Disable in the **Spanning Tree State** provided field.
- 3. Select the **STP Operation Mode** in the provided field.
- **4.** If you selected Disable in the **Spanning Tree State** field, select the **BPDU Handling** mode from the list in the provided field.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

CST Configuration

The Common Spanning Tree (CST) describes the topology connecting STP/RSTP Bridges and MSTP regions.

Configuring Switching Settings

To configure CST on the device:

1. Click Switching > STP > Advanced > CST Configuration. The CST Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR			GS748TP Axsan Gipth fot Shan Seitch
Cardina Cod	1441 0.15 P.	rely Huders Halvester Ma	(2004)
P 0 9 125 10 44 10	TOTAL PROPERTY	N. PERINATARI	
	en la Grada		
A Parameter	- Concertaunda	÷	
and the set of the set of	1		
 (17) W. 	7 -		
and the second second	7 M H H H	H	
	7	·	
	Distants from		
	Contracting to a	4. (COD 2000 X	
	Res. Col. (Col.)	•	

Figure 4-22

The CST Configuration screen contains the following fields:

CST Configuration

- **Bridge Priority** Enter the bridge priority value. When switches or bridges are running STP, each is assigned a priority. After exchanging BPDUs, the device with the lowest priority value becomes the Root Bridge. The default value is 32768. The bridge priority value is provided in increments of 4096.
- **Hello Time** Enter the device Hello Time. The Hello Time indicates the amount of time in seconds a Root Bridge waits between configuration messages. The default is 2 seconds.
- Max Age Enter the device Maximum Age Time. The Maximum Age Time is the amount of time in seconds a bridge waits before sending configuration messages. The default Maximum Age Time is 20 seconds.
- Forward Delay Enter the device Forward Delay Time. The Forward Delay Time is the amount of time in seconds a bridge remains in a listening and learning state before forwarding packets. The default is 15 seconds.

Designated Root

• Root Bridge ID – Displays the priority and MAC Address of the root bridge.

- **Root Port** Displays the port number that offers the lowest cost path from this bridge to the Root Bridge. This field is significant when the bridge is not the Root Bridge. The current root port is zero when the device is not connected to the network.
- **Root Path Cost** Displays the cost of the path from this bridge to the Root Bridge. The current root path cost is zero when the device is not connected to the network.
- 2. Enter the **Bridge Priority** in the provided field.
- 3. Select Hello Time, Max Age or Forward Delay and enter the value in the provided field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

CST Port Configuration

To configure CST ports on the device:

1. Click Switching > STP > Advanced > CST Port Configuration. The CST Port Configuration screen displays:

Agreen v-tothing vou and is months ng maintains eithe eile Next take rouge volt and it is block address and States of the second of the second address and States of the second of the second address addre	<i>n</i>
CS VALCENIGAT. Con Constructi	Ð
Contraction Contracti	a l
1 1 <td></td>	
Image: Second	
Sec. Sec. <th< td=""><td></td></th<>	
L 9 H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H	
Image: Second	
L · I · III S · III L · III L · III III · IIIII IIIIII	
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
9 1998 105	
L 10 P**A UB	
1 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 1	
75 10% HK	

Figure 4-23

The CST Port Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the port or LAG for which the STP information is displayed.
- STP Status Select the STP status on the interface. The possible field values are:

- Enable Enable STP on the interface.
- Disable Disable STP on the interface.
- **Fast Link** Select the Fast Link state on the interface. If Fast Link mode is enabled for a interface, the Port State is automatically placed in the Forwarding state when the port link is up. Fast Link optimizes the STP protocol convergence. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable Fast Link on the interface.
 - Disable Disable Fast Link on the interface.
- **Port State** Displays the current STP state of a port. If enabled, the port state determines what forwarding action is taken on traffic. Possible port states are:
 - Forwarding STP is enabled on the port, and the port is forwarding packets based on the STP topology.
 - Disabled STP is currently disabled on the port. The port forwards traffic while learning MAC addresses.
 - Blocking The port is currently blocked and cannot forward traffic or learn MAC addresses.
 - Listening The port is in Listening mode. The port cannot forward traffic nor can it learn MAC addresses.
 - Learning The port is in Learning mode. The port cannot forward traffic, however it can learn new MAC addresses.
- **Speed** Displays the speed at which the port is operating.
- **Path Cost** Enter the method used to assign default path cost to STP ports. The possible field range is 1 200000000. The default path cost assigned to an interface varies according to the selected CST configuration method (Hello Time, Max Age or Forward Delay).
- **Priority** Select the port priority value. When switches or ports are running STP, each is assigned a priority. After exchanging BPDUs, the device with the lowest priority value becomes the Root Port. The port priority has a range of 0-240 in increments of 16. The default value is 128.
- 2. Select the STP Status and Fast Link status in the provided fields.
- 3. Enter the **Path Cost** in the provided field.
- 4. Select the **Priority** from the list in the provided field.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Rapid STP

While Classic STP prevents forwarding loops in a general network topology, convergence can take between 30-60 seconds. This time may delay detecting possible loops and propagating status topology changes. Rapid Spanning Tree Protocol (RSTP) detects and uses network topologies that allow a faster STP convergence without creating forwarding loops. The Global System LAG information displays the same field information as the ports, but represents the LAG RSTP information.

To define RSTP on the device:

1. Click Switching > STP > Advanced > RSTP. The Rapid STP screen displays:

NETGEAR					45.00	G5 Clyria Par Bra	740TP
Ayshini 20 a Rafa Lod VLA1 (V	And Did H	n i Is ma dite	Hanning Hanning	eran Hali			[100001]
	EXCHISTE						11
ATT CALL AND A	NETS APPEND				• T/ 10 TH • T	- 100	- 11
Containers Containers	ere i ni ere e	•r h•r	territe a state of the	estrated.	arkataa	Sector Sector	- 11
		700	Fodial Fodia	· · ·		E .	
		100	ridhi ridh	- 18		Ē	
		20	Fidhi Fidh	• 1	• •	Г	
		22	Fidhi Fidh	- shi			
		855	fidhi fidh	- 14		E I	
	E 6	. Ar	fidhi fidh	• sh	• •	Г	
		100	fidht fidh	- 18	• •	E	
	5	10	Fidhi Fidh	- 12			
		71	Fidhi Fidh	- 44		Ē	
	F 11	100	Fidhi Fidh	- 46	• •	E	

Figure 4-24

The Rapid STP screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the port or LAG on which Rapid STP is enabled.
- **Role** Displays the port role assigned by the STP algorithm to provide to STP paths. The possible field values are:
 - Root Provides the lowest cost path to forward packets to the root switch.
 - Designated The port or LAG through which the designated switch is attached to the LAN.
 - Alternate Provides an alternate path to the root switch from the root interface.

- Backup Provides a backup path to the designated port path toward the Spanning Tree leaves. Backup ports occur only when two ports are connected in a loop by a point-to-point link, or when a LAN has two or more connections connected to a shared segment.
- Disabled The port is not participating in the Spanning Tree.
- **Mode** Displays the current STP mode. The STP mode is selected in the STP Configuration screen. The possible field values are:
 - STP Classic STP is enabled on the device.
 - RSTP Rapid STP is enabled on the device.
- **Fast Link Operational Status** Displays the Fast Link status for the interface. If Fast Link is enabled for a port, the port is automatically placed in the forwarding state. The possible field values are:
 - Enabled Fast Link is enabled on the interface.
 - Disabled Fast Link is disabled on the interface.
- Status Displays the RSTP status for the interface. The possible field values are:
 - Enabled RSTP is enabled on the interface.
 - Disable RSTP is disabled on the interface. This is the default value.
- **Point-to-Point Admin Status** Select whether a point-to-point link is established, or if the device is permitted to establish a point-to-point link. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable a point-to-point link, or configure to automatically establish a point-to-point link. To establish communications over a point-to-point link, the originating PPP first sends Link Control Protocol (LCP) packets to configure and test the data link. After a link is established and optional facilities are negotiated as needed by the LCP, the originating PPP sends Network Control Protocol (NCP) packets to select and configure one or more network layer protocols. When each of the chosen network layer protocols has been configured, packets from each network layer protocol can be sent over the link. The link remains configured for communications until explicit LCP or NCP packets close the link, or until some external event occurs. This is the actual switch port link type. It may differ from the administrative state.
 - Disable Disable point-to-point link.
 - Auto Enable the device to automatically establish a point-to-point link.
- **Point-to-Point Operational Status** Displays the point-to-point operating state.

- Activate Protocol Migration Activate sending Link Control Protocol (LCP) packets to configure and test that the data link is enabled.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- 3. Select the **Point-to-Point Admin Status** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. To configure and test the data link, check Activate Protocol Migration in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Multicast

Multicast forwarding allows a single packet to be forwarded to multiple destinations. L2 Multicast service is based on L2 switch receiving a single packet addressed to a specific Multicast address. Multicast forwarding creates copies of the packet, and transmits the packets to the relevant ports.

- **Registered Multicast traffic** If traffic addressed to a registered Multicast group is seen it is handled by an entry in the Multicast Filtering Database and forwarded only to the registered ports.
- Unregistered Multicast traffic If traffic addressed to an unregistered Multicast group is seen it is handled by a special entry in the Multicast Filtering Database. The default setting of this is to flood all such traffic (traffic in unregistered Multicast groups).

Layer 2 switching forwards Multicast packets to all relevant VLAN ports by default, treating the packet as a Multicast transmission. Multicast traffic forwarding is functional. However, irrelevant ports also receive the Multicast, causing increased network traffic. Multicast forwarding filters enable forwarding of Layer 2 packets to port subsets, defined in the Multicast filter database.

The device supports forwarding L2 Multicast Packets. Multicast forwarding is enabled by default, and not configurable by user.

The Multicast menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The Multicast **Basic** menu contains the following options:

• "IGMP Snooping Configuration"

IGMP Snooping Configuration

When IGMP snooping is enabled, all IGMP packets are forwarded to the CPU. The CPU analyzes the incoming packets and determines which ports want to join which Multicast groups, which ports have Multicast routers generating IGMP queries, and what routing protocols are forwarding packets and Multicast traffic. A port requesting to join a specific Multicast group issues an IGMP report specifying that Multicast group. This results in the creation of the Multicast filtering database.

To configure Basic IGMP Snooping:

1. Click Switching > Multicast > Basic > IGMP Snooping Configuration. The Basic IGMP Snooping Configuration screen displays:



Figure 4-25

The Basic IGMP Snooping Configuration screen contains the following fields:

IGMP Snooping Configuration

- **IGMP Snooping Status** Select the IGMP Snooping status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable IGMP Snooping on the device.
 - Disable Disable IGMP Snooping on the device.

Interface Settings

- VLAN ID Displays the VLAN ID.
- Status Select the IGMP Snooping status on the VLAN. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable IGMP Snooping on the VLAN.

- Disable Disable IGMP Snooping on the VLAN.
- 2. Select the IGMP Snooping Status in the provided field.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To configure IGMP Snooping on a VLAN:

- 1. Click Switching > Multicast > Basic > IGMP Snooping Configuration. The Basic IGMP Snooping Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Select the VLAN ID entry in the Interface Settings table.
- 3. Select the **Status** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The Multicast Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "IGMP Snooping Configuration"
- "Multicast Group Configuration"
- "Multicast Group Membership"
- "Multicast Forward All"

IGMP Snooping Configuration

To configure Advanced IGMP Snooping:

1. Click Switching > Multicast > Advanced > IGMP Snooping Configuration. The Advanced IGMP Snooping Configuration screen displays:

	r	CS7//8TP did wort Stigshill Park 3- and 3-state
ayroor and	and a success we wonke of weights of the success of	1 13 13+ HJJ (17 441)
Same -	JCM - Shooping Vorlag, ration	
COMPANY OF A	 Mit en anna, c'anagerana 	1
- Marian Andreas Anna an Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna Anna A	1	terna terna
the desited of	un service sanzinas	<u>16</u>
1.22.000	And Distance in the second	blance Through I have Through
	Traffit Con 25	тарана КК (

Figure 4-26

The Advanced IGMP Snooping Configuration screen contains the following fields:

IGMP Snooping Configuration

- Status Select the IGMP Snooping status on the device. IGMP Snooping is operational if both the Status and Bridge Multicast Filtering fields are enabled. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable IGMP Snooping on the device.
 - Disable Disable IGMP Snooping on the device.
- **Bridge Multicast Filtering Status** Select the bridge Multicast filtering status on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable Multicast filtering on the device.
 - Disable Disable Multicast filtering on the device. If Multicast filtering is disabled, Multicast frames are flooded to all ports in the relevant VLAN. Disabled is the default value.

Interface Settings

- VLAN ID Displays the VLAN ID.
- Status Select the IGMP Snooping status on the VLAN. The possible field values are:

- Enable Enable IGMP Snooping on the VLAN.
- Disable Disable IGMP Snooping on the VLAN.
- Auto Learn Select the Auto Learn status on the device. If Auto Learn is enabled, the devices automatically learns where other Multicast groups are located. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable auto learn.
 - Disable Disable auto learn.
- **Host Timeout** Enter the amount of time in seconds the host waits to receive a message before timing out. The default value is 260 seconds.
- **MRouter Timeout** Enter the amount of the time in seconds the Multicast router waits to receive a message before it times out. The default value is 300 seconds.
- Leave Timeout Enter the amount of time in seconds the host waits, after requesting to leave the IGMP group and not receiving a Join message from another station, before timing out. If a Leave Timeout occurs, the switch notifies the Multicast device to stop sending traffic The field range is 0 2147483647. The default value is 10 seconds.
- 2. Select the IGMP Snooping Status and Bridge Multicast Filtering Status in the provided fields.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To configure IGMP Snooping on a VLAN:

- 1. Click Switching > Multicast > Advanced > IGMP Snooping Configuration. The Advanced IGMP Snooping Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Select the VLAN ID entry in the Interface Settings table.
- 3. Select the Status and Auto Learn status from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Enter the Host, MRouter and Leave Timeouts in the provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Multicast Group Configuration

The Multicast Group Configuration screen allows you to create, delete and modify Multicast service groups. The Multicast Group Configuration table can contain up to 32 Multicast service groups.

To configure Multicast groups:

1. Click Switching > Multicast > Advanced > Multicast Group Configuration. The Multicast Group Configuration screen displays:



Figure 4-27

The Multicast Group Configuration screen contains the following information:

- VLAN ID Displays the VLAN ID.
- VLAN Name Displays the user-defined VLAN name.
- Multicast Address Enter the Multicast group MAC Address associated with the VLAN.
- **Type** Indicates the VLAN ID status in relation to the Multicast group.
 - Static Attaches the VLAN ID to the Multicast group as static member.
 - Dynamic Dynamically joins the VLAN ID to the Multicast group.
- **2.** Select the group entry.
- **3.** Enter the Multicast Address in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Multicast Group Membership

The Multicast Group Membership screen displays the ports and LAGs attached to the selected VLAN and the Multicast service group. The Port and LAG tables also reflect the manner in which the port or LAGs joined the Multicast group.

To configure Multicast group membership:

1. Click Switching > Multicast > Advanced > Multicast Group Membership. The Multicast Group Membership screen displays:

			GS748TP 4X-son Gigebi fist Sman Switch
Sadim 664	4451 015 TOLD	by Hand and Hada raises and	(10001)
PART AND MARKS	NERVELOPMENTS REPORT	Address Table	
	Walthese of applying	e esta in	4
s differences	PRESSORY SERVICE	an da an 🗛	
A second s	Stars of		
 Contraction of the contraction of the	ND data Indonesiak zer	rmærr 🖻	
 A state of the second se	The art Dates	9	
	PERMINANT NO.	an waraan 🖂 💷	
	when another	and developments	
		No. I	
		1.	
	7.4	5 C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	
	- A	5 C	
		Ci	
	1.0	Ni li	-

Figure 4-28

The Multicast Group Membership screen contains the following information:

Multicast Group Membership

- VLAN ID Enter the VLAN ID.
- VLAN Name Displays the user defined VLAN name.
- Multicast Address Enter the Multicast group MAC address.

Multicast Group

- Interface Displays the ports and LAGs for which the Multicast settings are displayed.
- Interface Status Select the interface status. The possible field values are:
 - Static The interface is joined to the Multicast group statically.
 - Forbidden The interface is forbidden to join the Multicast group.
 - Excluded The interface is not included in the Multicast group.
- 2. Select the VLAN ID from the list in the provided field.

- 3. Select the Multicast Address from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Select the interface entry in the Multicast Group table.
- 5. Select the Interface Status from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Multicast Forward All

The Multicast Forward All screen contains fields for attaching ports or LAGs to a device that is attached to a neighboring Multicast router/switch. Once IGMP Snooping is enabled, Multicast packets are forwarded only to the appropriate port or VLAN.

To define Multicast forward all settings:

1. Click Switching > Multicast > Advanced > Multicast Forward All. The Multicast Forward All screen displays:

NETGEAR	ť.		G 574812 Af gant Gigada Rof Amore Subak
Sylen bed	nd may topic distant	7 Vindening Vendensens Prije	(see a
AND DR ADR	and Auto and the second	Advance with	
(Nutrices To ward of		1
a base of the	Add to Direct effet	0	
and the second			
and an an and a			
to distantike			
Concerning 1	relikant ome die i	a,	
An deal for an	and the second second	0 K (K (20)	
	School Edwards	The first and the first second s	
	E	215	
	E	ALC: NO.	
	г.	215	
		215	
		115	
	Г	115	
		N.S.	
	E	215	
	E	215	
	E .0	ALC: NO.	
			<u> </u>



The Multicast Forward All screen contains the following information:

Multicast Forward All

- VLAN ID Enter the VLAN ID.
- VLAN Name Displays the user defined VLAN name.

Multicast Forward All

- Interface Displays the interface for which the Multicast settings are displayed.
- Interface Status Select the interface status. The possible field values are:
 - Static The interface is added to the Multicast forward group statically.
 - Forbidden The interface is forbidden to join the mulitcast group.
 - Excluded The interface is not included in the Multicast group.
- 2. Select the VLAN ID from the list in the provided fields.
- 3. Select the port or LAG interface entry in the Multicast Group table.
- 4. Select the Interface Status from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Address Table

Packets addressed to destinations stored in either the Static or Dynamic databases are immediately forwarded to the port. The Dynamic MAC Address Table can be sorted by interface, VLAN, or MAC Address. Dynamic MAC addresses are learned from packets from sources that arrive at the device, while Static addresses are configured manually.

An address becomes associated with a port by learning the port from the frame's source address but if a frame that is addressed to a destination MAC address is not associated with a port, that frame is flooded to all relevant VLAN ports. To prevent the bridging table from overflowing, a dynamic MAC address, from which no traffic arrives for a set period, is erased.

The Address Table menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The Address Table Basic menu contains the following options:

• "Address Table"

Address Table

The Basic Address Table screen displays the MAC Address table according to the defined categories.

To query the Basic Address Table:

1. Click Switching > Address Table > Basic > Address Table. The Basic Address Table screen displays:

NETGEA	R'			CS728TP dit wat Stigskit Path 2-and 2-study
ayroor on	tahing van Taka sama sa	SECULIA PION	tang politikasi kelu N	(*****)
Star	Address 1.	из		
a statement of the	- And in the	4. E 2	(20)	
	150 44 64	w. with	3	
	Los Area	a Heat Al		
	A REAL PROPERTY OF	146.444.000	a Indasa -	
		0 L-22/000	·*	
	+ .		••	
		L ====		
	+r		-2	
	·	L L Los	•	
	1.144	L. L. D.		
	1.141.	al 1. 1. 11 a	•.	
	1.141.	P.16.1.1.11.1	-4	
	Los Area	a malar		

Figure 4-30

The Basic Address Table screen contains the following fields:

- Search By Display the MAC Address list according to selected category and query field. The possible field values are:
 - VLAN ID Display the MAC Address table entries that relate to the specific VLAN ID.
 - MAC Address Display the MAC Address table entries that relate to MAC Address.
 - Interface Display the MAC Address table entries that relate to the specific interface.
- VLAN ID Displays the VLAN ID number to which the entry refers.
- MAC Address Displays the MAC address to which the entry refers.
- Interface Displays the interface to which the entry refers.
- 2. Select the Search By key from the list in the provided field.

- 3. Enter the value to be searched for in the provided box.
- 4. Click **GO** to execute the query.

To delete all addresses from the Basic Address Table:

- 1. Click Switching > Address Table > Basic > Address Table. The Basic Address Table screen displays.
- 2. Click CLEAR ALL to delete all entries in the address table.

Advanced

The Address Table Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "Static Addresses"
- "Dynamic Addresses"
- "Address Table"

Static Addresses

The Static Addresses screen contains a list of static MAC addresses. Static Addresses are added and removed from the Static Addresses screen. To prevent static MAC addresses from being deleted when the device is reset, ensure the port attached to the MAC address is locked.

To configure the Static MAC Address table:

1. Click Switching > Address Table > Advanced > Static Addresses. The Static Addresses screen displays:



Figure 4-31

The Static Addresses screen contains the following fields:

• VLAN ID – Select the VLAN ID number to which the entry refers.

- MAC Address Enter the MAC address to which the entry refers.
- Interface Enter the interface to which the entry refers.
- **Status** Select the MAC Address duration period within the table. The possible field values are:
 - Permanent The MAC address is permanent.
 - Delete on Reset The MAC address is deleted when the device is reset.
 - Delete on Timeout The MAC address is deleted when the Address Aging Interval expires.
 - Secure The MAC Address is defined for locked interfaces.
- 2. Select the address table entry.
- 3. Enter the MAC Address and Interface in the provided fields in the first row.
- **4.** Select the MAC Address duration period **Status** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Dynamic Addresses

The Dynamic Addresses screen contains information about the aging time before a dynamic MAC address is erased.

To configure the Dynamic MAC Address table:

 Click Switching > Address Table > Advanced > Dynamic Addresses. The Dynamic Addresses screen displays:

NETGEAR' Secul-th scalar						CS748TP All and Organit Pati Smart Series
ayroov veb	dhing vas Versioner	SECULIA Maximum and A	monita ng	end carron co-	ulu -	(1996)
e Base A selectore A selectore	Dynamic Adr Bynamic Adr Adress Adre	Point Ch In Min In Min	(es	8		

Figure 4-32

The Dynamic Addresses screen contains the following field:

- Address Aging Enter the amount of time the MAC address remains in the Dynamic MAC Address table before it is timed out if no traffic from the source is detected. The range is 10 630 seconds. The default value is 300 seconds.
- 2. Enter the Address Aging in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Address Table

The Advanced Address Table screen displays the MAC Address table according to the defined categories.

To query the Advanced MAC Address Table:

1. Click Switching > Address Table > Advanced > Address Table. The Advanced Address Table screen displays:

				C3748TP 48 year: Signals: Year Sawet Samet
SAREN JAH	ting Cos	veciday soli effectively color	iering Nameren imp	[100.00]
dak	Actives ab	ю.		
 Contract Contract Contract Contract Contract Contract Contract Contract 	- Minner Scholl Same an David	/	- izi	
	- PALAR A	- tests	a.	
	Law 12 may			
	AP3615 -	"UN And yes	1.6a cos	
	22 F	······		
	72 B		10 A	
	22.0	I LONGSON	a	
	924 B			
	22.0	1.6.221	.0	
	22 M B	1.0.0.		
	22.62	the second sector		
	22.62	1. 1. 3. 11 . 1. 1	2 C	
	tand tana	n wi 21		

Figure 4-33

The Advanced Address Table screen contains the following fields:

- Search By Display the MAC Address which can be sorted according to VLAN ID, MAC Address or Interface. The possible field values are:
 - VLAN ID Display the MAC Address table entries that relate to the specific VLAN ID.
 - MAC Address Display the MAC Address table entries that relate to MAC Address.

- Interface Display the MAC Address table entries that relate to the specific interface.
- VLAN ID Displays the VLAN ID number to which the entry refers.
- MAC Address Displays the MAC address to which the entry refers.
- **Interface** Displays the interface to which the entry refers.
- 2. Select the Search By key from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Enter the value to be searched for in the provided box.
- 4. Click **GO** to execute the query.

To delete all addresses from the Advanced Address Table:

- 1. Click Switching > Address Table > Advanced > Address Table. The Advanced Address Table screen displays.
- 2. Click CLEAR ALL to delete all entries in the address table.

Chapter 5 Configuring QoS

Configuring the Basic and Advanced QoS Settings

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a QoS tab that enables you to manage your GS700TP Smart Switch with features under the following main heading:

• "CoS"

The description that follows in this chapter describes configuring and managing QoS settings in the GS700TP Smart Switch.

CoS

Quality of Service (QoS) provides the ability to implement QoS and priority queuing within a network. For example, certain types of traffic that require minimal delay, such as Voice, Video, and real-time traffic can be assigned to a high priority queue, while other traffic can be assigned to a lower priority queue. The result is an improved traffic flow for traffic with high demand. QoS is defined by:

- **Classification** Specifies which packet fields are matched to specific values. All packets matching the user-defined specifications are classified together.
- Action Defines traffic management where packet forwarding is based on packet information and packet field values such as VLAN Priority Tag (VPT) and DiffServ Code Point (DSCP).

After packets are assigned to a specific egress queue, CoS services can be assigned to the queue. Egress queues are configured with a scheduling scheme by one of the following methods:

• Strict Priority – Ensures that time-sensitive applications are always forwarded. Strict Priority (SP) allows the prioritization of mission-critical, time-sensitive traffic over less time-sensitive applications. For example, under SP, voice over IP (VoIP) traffic can be prioritized so that it is forwarded before FTP or email (SMTP) traffic.

• Weighted Round Robin – Ensures that a single application does not dominate the device forwarding capacity. Weighted Round Robin (WRR) forwards entire queues in a round robin order. All queues can participate in WRR, except SP queues. If the traffic flow is minimal, and SP queues do not occupy the whole bandwidth allocated to a port, the WRR queues can share the bandwidth with the SP queues. This ensures that the remaining bandwidth is distributed according to the weight ratio. If WRR is selected, the following weights are assigned to the queues: 1, 2, 4, 8.

The **CoS** menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The CoS **Basic** menu contains the following options:

- "CoS Global Configuration"
- "CoS Interface Configuration"
- "Queue"
- "Bandwidth"

CoS Global Configuration

The CoS Global Configuration screen contains information for enabling QoS globally.

To configure CoS global parameters:

1. Click QoS > CoS > Basic > CoS Global Configuration. The CoS Global Configuration screen displays:

	r					GS748TP Oxean Gipth fot Shan Seith
Callen Col	4441 0.15	True by	Holen	Hala rates at	k4s.	(10001)
41						
 Best Coll Should Coll Should Coll Should Coll Should Coll Should Coll Should Coll Coll Coll Coll Coll Should 	 Control of the second se	antina tin Artinakons	T	.a.		



The CoS Global Configuration screen contains the following:

- **QoS Mode** Select whether QoS is enabled or disabled on the device. The possible values are:
 - Enable Enable QoS globally.
 - Disable Disable QoS globally.
- **Trust Mode** Select which packet fields to use for classifying packets entering the device. The possible Trust Mode field values are:
 - CoS Classify traffic based on the CoS (VPT) tag value.
 - DSCP Classify traffic based on the DSCP tag value.
- 2. Select the QoS Mode and Trust Mode in the provided fields.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

CoS Interface Configuration

The CoS Interface Configuration screen contains information for configuring the default CoS value on a selected interface. After CoS has been configured, the device original CoS default settings can be reassigned to the interface in the CoS Interface Configuration screen.

To configure CoS interface parameters:

1. Click QoS > CoS > Basic > CoS Interface Configuration. The CoS Interface Configuration screen displays:

	e.		GS748TP 45-sen Giptin fat Sman Seitch
Sadien (Ad	May Aut True	ly Had our Hids move his	(10001)
	side totach in the fig	r autio	H
 CLEAKLA 	CONTRACTOR AND A	raka 😁	
and the second s	NOTS PERMIT	ANTA CATALON IN ANTA	
Sec. and its	Send a tetra	Industry Conf. Pressour Control to	
of the second			
a calconerd	L A		
	1 · ·		
	L •		
	1		
	L P		
	1 a		
	L	1	
	1		
	<u>L</u> - 4	•	
	1.1.1.1		
	L		

Figure 5-2

The CoS Interface Configuration screen contains the following:

- Interface Displays the interface for which the default CoS parameters are defined.
- **Default CoS** Select the default CoS value for incoming packets to the selected interface for which a VLAN priority (VPT) is not defined.
- **Restore Defaults** Restore the factory CoS default settings to the selected interface. The possible field values are:
 - Checked Restore the factory CoS default settings to the ports.
 - Unchecked Maintain the current CoS settings.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- 3. Select the **Default CoS** value from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Check or uncheck the **Restore Defaults** box in the interface entry row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Queue

The Queue screen contains fields for defining the QoS queue forwarding types.

To set the queue settings:

1. Click **QoS > CoS > Basic > Queue**. The Queue screen displays:

NETGEAR					GS740TP 45.avri Olycki Pař Brazi Betak
Ayston 20 s	to particular	Free Is Floor environment	Harrisona.	-Hold -	[10000.1]
0.5					
	Q. 40.6				
and the second second	Const.				
 Coll Scanada Coll Scanada Coll Scanada Coll Scanada 	The base The				
A fair and a					

Figure 5-3

The Queue screen contains the following fields:

- Strict Priority Select to specify traffic scheduling based strictly on the queue priority.
- WRR Select to assign WRR weights to queues. The queue weights are preconfigured and are set to 1, 2, 4 and 8.
- 2. Select either Strict Priority or WRR to specify the traffic scheduling method.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Bandwidth

After packets are assigned to a queue, a scheduling scheme can be assigned to an interface, using either:

- **Committed Burst Size** Indicates the maximum number of data bits transmitted within a specific time interval.
- **Committed Information Rate** Indicates the rate that data is transmitted. The rate is averaged over a minimum time increment.

The Bandwidth screen allows the user to define Ingress Rate Limit and Egress Shaping Rates.
To define bandwidth settings:

1. Click **QoS > CoS > Basic > Bandwidth**. The Bandwidth screen displays:

NETGEAR Geschelte stender			м.	CS7.48TP of Styckit Pat 2- of 2-tick
ayrony out	dN ig Vax si	a iv monta rg	ules est cristice	(*****)
Star	Barrie d.:			i i
and the second second	eren settines			
	the state of		en e an 🔰 🛄	
 Cardiga mainto Cardiga mainto 	Ave. 1. To Links with	Tiger Shift for	Farmer Region Science	
1.014.14		AND REAL PROPERTY.	were the the	
A Distance of the		1.00	• • 2 •	
	г・	20.5 2		
	E • •	20.5 2		
		20.5 2		
	E ••	2013 2		
	<u>г</u> .	20.5 2		
	E -4	2013 1		
	F	20.5 2		
		20.5 2		
	F - 1	20.5 2		
		20.5 2		
	F •	20.5 2		
	- · · ·	2014 2		
	E 14	20.4 2		
	Г. · ·			-1

Figure 5-4

The Bandwidth screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the ports for which the bandwidth settings are displayed.
- **Ingress Rate Limit Status** Select whether rate limiting is defined on the interface. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable ingress rate limiting on the interface.
 - Disable Disable ingress rate limiting on the interface.
- **Ingress Rate Limit** Enter the rate limit in kilobits per second. The possible field range is 3500 to the maximum port speed. GE (Gigabit Ethernet) ports have a maximum speed of 1000000 kilobits per second. The field default value is 3500.
- Egress Shaping Rates Status Select whether egress shaping is defined on the interface. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable egress shaping rate on the interface.
 - Disable Disable egress shaping rate on the interface. This is the default value.

- Egress Shaping Rates CIR Enter the Egress Shaping Committed Information Rate (CIR) in kilobits per second. The possible field range is 64 to 1000000 for GE ports.
- Egress Shaping Rates CbS Enter the Egress Shaping Committed Burst Size (CbS) in bits per second. The possible field range is 4096 to 16769020.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- **3.** Choose either Enable or Disable in the **Ingress Rate Limit Status** provided field in the first row.
- 4. If you selected Enable in the **Ingress Rate Limit Status** field, enter the **Ingress Rate Limit** in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Choose either Enable or Disable in the Egress Shaping Rate Status provided field in the first row.
- 6. If you selected Enable in the Egress Shaping Rate Status field, enter the Egress Shaping Rates CIR and CbS in the provided fields in the first row.
- 7. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The CoS Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "CoS to Queue Mapping"
- "DSCP to Queue Mapping"

CoS to Queue Mapping

The CoS to Queue Mapping screen contains fields for mapping CoS values to traffic queues.

To map CoS values to queues:

 Click QoS > CoS > Advanced > CoS to Queue Mapping. The CoS to Queue Mapping screen displays:

NETGEAR	r.	CS7481P 28 pert Signist Petrices - Solitab
vyanni sol	toting Joy Jacuty - critoring - cincenance i alp	
 Lab. Scored Scored State Control State Control State Control State Control 	CoS To Que, V M, pp ny The Constant Constant of the Constant The Constant Constant of the Constant The Constant Constant of the Constant The Constant Constant of the Constant of the Constant The Constant Constant of the Constant of t	

Figure 5-5

The CoS to Queue Mapping screen contains the following fields:

CoS to Queue Mapping

- CoS Displays the CoS priority tag values, where 0 is the lowest and 7 is the highest.
- **Queue** Select the traffic forwarding queue to which the CoS priority is mapped. Four traffic priority queues are supported (Lowest, Low, Normal and High). The High Queue is reserved for special traffic and is not recommended for use.

Restore Default Mapping

- **Restore Defaults** Restore the device factory defaults for mapping CoS values to a forwarding queue. The possible field values are:
 - Checked Restore the factory default settings for mapping CoS values to a forwarding queue.
 - Unchecked Maintain the current CoS queue mapping settings.
- 2. Select the **Queue** values for each **CoS** value in the provided fields.
- 3. Check or uncheck the Restore Defaults box in the provided field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

DSCP to Queue Mapping

The DSCP To Queue Mapping screen contains fields for mapping DSCP values to traffic queues for various PHBs (Per-Hop Behaviors). These include the CS (Class Selector), AF (Assured Forwarding) and EF (Expedited Forwarding). For example, a packet with a DSCP tag value of 1 can be assigned to the High queue.

To map DSCP values to queues:

 Click QoS > CoS> Advanced > DSCP To Queue Mapping. The DSCP To Queue Mapping screen displays:

NETGEAR	r'	GS7481P Aligent Cignet Ref Ameri Solitik
System Free	falang 1988 Aramiy Yerdining Yendinisma Pedje	(see a
244		
	LGCE To Queue Map dag	4
a second second	DMDD Case Names (C	
Cold Cold Cold Sectors	Mon Relevan Well P.D.	
1.000	MULTING THE DATE OF A DATE OF A DATE THE	
2000	inter and the second frame of the second	
	MAR A REAL AND MAR A REAL AND A R	
	Annual for the Arts (ALCE) II	
	MULT THE DATE OVER MULTIPLE SAME THE	
	ingen ward die ward ingen ward ingen	
	při v selých selepři vezdí v selevit v sele	
	willing the state of the state	
	Parallel Paraset Bay (PEPA)	
	MARKAN DARK	
	Natalita In-n 🗉	
	reference end on (inter / operational and)	
	Which down the second which have the second second	
	Annual size Annual size formula laws 1,0000 size 1	
	complex a second second contraction of a second sec	
	comments (12,000) service provide (12,5,50) service	<u> </u>

Figure 5-6

The DSCP To Queue Mapping screen contains the following fields:

DSCP to Queue Mapping

- **DSCP In** Displays the incoming packet's DSCP value. The following DSCP In values are predefined: 3, 11, 19, 27, 35, 43, 51, 59.
- **Queue** Select the traffic-forwarding queue to which the DSCP is mapped. Four traffic priority queues are supported (Lowest, Low, Normal and High). The High Queue is reserved for special traffic and is not recommended for use.

Restore Default Mapping

- **Restore Defaults** Restore the DSCP Mapping device factory default values. The possible field values are:
 - Checked Restore the factory default settings for DSCP mapping values.
 - Unchecked Maintain the current DSCP mapping settings.
- 2. Select the Queue values for each DSCP In value in the provided fields.
- 3. Check or uncheck the Restore Defaults box in the provided field.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Chapter 6 Managing Security

Setting Security Configuration Options

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a Security tab that enables you to manage your GS700TP Smart Switch with features under the following main menu options:

- "Management Security"
- "Port Authentication"
- "Traffic Control"
- "ACL"

The description that follows in this chapter describes configuring and managing security settings in the GS700TP Smart Switch.

Management Security

The Management Security menu contains the following options:

- "User Configuration"
- "RADIUS"
- "TACACS+"
- "Authentication List"

User Configuration

The User Configuration menu contains the following options:

• "Change Password"

Change Password

The Change Password screen contains parameters for configuring device passwords. Authentication on this device uses only a password, not a username.

To change the device password:

1. Click Security > Management Security > User Configuration > Change Password. The Change Password screen displays:

NETGEAR					GS740TP d'Useri Olgabil Pañ Brezi Buten
Ayston 22 s Roose av 1 Masta	dang Upd Ka Pangkada Kadasa	ne is Fine e es Insta cast al Aca	Harrison	944	[essec]
A CONTRACTOR OF	Charles Fassaors Charles Fassaors Charles Fassaors Charles Cha	: !	•		

Figure 6-1

The Change Password screen contains the following fields:

- User Name Displays the User Name.
- Old Password Enter the current password for accessing the system.
- New Password Enter a new password for accessing the system.
- **Retype New Password** Repeat the new password used to access the system.
- 2. Enter the Old Password, New Password and Retype New Password in the provided fields.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

RADIUS

Remote Authorization Dial-In User Service (RADIUS) servers provide additional security for networks. RADIUS servers provide a centralized authentication method for web access. The user-assigned RADIUS parameters are applied to newly defined RADIUS servers. If values are not defined, the system defaults are applied to the new RADIUS servers.

The RADIUS menu contains the following options:

• "Authentication Server Configuration"

• "Accounting Server Configuration"

Authentication Server Configuration

To configure RADIUS servers:

1. Click Security > Management Security > RADIUS > Authentication Server Configuration. The RADIUS Authentication Server Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR									40-son Gig
System Salts	Mag Quit 😽	netty Badd	eta) B	dates are	The last				
Respond Storedy	Peri de la de de des	Teller Cardini, A	eu 👘						
 Base Statistical States of Control States of Control	Authentication	Server Configur	arlos						
 A second s	Administration 4	reary Carlinger De							
- Incoming Design	Second Restar	Address front and Not	Manifest of Links	for every de-	Just Law	Des Mines	Veren Isan	Relation	
 Control of the first sector of th	7	10.5					-	Nin 17	

Figure 6-2

The RADIUS Authentication Server Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- Host IP Address Enter the RADIUS Authentication Server IP address.
- Authentication Port Enter the authentication port number. The authentication port is used to verify the RADIUS Server authentication. The field default is 1812.
- **Number of Retries** Enter the number of transmitted requests sent to the RADIUS Authentication Server before a failure occurs. Possible field values are 1-10. The default value is 3.
- **Timeout for Reply** Enter the amount of time (in seconds) the device waits for an answer from the RADIUS Authentication Server before retrying the query, or switching to the next server. Possible field values are 1-30. The default value is 3.
- **Dead Time** Enter the default amount of time (in minutes) that a RADIUS Authentication Server is bypassed for service requests. The range is 0-200. The default value is 0.
- **Key String** Enter the default key string used for authenticating and encrypting all RADIUS-communications between the device and the RADIUS Authentication Server. This key must match the RADIUS encryption.

- Usage Type Select the RADIUS Authentication Server usage type. The default value is Login. The possible field values are:
 - Login The RADIUS Authentication Server is used for authenticating user names and passwords.
 - 802.1X The RADIUS Authentication Server is used for 802.1X authentication.
 - All The RADIUS Authentication Server is used for authenticating user names and passwords, and 802.1X port authentication.
- Active Select the priority in which the system performs authentication with a RADIUS Authentication Server. The system performs authentication initially with the RADIUS Primary Authentication Server, and if it fails, it performs authentication with the RADIUS Backup Authentication Server. The possible values are:
 - Primary Defines the RADIUS Primary Authentication Server.
 - Backup Defines the RADIUS Backup Authentication Server.
- 2. Select the RADIUS Authentication Server entry.
- 3. Enter the Host IP Address, Authentication Port, Number of Retries, Timeout for Reply, Dead Time and Key String in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Select the Usage Type and Active Authentication Server from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new RADIUS Authentication Server entry:

- 1. Click Security > Management Security > RADIUS > Authentication Server Configuration. The RADIUS Authentication Server Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the Host IP Address, Authentication Port, Number of Retries, Timeout for Reply, Dead Time and Key String in the provided fields in the first row.
- **3.** Select the **Usage Type** and **Active** Authentication Server from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove a RADIUS Authentication Server entry:

- 1. Click Security > Management Security > RADIUS > Authentication Server Configuration. The RADIUS Authentication Server Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Select the RADIUS Authentication Server entry.

3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Accounting Server Configuration

RADIUS accounting enables recording of device management sessions (web login/logout but not SNMP) as well as 802.1x authentication sessions.

To configure RADIUS Accounting Servers:

1. Click Security > Management Security > RADIUS > Accounting Server Configuration. The RADIUS Accounting Server Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR		GS748TP Atpart Equil: Tuf Text Sets
Spython Sochell	ing test Departing Manifestance Indo	
	Accounting Server Configuration Accounting Server Configuration Accounting Non Security from Security from	

Figure 6-3

The RADIUS Accounting Server Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- Accounting Mode Select the RADIUS accounting method. The possible field values are:
 - None RADIUS accounting is disabled. This is the default.
 - 802.1x 802.1X authentication sessions are recorded.
 - Login Device management (Web login and logout) sessions are recorded.
 - Both Both 802.1X authentication and device management sessions are recorded.
- Accouting Server Address Select the RADIUS Accounting Server IP address.
- Accounting Port Enter the RADIUS Accounting port number. The accounting port is used to handle RADIUS server accounting. The field default is 1813.
- 2. Select the RADIUS Accounting Mode from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Select the RADIUS Accounting Server Address from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Enter the RADIUS Accounting Port in the provided field.

5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

TACACS+

Terminal Access Controller Access Control System (TACACS+) provides centralized security user access validation. The system supports up-to 2 TACACS+ servers.

TACACS+ provides a centralized user management system, while still retaining consistency with RADIUS and other authentication processes.

The TACACS+ protocol ensures network integrity through encrypted protocol exchanges between the client and TACACS+ server. The user-assigned TACACS+ parameters are applied to newly defined TACACS+ servers. If values are not defined, the system defaults are applied to the new TACACS+ servers.

To configure TACACS+ Settings:

1. Click Security > Management Security > TACACS+. The TACACS+ screen displays:

						CS7//BTP dif and Stight Pat 2- of 2-tab
ayroon veita waxaa ayroon da	Nig vas si	ta is more	ita ng 🔤 🕫	al na i a i ae	цH	(*****)
 Book Continues Book Continues Continues 	1400031					
SEARCH STMLACH	and the second sec	og on o	national and Rational and	to Paste	ante No mérico	
			;		. 1.9	kan -



The TACACS+ screen contains the following fields:

- Host IP Address Enter the TACACS+ Server IP address.
- **Key String** Enter the default authentication and encryption key for TACACS+ communication between the device and the TACACS+ server.
- Authentication Port Enter the port number via which the TACACS+ session occurs. The default port is port 49.
- **Timeout for Reply** Enter the amount of time (in seconds) the device waits for an answer from the TACACS+ server before retrying the query, or switching to the next server. Possible field values are 1-30. The default value is 5.

- Single Connection Select whether a single open connection between the host Authentication Port and the TACACS+ server is enabled or disabled. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable a single connection.
 - Disable Disable a single connection.
- Active Select whether this server is the primary or backup TACACS+ server used for authentication. The possible values are:
 - Primary Define the TACACS+ Primary Server.
 - Backup Define the TACACS+ Backup Server.
- **2.** Select the TACACS+ server entry.
- **3.** Enter the **Host IP Address**, **Key String**, **Authentication Port** and **Timeout for Reply** in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Select the **Single Connection** status and **Active** server from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new TACACS+ server entry:

- 1. Click Security > Management Security > TACACS+. The TACACS+ screen displays.
- 2. Enter the Host IP Address, Key String, Authentication Port and Timeout for Reply in the provided fields in the first row.
- **3.** Select the **Single Connection** status and **Active** server from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove a TACACS+ server entry:

- 1. Click Security > Management Security > TACACS+. The TACACS+ screen displays.
- 2. Select the TACACS+ server entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

Authentication List

The Authentication List screen contains information for defining an authentication method for the selected Authentication List. For example, if the user selects TACACS+ as the first entry, None as the second, this causes authentication to first occur at the TACACS+ server. If the TACACS+ server is inaccessible or not defined, the session is permitted.

Once the Authentication List is defined as Local, it is not possible to define an alternative authentication method as it is a built-in system authentication method.

In order to configure RADIUS/TACACS+ authentication, the user name should be configured as \$enab15\$ on the RADIUS/TACACS+ server.

To configure the Authentication List method:

1. Click Security > Management Security > Authentication List. The Authentication List screen displays:



Figure 6-5

The Authentication List screen contains the following fields:

- 1,2,3 Select the order in which authentication is applied. The possible field values are:
 - TACACS+ Authenticate the user at the TACACS+ server. For more information, see "TACACS+".
 - RADIUS Authenticate the user at the RADIUS server. For more information, see "RADIUS".
 - Local Authenticate the user at the device level. The device checks the user name and password for authentication
 - None Assign no authentication method to the authentication list.
- 2. Select the Authentication List entry.

- **3.** Select the order of authentication (1,2,3) for each method from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- **4.** Click APPLY to update the device.

Port Authentication

The **Port Authentication** menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The Port Authentication **Basic** menu contains the following option:

• "802.1X Configuration"

802.1X Configuration

The Basic 802.1X Configuration screen allows network managers to configure network authentication parameters. In addition, the Guest VLAN option is enabled from the Basic 802.1X Configuration screen.

To define the 802.1X configuration:

1. Click Security > Port Authentication > Basic > 802.1X Configuration. The Basic 802.1X Configuration screen displays:



Figure 6-6

The Basic 802.1X Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Port Based Authentication State** Select whether port-based authentication is enabled or disabled on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable port-based authentication on the device.
 - Enable Enable port-based authentication on the device.
- Authentication Method Select the authentication method used for port authentication. The possible field values are:
 - RADIUS, None Port authentication is first attempted through the RADIUS server. If the RADIUS server is inaccessible or not defined, then no authentication method (None) is used and the session is permitted.
 - RADIUS Port authentication is through the RADIUS server.
 - None No authentication method is used to authenticate the port.
- **Guest VLAN** Select whether the Guest VLAN is enabled or disabled on the device. The default VLAN cannot be defined as a Guest VLAN. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable the Guest VLAN on the device. This is the default value.
 - Enable Enable using a Guest VLAN for unauthorized ports. If a Guest VLAN is enabled, the unauthorized port automatically joins the VLAN selected in the VLAN List field.
- Guest VLAN ID Select the guest VLAN ID from the list of currently defined VLANs.
- **EAPOL Handling** Select the method of handling EAPOL (Extensible Authentication Protocol Over LAN) packets when 802.1X authentication is disabled. The possible field values are:
 - Filtering EAPOL packets are filtered.
 - Flooding EAPOL packets are flooded to all ports.
- 2. Select Disable or Enable for the **Port Based Authentication State** in the provided field.
- **3.** If you selected Enable for the **Port Based Authentication State**, then select the **Authentication Method** from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Select Disable or Enable for the Guest VLAN status in the provided field.
- 5. If you selected Enable for the **Guest VLAN** field, then select the **VLAN ID** from the list in the provided field.
- 6. If you selected Disable for the **Port Based Authentication State**, select the **EAPOL Handling** mode in the provided field.

7. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Advanced

The Port Authentication Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "802.1X Configuration"
- "Port Authentication"

802.1X Configuration

The Advanced 802.1X Configuration screen allows network managers to configure network authentication parameters. In addition, the Guest VLAN option is enabled from the Advanced 802.1X configuration screen.

To define the 802.1X configuration:

1. Click Security > Port Authentication > Advanced > 802.1X configuration. The Advanced 802.1X Configuration screen displays:



Figure 6-7

The Advanced 802.1X Configuration screen contains the following fields:

- **Port Based Authentication State** Enable port-based authentication on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable port-based authentication on the device.
 - Enable Enable port-based authentication on the device.
- Authentication Method Enter the authentication method used for port authentication. The possible field values are:

- RADIUS, None Port authentication is first attempted through the RADIUS server. If the RADIUS server is inaccessible or not defined, then no authentication method (None) is used and the session is permitted.
- RADIUS Port authentication is through the RADIUS server.
- None No authentication method is used to authenticate the port.
- **Guest VLAN** Enter whether the Guest VLAN is enabled on the device. The possible field values are:
 - Disable Disable Guest VLAN on the device. This is the default value.
 - Enable Enable using a Guest VLAN for unauthorized ports. If a Guest VLAN is enabled, the unauthorized port automatically joins the VLAN selected in the VLAN List field.
- Guest VLAN ID Select the guest VLAN ID from the list of currently defined VLANs.
- **EAPOL Handling** Select the method of handling EAPOL (Extensible Authentication Protocol Over LAN) packets when 802.1X authentication is disabled. The possible field values are:
 - Filtering EAPOL packets are filtered.
 - Flooding EAPOL packets are flooded to all ports.
- 2. Select Disable or Enable for the **Port Based Authentication State** in the provided field.
- **3.** If you selected Enable for the **Port Based Authentication State**, then select the **Authentication Method** from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Select Disable or Enable for the Guest VLAN status in the provided field.
- 5. If you selected Enable for the **Guest VLAN** field, then select the **VLAN ID** from the list in the provided field.
- 6. If you selected Disable for the **Port Based Authentication State**, select the **EAPOL Handling** mode in the provided field.
- 7. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Port Authentication

The Port Authentication screen enables configuring port authentication interface parameters.

To configure port-based authentication global properties:

1. Click Security > Port Authentication > Advanced > Port Authentication. The Port Authentication screen displays

ETG	EAR'									Ware for	BIN BIN
-	the set of	And Address of	-	a inte							
	the local division in which the	and interest with									
		Contract of the second									
	Part Automation										
-	a share and a share										
	/ Per Lange and										
And address of the Owner, where the Owne	-							_		ALC: NOT THE OWNER OF	-
	Man I am And Street	and buildings		TIT	the second second	the parts	Transfer	1004100	Terrary of		1
	Contract Income in the local division of the	and the second second		Statement of the local division in which the local division in which the local division is not the local division in the local divis	and some of the local division of the local	-	-	- Constant	and the second second	and the second division in which the second division is not the second division of the second division is not the second division of the	_
				1.000			_	_	_	_	
		1000	14/14	-							
					the second second						and the second second
	5										
		-				- 1 Mar 1					the second second
			7000								
	- · · ·	41.000			-		1.18				
	P. P		1001					+			
	CONTRACTOR OF A	1000		au		11 W 11		1.1			- Andrewson -
	F		1000								1000
	27.1.20	10100	3000		1.1.2						Contract of
	- E - P	10000	1000		-	- 14					1000000
	10.000	- internet			The second second						and the second second
	C 94	10000		40							10.000
	P	1010	- Internet (197	40	1000						C. Destaura
	F	10000	1000		10000			18.			
	101000-001	Superior.	1000 N	14				100			-
	1 at										
	- C - #1	-	man in the	44	1000	1.1.10		100			of the local division of the local divisiono
	F		- mark				1.4	14.1			100000
	11 W	interes	3mm 1		i i heren	- H				10.00	-
	T #	- Andrewson	3000 P		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	- 10			- 10		100000
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	- interest	Aug. 1. 18			1.00					the second second

Figure 6-8

The Port Authentication screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the interfaces.
- User Name Displays the supplicant (client) user name, once the user is authenticated.
- **Port Control** Select the port authorization state.
 - Auto The port control is Auto and a single client has been authenticated via the port.
 - Authorized The port control is Forced Authorized, and clients have full port access.
 - Unauthorized Either the port control is force Unauthorized, or the port control is Auto but a client has not been authenticated via the port.
- **Guest VLAN** Select whether the Guest VLAN is enabled or disabled on the port. The default VLAN cannot be defined as a Guest VLAN. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable using a Guest VLAN for the unauthorized port. If a Guest VLAN is enabled, the unauthorized port automatically joins the VLAN selected in the VLAN List field.
 - Disable Disable the Guest VLAN on the port. This is the default value.

- **Periodic Reauthentication** Select whether periodic port reauthentication is enabled or disabled. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable periodic port reauthentication.
 - Disable Disable port reauthentication. This is the default value.
- **Reauthentication Period** Enter the time span (in seconds) in which the selected port is reauthenticated. The field default is 3600 seconds.
- Authenticator State Displays the port authentication status. The possible field values are Initialize, Disconnected, Connecting, Authenticating, Authenticated, Aborting, Held, ForceAuth and ForceUnauthNew.
- **Quiet Period** Enter the number of seconds that the device remains in the quiet state following a failed authentication exchange. The possible field range is 0-65535. The field default is 60 seconds.
- **Resending EAP** Enter the amount of time (in seconds) that lapses before EAP requests are resent. The field default is 30 seconds.
- Max EAP Requests Enter the total amount of EAP requests sent. If a response is not received after the defined period, the authentication process is restarted. The field default is 2 retries.
- **Supplicant Timeout** Enter the amount of time (in seconds) that lapses before EAP requests are resent to the supplicant. The field default is 30 seconds.
- Server Timeout Enter the amount of time (in seconds) that lapses before the device resends a request to the authentication server. The field default is 30 seconds.
- **Termination Cause** Displays the reason port authentication was terminated. The possible field values are Supplicant logoff, Port failure, Supplicant restart, Reauthentication failed, Force unauthorized, Port reinitialize, Port admin disabled and Undefined.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- **3.** Select the **Port Control** state, **Guest VLAN** mode and **Periodic Reauthentication** status in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. If you selected Enable as the **Periodic Reauthentication** status, enter the **Reauthentication Period** in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Enter the Quiet Period, Resending EAP time, Max EAP Requests, Supplicant Timeout and Server Timeout in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Traffic Control

The Traffic Control menu contains the following options:

- "Storm Control"
- "Port Security"

Storm Control

Storm Control limits the amount of Multicast and Broadcast frames accepted and forwarded by the device. When Layer 2 frames are forwarded, Broadcast, and Multicast frames are flooded to all ports on the relevant VLAN. This occupies bandwidth and loads all nodes on all ports.

A Broadcast Storm is a result of an excessive amount of broadcast messages simultaneously transmitted across a network by a single port. Forwarded message responses are heaped onto the network, straining network resources or causing the network to time out.

Storm control can be enabled per port by defining the packet type and the rate the packets are transmitted. The system measures the incoming Broadcast and Multicast frame rates separately on each port, and discards the frames when the rate exceeds a user-defined rate. By default, Storm Control is enabled on all ports for Broadcast packets with a threshold of 200 kbps.

The Storm Control screen provides fields for configuring broadcast storm control.

To configure Storm Control:

1. Click Security > Traffic Control > Storm Control. The Storm Control screen displays:

NETGEAR	e.			0	GS748TP son Gipth Fs5 Shon Switch
Saden (64	4451 015 11	coly in	d en le Hala en e	ar bits	(10001)
Respectively and Armon	in far da bada da a	Table Calls	145		
	Storage of the				4
of set Loands	Frid for this				20
	NOTING AND AN			A SUBDAY	i we di
	Seal adda.	Academic Sciences	Evolution Protection	Electron Pala	end and
		F +++	Transference (Mel)		
		·			
		(
	1.6				
	- P				
	- 1 C				
	-				
	7.44				

Figure 6-9

The Storm Control screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Displays the port number for which the storm control information is displayed.
- **Broadcast Control** Select whether storm control is enabled or disabled on the interface according to Broadcast mode. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable storm control on the interface.
 - Disable Disable storm control on the interface.
- **Broadcast Mode** Select the Broadcast control mode on the interface. The possible field values are:
 - Multicast & Broadcast & Unknown Unicast Count Broadcast, Multicast and Unicast traffic together.
 - Multicast & Broadcast Count Broadcast and Multicast traffic together.
 - Broadcast Only Count Broadcast traffic only. This mode is enabled by default.

- **Broadcast Rate Threshold** Enter the maximum rate (kilobits per second) at which broadcast packets are forwarded. GE (Gigabit Ethernet) ports have a range of 3500 1000000. The default value for GE ports is 3500.
- **2.** Select the interface.
- 3. Select Enable or Disable Broadcast Control in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. If you selected Enable **Broadcast Control**, select the **Broadcast Mode** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. If you selected Enable **Broadcast Control**, enter the **Broadcast Rate Threshold** in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Port Security

Network security can be increased by limiting access on a specific port only to users with specific MAC addresses. The MAC addresses can be dynamically learned or statically configured. Locked port security monitors both received and learned packets that are received on specific ports. Access to the locked port is limited to users with specific MAC addresses. These addresses are either manually defined on the port, or learned on that port up to the point when it is locked. When a packet is received on a locked port and the packet source MAC address is not tied to that port (either it was learned on a different port, or it is unknown to the system), the protection mechanism is invoked. It provides the following options for unauthorized packets arriving at a locked port:

- Forwarded
- Discarded with no trap
- Discarded with a trap
- Shuts down the port

Locked port security also enables storing a list of MAC addresses in the configuration file. The MAC address list can be restored after the device has been reset.

To define port security:

1. Click Security > Traffic Control > Port Security. The Port Security screen displays:

NETGEAR	e.					etaan Olympik Par	G5740TP
Aystan 20 a	and the second	Har Line	Harrine a	-tata			[100001]
House and Yawa	An the collected developer the ter	stat a state					
a cross can and	Forr Healthy						1
and the second second	Paul Fernandy						
-	SOLDS AND AD			10 T - 1	ann an F	100	
	Sensitive testade (States)	Lennes har	100	8.0 m i	trac	land Response	
		 Total or 		From 1	7648		
		Auto o					
	•	Cardo de					_
		Ample of					
		Cardo no					
		Andre of					
		Cardo de					
		Auto o	_				
		Carlo II					
		Augusta as					
		Construction of					
		Cards to					
	1.4	Cards to					
		Cardo as	1	1			
	7.14	Auto o					

Figure 6-10

The Port Security screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Displays the port or LAG name.
- Status Select the port security status. The possible field values are:
 - Locked The port is currently locked.
 - Unlocked The port is currently unlocked. This is the default value.
- Learning Mode Select the locked port type. The possible field values are:
 - Classic Lock Locks the port, and only forwards packets that have been learned statically or dynamically, prior to locking the port. The lock is effective immediately.
 - Limited Dynamic Lock The port is unlocked. Locks the port after a user-defined number of MAC addresses have been dynamically learned on the port. After the port is locked, packets are forwarded only from MAC addresses that have been learned prior to locking the port.

- **Max Entries** Enter the maximum number of MAC addresses that can be learned on the port. The Max Entries field is enabled only if the Limited Dynamic Lock mode is selected. The range is 1-128 entries. The default value is 1.
- Action Select the action to be applied to packets arriving on a locked port. The possible field values are:
 - Forward Forward packets from an unknown source without learning the MAC address.
 - Discard Discard packets from any unlearned source. This is the default value.
 - Shutdown Discard packets from any unlearned source and shut down the port. The port remains shut down until reactivated or until the device is reset.
- **Trap** Select whether traps are enabled or disabled when a packet from an unknown source is received on a locked port. The possible field values are:
 - Enable Enable traps.
 - Disable Disable traps. This is the default value.
- **Trap Frequency (Sec)** Enter the frequency at which traps are sent. The field format is in seconds. The range is 1-1,000,000. The default value is 10 seconds.
- 2. Select the port security Status, Learning Mode, Action and Trap status from the lists in the provided fields in the first row.
- 3. Enter the Max Entries and Trap Frequency in the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

ACL

Access Control Lists (ACL) allow network managers to define classification actions and rules for specific ingress ports. Packets entering an ingress port, with an active ACL, are either admitted or denied entry and the ingress port is disabled. If they are denied entry, the user can disable the port.

The ACL menu contains the following options:

- "MAC ACL"
- "MAC Rules"
- "MAC Binding Configuration"
- "IP ACL"

- "IP Rules"
- "IP Binding Configuration"
- "Binding Table"

MAC ACL

The MAC Configuration screen allows a MAC Based ACL to be defined.

To view or rename MAC Based ACLs:

1. Click Security > ACL > MAC ACL. The MAC Configuration screen displays:



Figure 6-11

The MAC Configuration screen contains the following fields:

MAC Configuration

• Current number of ACL – Displays the current number of user-defined ACLs.

MAC ACL Table

- Name Enter the user-defined MAC based ACL name.
- Number of Rules Displays the current number of rules in the ACL.
- **2.** Select the ACL entry.
- 3. Enter the new ACL Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new MAC-based ACL entry:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > MAC ACL. The MAC Configuration screen displays.
- 2. Enter the ACL Name in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a MAC-based ACL entry:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > MAC ACL. The MAC Configuration screen displays.
- **2.** Select the ACL entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

MAC Rules

The MAC Rules screen allows a MAC Rule to be defined within a configured ACL. Rules can be added only if the ACL is not bound to an interface.

To define MAC Rules:

1. Click Security > ACL > MAC Rules. The MAC Rules screen displays:

NETGEA	£.					44.00	C A see things to b	S748T
зугона он	tchig van s		onta rg	end caracter	цHI			(***
- Second	NACING OF							
a new ander	PAL 24						τ. V	
Configuration (1975)	.X. 4a a			2.2 D				
a se de la companya d	An a shie						#	
a serie a serie a	Adda - Printly -	dates a		Er fudba		0.5518	Adda a	
A BOOK TALK		and And and	- wat		- art			
							No.	
	Г						`m	

Figure 6-12

The MAC Rules screen contains the following fields:

MAC ACL

• ACL Name – Select the ACL Name from the list.

Rule Table

- **Priority** Enter the rule priority. When the packet is matched to a rule, user groups are either granted permission or denied device management access. The rule number is essential to matching packets to rules, as packets are matched on a first-fit basis.
- Source MAC Address Enter the source MAC Address.
- Source Mask Enter the mask of the new source MAC address.
- **Destination MAC Address** Enter the destination MAC address.
- **Destination Mask** Enter the mask of the new destination MAC address.
- VLAN ID Enter the VLAN ID to which the MAC address is attached in the MAC Rules database.
- Action Select the action applied to packets with MAC addresses that have been filtered. The possible field values are:
 - Permit Permit access to the device.
 - Deny Deny access to packets originating from the blocked MAC address.
 - Shutdown Drop packets that meet the ACL criteria, and disable the port to which the packet was addressed.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- **3.** Select the rule entry.
- 4. Enter the provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a MAC rule:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > MAC Rules. The MAC Rules screen displays.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Enter the provided fields in the first row.
- 4. Click ADD to update the device.

To delete a MAC rule:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > MAC Rules. The MAC Rules screen displays.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- **3.** Select the rule entry.
- 4. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

MAC Binding Configuration

To bind interfaces to an ACL:

1. Click Security > ACL > MAC Binding Configuration. The MAC Binding Configuration screen displays:

ETGEAL		dispert Signert fur Search Serie
System In	Network (set Descently Beaching Buildingson State	1
52.	MAC Budge Configuration MAC Budge Configuration with seas.	
A SUL		

Figure 6-13

The MAC Binding Configuration screen contains the following fields:

MAC Binding Configuration

• ACL Name - Select the ACL Name for viewing and modifying ACL bound interfaces.

Port Selection Table

- 2. Select the interfaces to which the ACLs are bound.
- 3. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- 4. Select the interfaces to bind to the selected ACL Name by one of the following methods.
 - **a.** Click on the port's or **LAG's** gold bar to display the associated interfaces, and then select the interfaces to bind by clicking on the boxes below the interfaces.

or

- **b.** Click on the port's or **LAG's** quick box to select all the associated interfaces.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

IP ACL

The IP ACL screen allows an IP Based ACL to be defined.

To view or rename IP Based ACLs:

1. Click **Security > ACL > IP ACL**. The IP ACL screen displays:

e			G5740TP 45 avri Clyrkh Part Erwit Balan
Accel and Boards	Harris Harrista	-fold a	[100001]
te de l'éste de des la faite de la s	at a Ma		
1P -501			
- The P	9		
11 mm in an an a'	1		
11.223 fields	a de la companya de la		
setter same	such a state		
L			
	•		
	Anny IJ et Produkt Marine Andre Andreas Inc. 19 19 ACT 19 ACT 10	dang Ijet Princis Plancing Plancing A Recorded Association Social Association IP ACI In the second second association Association IN ACI In the second secon	dang Ijel Prodik Planana Planana da daha Manana Andro Andro Italia IP ACI IP ACI I AN Inda I AN

Figure 6-14

The IP ACL screen contains the following fields:

IP ACL

• Current number of ACL – Displays the current number of user-defined ACLs.

IP ACL Table

- Name Enter the user-defined IP based ACL name.
- Number of Rules Displays the current number of rules in the ACL.
- **2.** Select the ACL entry.
- 3. Enter the new ACL Name in the provided field in the first, editable row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a new IP-based ACL entry:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > IP ACL. The IP ACL screen displays.
- 2. Click ADD to create a new entry or duplicate an existing entry.
- **3.** Select the ACL entry.

- 4. Enter the ACL Name in the provided field in the first, editable row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To remove an IP-based ACL entry:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > IP ACL. The IP ACL screen displays.
- **2.** Select the ACL entry.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

IP Rules

The IP Rules screen allows an IP Rule to be defined within a configured ACL. Rules can be added only if the ACL is not bound to an interface.

To define IP Rules:

1. Click Security > ACL > IP Rules. The IP Rules screen displays:

NETGEAR Constant Conduct	E				40-son Gi	GS748TP path fist Smart Switch
Kaden Kad Katan	Aday Cost Po 17 Per de la de de s	nely Hadress Tale Salet 26	Hala rates ar	kel s		(<u>1999)</u>
eras an Andras	19 Ionaes Tue raha					
 Contraction Contraction Contraction Contraction Contraction Contraction 	n e -	<u>. ר:</u>				
A single deg Real as a single The single degree	heles, P. a. D. 👸	dend kenne An en	Annan Annan	tan Mari	Second Factor	See and a second second

Figure 6-15

The IP Rules screen contains the following fields:

IP ACL

• ACL Name – Select the ACL Name from the list.

IP Rules

• **Priority** – Enter the rule priority. When the packet is matched to a rule, user groups are either granted permission or denied device management access. The rule number is essential to matching packets to rules, as packets are matched on a first-fit basis.

- **Protocol ID** Enter the protocol in the rule to which the packet is matched.
- Source IP Address Enter the source IP Address.
- Source Mask Enter the mask of the new source IP address.
- **Destination IP Address** Enter the destination IP address.
- **Destination Mask** Enter the mask of the new destination IP address.
- **Source Port** Enter the source port that is matched to packets.
- **Destination Port** Enter the destination port that is matched to packets.
- Action Select the action applied to packets with IP addresses that have been filtered. The possible field values are:
 - **Permit** Permit access to the device.
 - Deny Deny access to packets originating from the blocked IP address.
 - **Shutdown** Drop packets that meet the ACL criteria, and disable the port to which the packet was addressed.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- **3.** Select the rule entry.
- 4. Enter the provided fields in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add an IP rule:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > IP Rules. The IP Rules screen displays.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Click ADD to create a new entry or duplicate an existing entry.
- **4.** Select the added entry.
- 5. Enter the provided fields in the first row.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To delete an IP rule:

- 1. Click Security > ACL > IP Rules. The IP Rules screen displays.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- **3.** Select the rule entry.

4. Click **DELETE** to remove the entry.

IP Binding Configuration

To bind interfaces to an ACL:

1. Click Security > ACL > IP Binding Configuration. The IP Binding Configuration screen displays:

And and and	and the state manufactor internation	
-	to First Automation . Touris Control (1988)	
	19 Studieg Configuration	
	a televiser and a second secon	
	Pyrt Kalenia Jala	

	* * * * * * * * * * *	

Figure 6-16

The IP Binding Configuration screen contains the following fields:

IP Binding Configuration

• ACL Name – Select the ACL Name for viewing and modifying ACL bound interfaces.

Port Selection Table

- Select the interfaces for which the ACLs are bound.
- 2. Select the ACL Name from the list in the provided field.
- 3. Select the interfaces to bind to the selected ACL Name by one of the following methods.
 - **a.** Click on the port or **LAG** gold bar to display the associated interfaces, and then select the interfaces to bind by clicking on the boxes below the interfaces.

or

- **b.** Click on the port's or LAG's quick box to select all the associated interfaces.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Binding Table

To view the ACL Binding Table:

1. Click Security > ACL > Binding Table. The Binding Table screen displays:

	Article and Art	traffic constant for	ing Relations	andy .	-
	Bendling Falder	une 4 i ar			
sale.	Interiora	-	and Types		
al datase	1.041	- THE	P		
of the second	W		-		
	30	24			
	36 C. C. C. C. C. L. L.	ine .	1.040		
	Alast I have been been	A PAR			
-	ar. 1 Mil.	100 100 100 100	100 7 840		

Figure 6-17

The Binding Table screen contains the following fields:

Interface Binding Table

- Interface Displays the interfaces for which the ACLs are bound.
- ACL Name Displays the ACL Name.
- ACL Type Displays the ACL Type. The possible field values are:
 - IP The ACL is IP address based.
 - MAC The ACL is MAC address based.

Chapter 7 Monitoring the Switch

Setting Monitoring Options

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a Monitoring tab that enables you to manage your GS700TP Smart Switch with features under the following main menu options:

- "Logs"
- "RMON"
- "Port Mirroring"

The description that follows in this chapter describes configuring and managing monitoring settings in the GS700TP Smart Switch.

Logs

Event messages have a unique format, as per the SYSLOG RFC recommended message format for all error reporting, for example, Syslog+ local device reporting. Messages are assigned a severity code, and include a message mnemonic, which identifies the source application generating the message. Messages are filtered based on their urgency or relevancy. The following table contains the Log Severity Levels:

Severity	Severity Level	Severity Level Description	
Emergency	0	The system is not functioning.	
Alert	1	The system needs immediate attention.	
Critical	2	The system is in a critical state.	
Error	3	A system error has occurred.	
Warning	4	A system warning is logged.	
Notice	5	The system is functioning properly, but a system notice is logged.	

Table 7-1. Severity Levels

Severity	Severity Level	Severity Level Description	
Informational	6	Device information is provided.	
Debug	7	Detailed log information is provided.	

Table 7-1. Severity Levels (continued)

This section provides information for managing logs. The logs enable viewing device events in real time, and recording the events for later usage. Logs record and manage events and report errors and informational messages.

The Logs menu contains the following options:

- "Logs Configuration"
- "Log Filter"
- "Memory Log"
- "Flash Log"
- "Server Log"

Logs Configuration

The Logs Configuration screen contains fields for enabling and disabling logs globally.

To enable or disable event logging:

1. Click Monitoring > Logs > Logs Configuration. The Logs Configuration screen displays:

NETGEAR			at part light ful teat ton
System 1 In	string into these	Ty Restanting Automatics I long	-
	Logs Cathgeration	*	
fight loop	Propping Name	Club Floir	

Figure 7-1

The Logs Configuration screen contains the following field:

• Logging State – Select whether to enable or disable the device global logs for Cache, File and Server Logs. Console logs are enabled by default. The possible field values are:

- Disable Disable device logs.
- Enable Enable device logs.
- 2. Select either Enable or Disable as the Logging State in the provided field.
- **3.** Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Log Filter

To configure log filters:

1. Click **Monitoring > Logs > Log Filter**. The Log Filter screen displays:

NETGEA	r	GS7481P at east figure figure figure
Syntem Dar	indeg and benefits summaries and	
Annual State	Log Filter Contraction and Contraction and Con	

Figure 7-2

The Log Filter screen contains the following fields:

- **RAM Logs** Select the minimum message severity level to appear in the RAM Log. The following are the available message severity levels:
 - Emergency The highest warning level. If the device is down or not functioning properly, an emergency log message is saved to the specified logging location.
 - Alert The second highest warning level. An alert log is saved, if there is a serious device malfunction; for example, all device features are down.
 - Critical The third highest warning level. A critical log is saved if a critical device malfunction occurs; for example, two device ports are not functioning, while the rest of the device ports remain functional.
 - Error A device error has occurred; for example, if a single port is offline.
 - Warning The lowest level of a device warning. The device is functioning, but an operational problem has occurred.
 - Notice Provides device information.
- Informational Provides device information.
- Debug Provides debugging messages.
- Log File Select the minimum message severity level to appear in the log file. The following are the available message severity levels:
 - Emergency The highest warning level. If the device is down or not functioning properly, an emergency log message is saved to the specified logging location.
 - Alert The second highest warning level. An alert log is saved, if there is a serious device malfunction; for example, all device features are down.
 - Critical The third highest warning level. A critical log is saved if a critical device malfunction occurs; for example, two device ports are not functioning, while the rest of the device ports remain functional.
 - Error A device error has occurred; for example, if a single port is offline.
 - Warning The lowest level of a device warning. The device is functioning, but an operational problem has occurred.
 - Notice Provides device information.
 - Informational Provides device information.
 - Debug Provides debugging messages.
- 2. Select the minimum severity level for RAM logs.
- **3.** Select the minimum severity level for FLASH logs.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

Memory Log

The Memory Log screen contains all system logs in a chronological order that are saved in RAM (Cache).

To view the Memory Log screen:

1. Click Monitoring > Logs > Memory Log. The Memory Log screen displays:

NETGEAL	r -	GS74817
Spylan Aut	riday tax banady Humbert Watermann this	-
	Mannatry Log. National States and a SMMM memory are all accord after dented work. Mannatry Log.	
	Constant of the line of the second of t	



The Memory Log screen contains the following fields:

- Log Index Displays the log number.
- Log Time Displays the time at which the log was generated.
- Severity Displays the log severity and urgency level. The following are the available log severity levels:
 - Emergency The highest warning level. If the device is down or not functioning properly, an emergency log message is saved to the specified logging location.
 - Alert The second highest warning level. An alert log is saved, if there is a serious device malfunction; for example, all device features are down.
 - Critical The third highest warning level. A critical log is saved if a critical device malfunction occurs; for example, two device ports are not functioning, while the rest of the device ports remain functional.
 - Error A device error has occurred; for example, if a single port is offline.
 - Warning The lowest level of a device warning. The device is functioning, but an operational problem has occurred.
 - Notice Provides device information.
 - Informational Provides device information.
 - Debug Provides debugging messages.
- **Description** Displays the log message text.

2. Click **REFRESH** or **CLEAR LOGS** to refresh or reset the Memory Logs screen.

Flash Log

The Flash Log screen contains information about log entries saved to the log file in Flash, including the time the log was generated, the log severity, and a description of the log message. The message log is available after reboot.

To view the message logs in Flash:

1. Click **Monitoring > Logs > Flash Log**. The Flash Log screen displays:

NETGE	NR'	Allgant Digette full loans Select
System 1	inducting test benefity Mandalatery Manuscreen Holy	
	(the second sec	
-	Flash Log	1
Can the st	Note that stands find second are used after form and	
	- Martin	
Annual 115	Find Desenant David 1 Md	
	The later Tag Time Research Constraints	
	protocol interfactory of research hand have been been used and the	
	Defended in the 1991 AVE inclusion want and a finder of the large AVEN	
	Division from the second second second second	
	includes an includent them included to be included as a	
	private manufacturing memory taxendary an	
	hotene significant prevent hotenegt	
	Jiddama how-dollars measure balandon gh	
	Provident Household Professional Schemenhaum, git	
	21 (Autor) 20 (at 225) 12 42 (at contrast, Autor) and Autor) and	
	any sound () to be been reached on the second of the second party	
	statement in promotivity in comparing factorization par	
	printer historitiza recent Administration	
	Advantation of the second seco	
	provide an an appropriate of the second state	
	Indexed 11 of an internet waters in the second of	
	Contraction of the second statement of the second stat	
	Malamain in a laboration in the second in the second second	
	Deletter Das-Deletter momental and	

Figure 7-4

The Flash Log screen contains the following fields:

- Log Index Displays the log number.
- Log Time Displays the time at which the log was generated.
- Severity Displays the log severity and urgency level. The following are the available log severity levels:
 - Emergency The highest warning level. If the device is down or not functioning properly, an emergency log message is saved to the specified logging location.

- Alert The second highest warning level. An alert log is saved, if there is a serious device malfunction; for example, all device features are down.
- Critical The third highest warning level. A critical log is saved if a critical device malfunction occurs; for example, two device ports are not functioning, while the rest of the device ports remain functional.
- Error A device error has occurred; for example, if a single port is offline.
- Warning The lowest level of a device warning. The device is functioning, but an operational problem has occurred.
- Notice Provides device information.
- Informational Provides device information.
- Debug Provides debugging messages.
- **Description** Displays the log message text.
- 2. Click **REFRESH** or **CLEAR LOGS** to refresh or reset the Flash Logs screen.

Server Log

The Server Log screen contains information for viewing and configuring the remote log servers. New log servers can be defined and the log severity sent to each server.

To configure remote log servers:

1. Click **Monitoring > Logs > Server Log**. The Server Log screen displays:

TETGEAR	r			all part ingelie b	GS748T
System Set	intering the serve	ere - Rentede	- waterstates - total		-
And in case of the local division of the	Survey Log				
Logothal	Derver Log				
representations.	Indust Survey IF	and here	Facility Designation	Second	
the second se		14	23		

Figure 7-5

The Server Log screen contains the following fields:

- Server IP Enter the server's IP address to which logs can be sent.
- **UDP Port** Enter the UDP port to which the server logs are sent. The possible range is 1 65535. The default value is 514.

- **Facility** Select an application from which system logs are sent to the remote server. Only one facility can be assigned to a single server. If a second facility level is assigned, the first facility is overridden. All applications defined for a device utilize the same facility on a server. The field default is Local 0. The possible field values are Local 0 Local 7.
- **Description** Enter a user-defined server description.
- **Minimum Severity** Select the minimum severity level for which logs are sent to the server. For example, if Notice is selected, all logs with a severity level of Notice and higher are sent to the remote server. The default value is Informational. The possible field values are:
 - Emergency The highest warning level. If the device is down or not functioning properly, an emergency log message is saved to the specified logging location.
 - Alert The second highest warning level. An alert log is saved, if there is a serious device malfunction; for example, all device features are down.
 - Critical The third highest warning level. A critical log is saved if a critical device malfunction occurs; for example, two device ports are not functioning, while the rest of the device ports remain functional.
 - Error A device error has occurred; for example, if a single port is offline.
 - Warning The lowest level of a device warning. The device is functioning, but an operational problem has occurred.
 - Notice Provides device information.
 - Informational Provides device information.
 - Debug Provides debugging messages.
- **2.** Select the server entry.
- 3. Enter the Server IP address in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Enter the UDP Port number in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the **Facility** assigned to the server from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Enter an optional server **Description** in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Select the **Minimum Severity** level message sent to the server from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 8. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a remote log server:

- 1. Click Monitoring > Logs > Server Log. The Server Log screen displays.
- 2. Enter the Server IP address in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Enter the UDP Port number in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the **Facility** assigned to the server from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Enter an optional server **Description** in the provided field in the first row.
- **6.** Select the **Minimum Severity** level message sent to the server from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. Click **ADD** to update the device.

To remove a remote log server:

- 1. Click Monitoring > Logs > Server Log. The Server Log screen displays.
- **2.** Select the log server entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the log server entry.

RMON

This section contains information for viewing Remote Monitoring Statistics. RMON Statistics allow network managers to view network traffic information from a single workstation.

The **RMON** menu contains the following options:

- "Basic"
- "Advanced"

Basic

The RMON Basic menu contains the following options:

• "Statistics"

Statistics

The RMON Basic Statistics screen contains fields for viewing information about device utilization and errors that occurred on the device.

To view RMON Basic Statistics:

1. Click Monitoring > RMON > Basic > Statistics. The RMON Basic Statistics screen displays:

ITGEA	R							dit part Signal Tel Same Ter
Perstante - 1	backriting 1	Bell 1	derest line	-	and the second	Hallahan	and theme	
	of Streeting	-				-		
	10.454	dare						4
	C 844	18 house	to Bashall				100 M	
and the second second	manth.	LACE	44		34.75.97	need [Contraction of the	
	Contract of the local division of the local	and Desc	1 million	d Berner	1	1 Colores	Concession of the local division of the loca	
		disease of	a ayana	Parkett	Contrast.	Personal	2 Adapter of the	
					and street of the local division of the loca	No. of Concession, name		
	100	1000	100	1.0	1000	Calcing and		
	100			1.1				
	10	1.4.11		1.0	141000			
				. 4	1.	18		
	100	104111			(#1000)	¥	*	
	44.	18.1		14	18	4	1.0	
				1.8			+	
	10	1.18	1.	14	18.	14	24 T	
	145	1.811				×		
	101					1	18	
	411	0.00						
	10.0	-		-	-	1		
	314	11. 1. 1.	R.,			×		
	100	-	-		-			
	100			-				
	Case of Case o	-	-	-	-	-		
	100	-		-		-		
	1.00	-		1.000	i anno			
	100							
	Taxa and	-	-					

Figure 7-6

The RMON Basic Statistics screen contains the following fields:

- Interface Displays the port or LAG for which statistics are displayed.
- **Drop Events** Displays the number of dropped events that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Received Bytes** Displays the number of octets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number includes bad packets and FCS octets, but excludes framing bits.
- **Received Packets** Displays the number of packets received on the interface, including bad packets, Multicast, and Broadcast packets, since the device was last refreshed.
- **Broadcast Packets Received** Displays the number of good broadcast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number does not include Multicast packets.
- **Multicast Packets Received** Displays the number of good Multicast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.

- **CRC & Alignment Errors** Displays the number of CRC and Align errors that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- 2. Click **REFRESH** or **CLEAR ALL COUNTERS** to refresh or reset the RMON Basic Statistics screen.

Advanced

The RMON Advanced menu contains the following options:

- "Statistics"
- "History Control"
- "History Table"
- "Events Control"
- "Events Log"
- "Alarms"

Statistics

The RMON Advanced Statistics screen contains fields for viewing information about device utilization and errors that occurred on the device.

To view RMON Advanced Statistics:

 Click Monitoring >RMON > Advanced > Statistics. The RMON Advanced Statistics screen displays:

NETGEAL	R'		GS7481 attgate ful loan Select
System I and	Articles (and descering and	And	G=
togs could be a	and the second se		
	1 Maladana		
and the second s			
	statio restation berefation		
International Contents in	Interlant.	でから「国でから「国	
	Rendered Tarkets	130	
Haran Balan	Result and Tauloute Resultant	140	
10.000	Wolfs and Facility to Second	- 120	
1000	100 A migo landed	4.00	
	manual Parkets	100	
	Stranger Package	144	
	Pregnants	130	
	2008 mail	- 446	
	Induces -	- abit.	
	Prantee of 44 dayles	100	
	France of \$14 to \$155 Ballet	0.00	
	Frances of Kill In oth Bytes	14.0	
	Property of 220 to 222 Wylner	- ANK	
	Reamon of \$11 per later	144	
	Freman of USA in 1933 bytes	1 (1441)	
	MALE SAME (MARKED)		
	PERMIT LANCE AND	and the property of the latter of the	
	Barrens Bart, Same	and Tankston Parkets Abgenous	
	Name of Column States of States	Bernard Browned Division	
	(at)		
	-	and the second se	

Figure 7-7

The RMON Advanced Statistics screen contains the following fields:

RMON Interface Statistics

- **Interface** Select the device for which statistics are displayed. The possible field values are:
 - Port Select the specific port for which RMON statistics are displayed.
 - LAG Select the specific LAG for which RMON statistics are displayed.
- **Received Bytes** Displays the number of octets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number includes bad packets and FCS octets, but excludes framing bits.
- **Broadcast Packets Received** Displays the number of good broadcast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number does not include Multicast packets.

- **Multicast Packets Received** Displays the number of good Multicast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **CRC & Align Errors** Displays the number of CRC and Align errors that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Undersize Packets** Displays the number of undersized packets (less than 64 octets) received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Oversize Packets** Displays the number of oversized packets (over 1518 octets) received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Fragments** Displays the number of fragments (packets with less than 64 octets, excluding framing bits, but including FCS octets) received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Jabbers Displays the total number of received packets that were longer than 1518 octets. This number excludes frame bits, but includes FCS octets that had either a bad Frame Check Sequence (FCS) with an integral number of octets (FCS Error) or a bad FCS with a non-integral octet (Alignment Error) number. The field range to detect jabbers is between 20 ms and 150 ms.
- **Collisions** Displays the number of collisions received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Frames of 64 Bytes** Displays the number of 64-byte frames received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Frames of 65 to 127 Bytes Displays the number of 65 to 127 byte frames received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Frames of 128 to 255 Bytes Displays the number of 128 to 255 byte frames received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Frames of 256 to 511 Bytes Displays the number of 256 to 511 byte frames received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Frames of 512 to 1023 Bytes Displays the number of 512 to 1023 byte frames received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Frames of 1024 to 1522 Bytes Displays the number of 1024 to 1522 byte frames received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.

RMON Summary Statistics

• **Interface** – Displays the port or LAG for which statistics are displayed.

- **Drop Events** Displays the number of dropped events that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Received Bytes** Displays the number of octets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number includes bad packets and FCS octets, but excludes framing bits.
- **Received Packets** Displays the number of packets received on the interface, including bad packets, Multicast, and Broadcast packets, since the device was last refreshed.
- **Broadcast Packets Received** Displays the number of good broadcast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number does not include Multicast packets.
- **Multicast Packets Received** Displays the number of good Multicast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **CRC & Alignment Errors** Displays the number of CRC and Align errors that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- 2. To view RMON Interface Statistics, select Port or LAG as the type of **Interface** and select the interface from the list in the provided field. The RMON Interface Statistics for the selected interface are displayed.
- 3. To view RMON Summary Statistics, select the interface and click GO.

To refresh or clear the RMON Advanced Statistics screen:

- 1. Open the RMON Advanced Statistics screen.
- 2. Click **REFRESH** or **CLEAR ALL COUNTERS** to clear or reset the RMON Advanced Statistics screen.

History Control

The RMON History Control screen contains information about samples of data taken from ports. For example, the samples may include interface definitions or polling periods.

To configure RMON history information:

1. Click Monitoring >RMON > Advanced > History Control. The RMON History Control screen displays:

NETGEA		GS74811 at part signed for least 5+10
Spytone I Bad	ander the benefity desided manuscrames state	-
	Harlany Cambrid Harlany Cambrid National States of Cambrid National States of Cambrid Harland St	

Figure 7-8

The RMON History Control screen contains the following fields:

- History Entry No. Displays the entry number for the History Control Table screen.
- **Source Interface** Enter the interface from which the history samples were taken.
- **Sampling Interval** Enter in seconds the time that samples are taken from the ports. The field range is 1-3600. The default is 1800 seconds (equal to 30 minutes).
- **Samples Requested** Enter the number of samples to be saved. The field range is 1-65535. The default value is 50.
- Current Number of Samples Displays the current number of samples taken.
- **Owner** Enter the RMON station or user that requested the RMON information.
- **2.** Select the history control entry.
- **3.** Enter the **Source Interface**, **Sampling Interval**, **Samples Requested** and **Owner** in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a history control entry:

- 1. Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > History Control. The RMON History Control screen displays.
- 2. Enter the Source Interface, Sampling Interval, Samples Requested and Owner in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a history control entry:

- 1. Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > History Control. The RMON History Control screen displays.
- **2.** Select the history control entry.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the history control entry.

History Table

The RMON History Table screen contains interface specific statistical network samples. Each table entry represents all counter values compiled during a single sample.

To view the RMON History Table:

 Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > History Table. The RMON History Table screen displays:

NETGEAR	f	at per light for tear tear
Spylant Aut	they too becarily therefore warms	and the
	History Labor Ministery Califor Ministery Califor Ministery Califor Ministery Table Ministery Table	Terrent States States States

Figure 7-9

The RMON History Table screen contains the following fields:

History Entry

- History Entry No. Select the entry number for the History Control Table screen.
- **Owner** Displays the RMON station or user that requested the RMON information. The field range is 0-20 characters.

History Table

- Sample No. Displays the sample number from which the statistics were taken.
- **Drop Events** Displays the number of dropped events that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.

- **Received Bytes** Displays the number of octets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number includes bad packets and FCS octets, but excludes framing bits.
- **Received Packets** Displays the number of packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed, including bad packets, Multicast, and Broadcast packets.
- **Broadcast Packets** Displays the number of good Broadcast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed. This number does not include Multicast packets.
- **Multicast Packets** Displays the number of good Multicast packets received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **CRC Errors** Displays the number of CRC and Align errors that have occurred on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Undersize Packets Displays the number of undersized packets (less than 64 octets) received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Oversize Packets** Displays the number of oversized packets (over 1518 octets) received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- **Fragments** Displays the number of fragments (packets with less than 64 octets, excluding framing bits, but including FCS octets) received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Jabbers Displays the total number of received packets that were longer than 1518 octets. This number excludes frame bits, but includes FCS octets that had either a bad Frame Check Sequence (FCS) with an integral number of octets (FCS Error) or a bad FCS with a non-integral octet (Alignment Error) number. The field range to detect jabbers is between 20 ms and 150 ms.
- **Collisions** Displays the number of collisions received on the interface since the device was last refreshed.
- Utilization Displays the percentage of the interface utilized.
- 2. Select the History Entry No. from the list in the provided field. The statistics are displayed.
- 3. To refresh the RMON History Table screen, click **REFRESH**.

Events Control

The RMON Events Control screen contains fields for defining RMON events.

To configure RMON events control:

 Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Events Control. The RMON Events Control screen displays:

-	dalling tod - be	arty - No	and an and a second	ace 1 1004			-
	Evonto Cantrol						
	Bausty Kindsol			12700 1	1410	17	
-	States Interface	-	These Property lies	100	time imme		
		_	1	- A			
	14 C						

Figure 7-10

The RMON Events Control screen contains the following fields:

- Event Entry Interface Displays the event.
- **Community** Enter the community to which the event belongs.
- **Description** Enter the user-defined event description.
- **Type** Select the event type. Possible values are:
 - None No event has occurred.
 - Log The event is a log entry.
 - Trap The event is a trap.
 - Log & Trap The event is both a log entry and a trap.
- **Time** Displays the time that the event occurred.
- **Owner** Enter the device or user that defined the event.
- **2.** Select the events control entry.
- 3. Enter the Community, Description and Owner in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the event **Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add an events control entry:

- Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Events Control. The RMON Events Control screen displays.
- 2. Enter the **Community**, **Description** and **Owner** in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Select the event **Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove an events control entry:

- Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Events Control. The RMON Events Control screen displays.
- **2.** Select the events control entry.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the events control entry.

Events Log

The RMON Events Log screen contains a list of RMON events.

To view RMON events logs:

 Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Events Log. The RMON Events Log screen displays



Figure 7-11

The RMON Events Log screen contains the following fields:

- **Event** Displays the RMON Events.
- Log Number– Displays the log number.
- Log Time Displays the time when the log entry was entered.

- **Description** Displays the log entry description.
- 2. To refresh the RMON Events Log screen, click **REFRESH**.

Alarms

The RMON Alarms screen contains fields for setting network alarms. Network alarms occur when a network problem or event, is detected. Rising and falling thresholds generate events.

To set RMON alarms:

1. Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Alarms. The RMON Alarms screen displays:

ITGEAR	r,				GS7461 all pert ligged in Full fear 1940			
System Dark	the last	Security - March		en i men i				
	Alartaa Alartaa Minima Minima Minima		-	der Treat		122. 12	That has been	Connel Inc
there dotted								

Figure 7-12

The RMON Alarms screen contains the following fields:

- Alarm Entry Displays the alarm entry.
- Counter Name Select the MIB variable.
- **Interface** Enter the port or LAG interface.
- **Counter Value** Displays the selected MIB variable value.
- **Sample Type** Select the sampling method for the selected variable and comparing the value against the thresholds. The possible field values are:
 - Absolute Compares the values directly with the thresholds at the end of the sampling interval.
 - Delta Subtracts the last sampled value from the current value. The difference in the values is compared to the threshold.
- **Rising Threshold** Enter the rising counter value that triggers the rising threshold alarm. The rising threshold is presented on top of the graph bars. Each monitored variable is designated a color.

- **Rising Event** Enter the event number by which rising alarms are reported.
- **Falling Threshold** Enter the falling counter value that triggers the falling threshold alarm. The falling threshold is graphically presented on top of the graph bars. Each monitored variable is designated a color.
- Falling Event Enter the event number by which falling alarms are reported.
- **Startup Alarm** Select the trigger that activates the alarm generation. Rising is defined by crossing the threshold from a low-value threshold to a higher-value threshold. The possible field values are:
 - Rising Alarm The alarm is triggered by the rising counter crossing the rising threshold value.
 - Falling Alarm The alarm is triggered by the falling counter crossing the falling threshold value.
 - Rising and Falling The alarm is triggered by either the rising counter crossing the rising threshold value or the falling counter crossing the falling threshold value.
- Interval Enter the alarm interval time in seconds.
- **Owner** Enter the device or user that defined the alarm.
- **2.** Select the alarm entry.
- **3.** Select the **Counter Name** from the list of MIB variable values in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Enter the **Interface** in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the **Sample Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. Select the **Startup Alarm** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 7. If you selected Rising Alarm or Rising and Falling as the **Startup Alarm**, enter the **Rising Threshold** and select the **Rising Event** number in the provided fields in the first row.
- 8. If you selected Falling Alarm or Rising and Falling as the **Startup Alarm**, enter the **Falling Threshold** and select the **Falling Event** number in the provided fields in the first row.
- 9. Enter the Interval and Owner in the provided fields in the first row.
- **10.** Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add an alarm entry:

1. Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Alarms. The RMON Alarms screen displays.

- 2. Select the **Counter Name** from the list of MIB variable values in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Enter the **Interface** in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Select the **Sample Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Select the Startup Alarm from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 6. If you selected Rising Alarm or Rising and Falling as the **Startup Alarm**, enter the **Rising Threshold** and select the **Rising Event** number in the provided fields in the first row.
- 7. If you selected Falling Alarm or Rising and Falling as the **Startup Alarm**, enter the **Falling Threshold** and select the **Falling Event** number in the provided fields in the first row.
- 8. Enter the Interval and Owner in the provided fields in the first row.
- 9. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove an events control entry:

- 1. Click Monitoring > RMON > Advanced > Alarms. The RMON Alarms screen displays.
- **2.** Select the alarm entry.
- 3. Click **DELETE** to remove the alarm entry.

Port Mirroring

Port mirroring monitors and mirrors network traffic by forwarding copies of incoming and outgoing packets from one port to a monitoring port. Port mirroring can be used as a diagnostic tool as well as a debugging feature. Port mirroring also enables switch performance monitoring.

Network administrators can configure port mirroring by selecting a specific port from which to copy all packets, and other ports to which the packets are copied. The device supports one destination port and up to eight source ports.

The **Port Mirroring** menu contains the following option:

• "Port Mirroring"

Port Mirroring

To define port mirroring:

1. Click Monitoring > Port Mirroring > Port Mirroring. The Port Mirroring screen displays:

NITGIA	R	GS7481F attgated for faces Tarted		
Spylane in	within the bearing waterman the			
	Part Microsoftag			

Figure 7-13

The Port Mirroring screen contains the following fields:

Destination Port

• **Destination Port** – Enter the port to which port traffic is copied.

Source Port Table

- Source Port Enter the port from which the packets are mirrored.
- **Type** Select the port mode configuration for port mirroring. The possible field values are:
 - TX Only Port mirroring is configured on transmitting ports only.
 - RX Only Port mirroring is configured on receiving ports only.
 - TX and RX Port mirroring is configured on both receiving and transmitting ports. This is the default value.
- 2. Enter the **Destination Port** in the provided field.
- **3.** Select the source port entry.
- 4. Select the port mirroring **Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 5. Click **APPLY** to update the device.

To add a source port entry:

1. Click Monitoring > Port Mirroring > Port Mirroring. The Port Mirroring screen displays.

- 2. Enter the **Source Port** in the provided field in the first row.
- 3. Select the port mirroring **Type** from the list in the provided field in the first row.
- 4. Click ADD to update the device.

To remove a source port entry:

- 1. Click Monitoring > Port Mirroring > Port Mirroring. The Port Mirroring screen displays.
- **2.** Select the source port entry.
- **3.** Click **DELETE** to remove the source port entry.

Chapter 8 Maintenance

Using the Maintenance Options

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a Maintenance tab that enables you to manage your GS700TP Smart Switch with features under the following main menu options:

- "Reset"
- "Upload"
- "Download"
- "File Management"
- "Troubleshooting"

The description that follows in this chapter describes configuring and managing maintenance options in the GS700TP Smart Switch.

Reset

The **Reset** menu contains the following options:

- "Device Reboot"
- "Factory Default"

Device Reboot

The Device Reboot screen resets the device.

To reset the device:

1. Click Maintenance > Reset > Device Reboot. The Device Reboot screen displays:



Figure 8-1

- 2. Check the confirmation box.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to reboot the device.

Factory Default

The Factory Default screen allows network managers to reset the device to the factory defaults shipped with the switch. Restoring factory defaults results in erasing the configuration file.

Note: Selecting this option automatically reboots the device.

To reset the device to the factory defaults:

1. Click Maintenance > Reset > Factory Default. The Factory Default screen displays:





- **2.** Check the confirmation box.
- 3. Click **APPLY** to reset the device to the factory defaults.

Upload

The Upload menu contains the following option:

• "Upload"

Upload

System Files can be backed up using the Upload screen.

To back up files:

1. Click **Maintenance > Upload**. The Upload screen displays:

	AR'				CS748TP dd and Stigskil Pak 2-ad 2etab
зугонг	wetching you see	iv monta rg	end can a re-	LHI .	(*****)
	Up ou: This year Balan South Differentiate Constraints Constraint	li se a	3		

Figure 8-3

The Upload screen contains the following fields:

- File Type Enter the type of file to be uploaded. The possible field values are:
 - Firmware Upload the Firmware File.
 - Configuration Upload the Configuration File.
- via TFTP Select to upload the Firmware or Configuration File to the TFTP Server.
- **via HTTP** Select to upload the Configuration File via the web browser interface (HTTP).

- **TFTP Server IP** Enter the TFTP Server IP Address to which the Firmware or Configuration file is uploaded.
- **Remote Filename** Enter the name of the destination file on the TFTP server.
- 2. Select Firmware or Configuration as the upload File Type from the provided field.
- **3.** Select whether to upload **via TFTP** or **via HTTP**. If you selected the Firmware File to upload, you must select **via TFTP**.
- 4. If you selected via TFTP, enter the TFTP Server IP address in the provided field.
- 5. If you selected via TFTP, enter the Remote Filename in the provided field.
- 6. Click **APPLY** to upload the file.

Download

The **Download** menu contains the following option:

• "Download"

Download

System files can be downloaded using the Download screen.

To download system files:

1. Click Maintenance > Download. The Download screen displays:



Figure 8-4

The Download screen contains the following fields:

- File Type Enter the file type to be downloaded. The possible field values are:
 - Firmware Download the Firmware file.
 - Boot File Download the Boot file.
 - Configuration Download the Configuration file.
- via TFTP Select to download the file from the TFTP Server.
- **via HTTP** Select to download the file via the web browser interface (HTTP) and enter the file name in the provided box.
- **TFTP Server IP** Enter the TFTP Server IP Address from which the Firmware, Boot or Configuration file is downloaded.
- **Remote Filename** Enter the destination file name to be downloaded.
- 2. Select Firmware, Boot File or Configuration as the download **File Type** from the provided field.
- 3. Select whether to download via TFTP or via HTTP.
- 4. If you selected via HTTP, enter the file name in the provided box.
- 5. If you selected via TFTP, enter the TFTP Server IP address in the provided field.
- 6. If you selected via TFTP, enter the Remote Filename in the provided field.
- 7. Click **APPLY** to download the file. You must reboot the device for the downloaded file settings to take effect. See "Device Reboot" for detailed instructions on rebooting the device.

File Management

The File Management menu contains the following option:

• "Active Image"

Active Image

The Active Image screen enables the user to select which image will be set as active after the next reset.

To define the active image:

1. Click Maintenance > File Management > Active Image. The Active Image screen displays:

	•					CS7/8TP Alt and Stycki Pat 3- of 3-tak
ayraan veb	dhing i va	a saba iy Manana ina dik	monita ng shandag	Police Dice	ela -	(1000)
s Arbeits an	adate en Tacina a	ayo Kar		÷.		
	Ann I	dilke brage	h te Basy	i li sul		
				· ·		

Figure 8-5

The Active Image screen contains the following fields:

- Active Image Displays the image file which is currently active on the unit.
- After Reset Select the image file that is active after the specific unit is reset. The possible field values are:
 - Image 1 Activate Image file 1 after the device is reset.
 - Image 2 Activate Image file 2 after the device is reset.
- 2. Select the image file to be active in the After Reset provided field in the first row.
- **3.** Click **APPLY** to update the device. You must reset the device for the active image setting to take effect. See "Reset" for detailed instructions on resetting the device.

Troubleshooting

The Troubleshooting menu contains the following option:

• "Diagnostics"

Diagnostics

The **Diagnostics** menu contains the following option:

• "Cable Test"

Cable Test

The Cable Test screen contains fields for performing tests on copper cables. Cable testing provides information about where errors occurred in the cable, the last time a cable test was performed, and the type of cable error that occurred. The tests use Time Domain Reflectometry (TDR) technology to test the quality and characteristics of a copper cable attached to a port. Cables up to 120 meters long can be tested. Cables are tested when the ports are in the down state, with the exception of the Approximated Cable Length test.

To test cables:

1. Click Maintenance > Troubleshooting > Cable Test. The Cable Test screen displays:

NETGEAR			GS748TP 4X-son Gigebit FSE Shen Switch	
Saden 6	of the part of the	ely Bol en Basers	a kita	(10001)
ten tyreits	ara an Shirika qaa ah	The difference of the design		
(subjection.			-
	CARE N.			
	Sector 4.	66 TV 15	TTT	
	The rest field free	C. Admitted Martineza - Land Johnson	m. Lath to al	
	•		(IIII)	
	-2			
	•		107.1	
	1		- III - I	
	•.		107.4	
	2		are a	
	•		to de	
			197	1 8
	14 C		(<u></u>)	
			Accession in the second s	
	11 A		1971	
	12			1
	· 4			
	 		in the second se	

Figure 8-6

The Cable Test screen contains the following fields:

- **Interface** Enter the port to which the cable is connected.
- **Test Result** Displays the cable test results. Possible values are:
 - No Cable A cable is not connected to the port.
 - Open Cable A cable is connected on only one side.
 - Short Cable A short has occurred in the cable.
 - OK The cable passed the test.

- **Cable Fault Distance** Displays the distance from the port where the cable error occurred.
- Last Update Displays the last time the port was tested.
- **Test** Click **TEST** to perform the cable tests for the selected port.
- **Cable Length** Displays the approximate cable length. This test can only be performed when the port is up and operating at 100Mbps or 1 Gbps.
- 2. On the row containing the interface to be tested, click **TEST** to test the cable connected to the interface.

Chapter 9 Online Help

Online Help

The navigation pane at the top of the web browser interface contains a Help tab that provides access to informational services including support and an online user guide in PDF format. The Help menu contains the following options:

- "Support"
- "User Guide"

The description that follows in this chapter covers these features.

Support

The Support screen provides access to the NETGEAR online support site at *www.netgear.com*. To access the Support screen:

1. Click Help > Online Help > Support. The Online Help menu opens and the Support screen displays:



Figure 9-1

2. Click APPLY to go to the NETGEAR Online Support site at www.netgear.com.

User Guide

The User Guide screen provides access to the online User Guide.

To view the User Guide screen:

1. Click Help > Online Help > User Guide. The User Guide screen displays:



Figure 9-2

2. Click APPLY to open a window and display the User Guide in PDF format.

Appendix A Default Settings

This appendix provides default settings for the NETGEAR Model GS700TP Smart Switch. You can always configure the switch to default settings by using the Factory Reset function from a Web browser.

Feature	GS700TP Default Setting	
Port Speed	Auto-negotiation	
Port Duplex	Auto-negotiation	
Flow Control (half duplex)	Disabled	
Flow Control (full duplex)	Disabled	
IP Configuration	DHCP enabled	
Password	password	
VLAN	802.1q based VLAN	
Link Aggregation (Trunk)	Disabled	
Traffic Prioritization (QoS)	Optimized for flow control, all ports set normal priority	

Table A-1. Default Settings

Index

Α

ACL 6-19

В

Bandwidth Settings 5-5 Boot File Download 8-5

С

changing the password 1-9 configuration monitoring 7-1 network parameters 1-6 QoS 5-1 security 6-1 switch 4-1 system settings 3-1 Configuration Download 8-5 Configuration Upload 8-3 CoS 5-3 CPU 4-40

D

defaults IP address 1-8 subnet mask 1-8 DHCP 3-3 DHCP server 1-3 DSCP 5-1 Dynamic MAC Address Table 4-47

F

Firmware Download 8-5

Firmware Upload 8-3 Flash Logs 7-6

G

getting started 1-1

Η

History Table Page 7-16

I

IGMP Snooping 4-40 installing 1-3, 1-5 interfaces switch management 1-2 Web browser 2-1 IP address default 1-8

L

L2 4-39 LACP 4-12 LAG 4-4 Layer 2 4-39 Link Aggregated Groups 4-4 Link Aggregation Control Protocol 4-12 list of RMON events 7-19 logging into the switch 2-1 Logs Configuration 7-2

Μ

map CoS 5-7

Memory Logs 7-4 menus 2-2 Multicast Forward All Page 4-46 Multicast Groups 4-43, 4-44

Ν

navigation menu 2-2 network alarms 7-20 network parameters 1-5 NIC settings 1-7

Ρ

password changing *1-9* PoE *3-7* Port mirroring *7-22* Port VLAN ID (PVID) *4-20* PVID *4-20*

Q

QoS 5-1 QoS configuration 5-1 Queue shaping 5-5

R

RADIUS 6-2 Remote Monitoring Statistics 7-9 Restoring factory defaults 8-2

S

scheduling scheme 5-5 security configuration 6-1 Server Logs 7-7 SNMP 3-13 SNMP groups 3-23, 3-25 SNMP v3 3-13 STP 4-29 subnet mask 1-8 switch device 3-7 switch configuration 4-1 switch monitoring 7-1 System Logs 7-1 system requirements 1-1

Т

TACACS+ 6-6 TDR 8-7 Terminal Access Controller Access Control System (TACACS+) 6-6 traffic queues 5-9 Trap Filter 3-30, 3-31

U

upgrading the firmware 1-9 utilities Smartwizard Discovery 1-2 switch maintenance 8-1 system settings 3-1

V

view 3-7 VLAN 4-14, 4-16, 4-22 VLAN Membership 4-17 VLANs 4-14 VPT 5-1

W

Web access 1-8, 2-1